Research Report F. Date: The Family Family of: To trace heritage to the generation of the great-**Requests**: grandparents. To find details about a family story regarding the mayor

Background:

The client provided the following information:

of Youngstown, Ohio.



Report Summary:

All requests were completed with success.



Table of Contents:

	5
	17
Tomasz Michael Niedziałek	30
Zofia Marie Pawłowska	54
William Walter Christie	67
Pauline Shirley Williams	78
Stanisław Niedziałek	90
Anna Popek	91
Andrzej Pawłowski	101
Balbina Niedziałek	117
Alexander Christie	133
Jeanie Chambers Hunt	160
Roy Evan Williams	171
Pauline Duerr Reese	180

The Parents' Generation:

The Chapters for the client's father and mother have been redacted as per the privacy agreement signed by both parties.

The Grandparents' Generation:

Tomasz "Thomas" Michael Niedziałek (1895 – 1958) Zofia "Sophia" Pawłowska (1906 – 1994) William Walter Christie (1925 – 1986) Pauline Shirley Williams (1926 – 2019)

Tomasz "Thomas" Michael Niedziałek

Birth: September 24, 1895 in Zwięczyca, Rzeszów, Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria, Austro-Hungarian Empire

First Marriage: August 28, 1918 – To Bronisława Grata – In Mckeesport, Pennsylvania

Second Marriage: May 12, 1928 – To Zofia Pawłowska – In McKeesport, Pennsylvania

Death: April 14, 1958 in McKeesport, Pennsylvania

Known Children:

- Maria Wiktoria "Victoria" Niedziałek (1929)
 Stanisław "Stanley" Niedziałek (1930)
- 3. Kazimiera Wiktoria "Cassie" Niedziałek (1937)

Brief History of Poland

The history of Poland is long and complex, especially during the last two centuries. From becoming one for the most powerful countries in Europe during the 1500s, to vanishing completely between 1795 and 1918 amidst foreign nations. Poland has quite a story to tell. There were three partitions in Poland during the eighteenth century (1772, 1793, 1795). These were conducted between three foreign countries; the Russian Empire, the Kingdom of Prussia, and the Austro-Hungarian Empire. Each time a partition occurred, Poland lost more and more of its land to the aforementioned countries, and in 1795, it became a country in name only. The map below shows the territorial divide between the three foreign powers:



The Kingdom of Galicia

After the Kingdom of Poland was split between the aforementioned powers, the Austro-Hungarian Empire established part of its new lands as the Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria in 1772. The western portion of the region was inhabited primarily by Polish subjects, while the eastern portion held mostly Ukrainians. The southern half of these lands were defined by the Carpathian Mountains, while its other borders neighbored the Prussian and Russian Empires.





Tomasz Niedziałek was born on the 24th day of September, 1895 in the town of Zwięczyca. The record below shows that he was baptized twelve days later on the 6th day of October according to the rites of the Catholic Church in the same town. His father was Stanisław, son of Jan Niedziałek and Maria Drozd. His mother was Anna, daughter of Marcin Popek and Maria Sierzak. His Godparents were Tomasz Wróbel and Agnieszka Wilanowska, the wife of Jan. The midwife was H. Horniak, and the Baptism was performed by the assistant pastor Józef Hejnas. The birth was legitimate and the family resided at house No. 30. The record also listed that the parents of Tomasz were married on November 16, 1892.

	50 Pag	2.80 L	IBER N	ATUOR	UM	
	18 95.		Religio Sexus. Thori	Pare	ntes	
	Nrus serialis Natus Baptisat. Srus domus	Nomen Infantis	Catholica Aut alia Puer Puella Legitimi	Patris ac parentum suorum nomen cognomen et conditio ejus	Matris ac parentum suorum nomen cognomen et conditio	Patrini eorum nomen & conditio
1013 1013 1013 1013 1013	49 29/9 1/0 30 Jos. Heyman.	Thomas	1 - 1 - ky. H. pormak	Hauistans Niedziałe fol- Joannis et	Anna fit. Mar. Le tini Copek el Mariae Grerzale cj. +	Thomas Wrobel Agnes Wilanont, ux. Joannis.

Map of Zwięczyca:



When Tomasz was eighteen years old, he emigrated to the United States of America. He boarded the S.S. Finland in the port of Antwerp, Belgium, and made a ten-day voyage across the Atlantic Ocean. Upon his arrival with only twenty-five dollars to his name, it was his intention to join his uncle Jan Popek in McKeesport, Pennsylvania. Tomasz was described as being in good health, having a height of 5'3, a fair complexion, with blond hair and blue eyes.



The S.S. Finland was built by W. Cramp & Sons of Philadelphia, and launched in 1902. She sailed on the Red Star Line's New York to Antwerp route. In the year prior to Tomasz's journey to the United States, the Finland carried out a special trip. In 1912 she was chartered by the American Olympic Committee to take the U.S. team to the 1912 Summer in Stockholm, Sweden (redstarline.eu).



In 1917 Tomasz registered for the World War I draft. He resided at 714 May Street, McKeesport, Pennsylvania. He was described as a single, Caucasian man of medium height and medium build, with grey eyes and blond hair. He was employed at the National Tube Co. in McKeesport, and he provided for his mother and father at the time. (Notice his signature below)

REGISTRATION CARD Form I Name in full 2 3 Date declared your 4 5 Where 6 7 What is v 8 9 10 11 11 12 Do you claim exen ption I affirm that I have verified above an that they homan niedvialek

REGISTRAR'S REPORT 2 erson lost arm, leg, jund, feet, or both Has 3 disabled (specify

On August 28, 1918, Tomasz Niedziałek married Bronisława Grata. He was twenty-two years old and resided at 614 Hazel St. in McKeesport, Pennsylvania. His occupation was listed as "Mill Worker" and he was not previously married. She was twenty-one years old and also resided in McKeesport. Her occupation was listed as "Housework" and she was not previously married. The assistant pastor who solemized the marriage was Rev. A. Gonet.

From Sec. C. Application for Marciage License Statement of Male : Full name and surname application, if any, either by blood or Relationship of partia nathis KON. al Ritthnloco Occupation Street. 7 Residen Date of Death or divorce Previous marriage or marriages. Auc applicant afflicted with any of former wife or ransmissible dis and surname of Fathe Maiden name of Mother. Of Moth Of Mother Residence of (2other evecupation Father Color of Father PRI ADATONA Birthplace of Fathe Of Mother. epileptic, of unsound mind, any intoxicating liquor or Of Mother F aniship as a person of unsound mind, or under the influence of Has applicant, within five years, been an inmate of any county asylum or nom narcotte drug? 220 for indigent persons? applicant physically able to supp Statement of Female : Full name and surnam is making this application, if any, either by blood of riand Relationship of Ousgaron eengon Re 0 Date of death or divorce pears. Previous marriage or marriages. Age is applicant afflicted with any of tormer husband or husbands. transmissible disease?.. MA Name and 7120 man Of Mother. Na Residence of Fath Aprile Occupation of Fathe Color of Fathe 01 Of Mother Birthplace of Father auctria Is applicant an imbecile, epileptic, of unsound mind, r under the influence of any intoxicating _ uor or Of Mother Is applicant an imbecile or under guardianship as a person of unsound mind, or under the influence of narcotic drug?/120

hereby certify that on thousand DUPLICATE marriage, in were by me united in with license issued by Clerk 0 Alleohen County, Pennsylvania, Numbered. Minister, Alderman or Justice of the Pea Address of person officiating THE ORPITANS' COURT while thirty

It is likely that Tomasz and Bronisława were married at St. Mary of Częstochowa Catholic Parish in McKeesport, Pennsylvania. The reason for this belief is that the first ever assistant priest appointed to that church was none other than Fr. Anthony Gonet (History of St. Mary of Częstochowa Parish). The fact that this was a Polish parish, and that its assistant priest wed the couple provides suitable evidence for this conclusion.



"St. Mary Czestochowa was a Polish parish founded in 1893. As with many other ethnic parishes, this parish was an outgrowth of the rise of heavy industry in the area and the influx of immigrants to work in the mills. Enough Poles had moved into McKeesport by 1893 to support a parish. For the first few years of the parish, Masses were celebrated in a rented hall. In 1895 work began on a combined church and school, located on Versailles Avenue, which was dedicated on July 11, 1895.

This church served for two decades, but as the size of the congregation grew, it became necessary to build a new church. In 1917, construction of a new church began. However, due to rising costs and the war, work stopped after the ground was excavated and the basement was completed. The basement was roofed over and converted to a church. The first Mass in the new church-basement was celebrated on August 25, 1918." – Polish American Liturgical Center

Tomasz's name next appears in the 1920 census when he was twenty-four years old. Here he is shown as Tony Niedziałek living at and renting 619 White St. in McKeesport. The other resident of the house was his wife Bronisława (24). His occupation was listed as a laborer at a steel mill, where he was employed for a wage. Both he and his wife were listed as aliens, and both could read and write. Tomasz could not speak English, but his wife could.



The next-door neighbor of Tomasz was the family of Bronisława's sister. Their household consisted of Joe Lampert, his wife Katie (Bronisława's sister), and their children John, Elizabeth, and Lewis. A border named Mike Polka also resided there.

613	310	Cambar	h	Ave.	Head	2R	M	1/3	7 m	1967	al
			Kat	li	Wilk		F	1/3	0 m	1905	al
			Arlis	r	Son		m	141	08		
1	<		Peline	ibit	daugh	tai	FI	4-	18		
1910			Crive	è	broth	er 1	m	W3.	58	1911	al
		Polka	9	nike	Bonrd	En	m	1/3	48	1907	al

Former Location of the Niedziałek and Lampert families' homes (Right Side of Street):



On May 8, 1924, Thomas Niedziałek made his Declaration of Intention to become a citizen in the land of opportunity. Three years later on the 16th day of November, 1927, he took the Oath of Allegiance and signed his name, becoming a full citizen of the United States of America.

2774	FORTH SEGS TRIPLICATE U. S. DEPARTMENT OF LABOR NATURALIZATION SERVICE
No. 10	MITED STATES OF AMERICAN
4	DECLARATION OF INTENTION
	Invalid for all purposes seven years after the date hereof
1 State	e of Pennsylvania, jistrict of Pennsylvania, ss: In the District Court of the United States.
· 3	Thomas Niedzielsk years,
occupation	will Worker do declare on oath that my personal
description	his: Color. Thite complexion Pair height _5 feet 7 inches,
weight	160 pounds, color of hairBrown, color of eyesBlue
other visit	ble distinctive marks None
I was born	nin Rzezev Polsad
on the	21 stday ofloss beta anno Domini 1; I now reside 301 1/2 Bidge Stoksanpo"t
I emigrate	d to the United States of America from
on the ves	See <u>Pinland</u> , my last (If the aline article observe that by teach, the thereafter of contribute or have of the approximation company thereaft be given.); (If the aline article observe that by teach, the thereafter of contribute or have of the approximation company thereaft be given.); (If the aline article observe that by teach, the thereafter of contribute or have of the approximation company thereaft be given by the approximation of the approx
of my wif	e is B'onislaw; she was born atPoland
and now It is my	resides at With Me
prince, po	tentate, state, or sovereignty, and particularly to
I arrived a	THE REPUBLIC OF POLAND, of whom I am now a subject; at the port of
· State of	New York, on or about the day
to becom	New , anno Domini 1.913.; I am not an anarchist; I am not a st nor a believer in the practice of polygamy; and it is my intention in good faith the a citizen of the United States of America and to permanently reside therein: ME GOD.
SO HELF	ME GOD. Thomas Nicossialok
•	Subscribed and sworn to before me in the office of the Clerk of said Court
	at Pittsburgh, Pa., this <u>Eth</u> day of
U	SEAL] anno Domini 19 24 J. Wood Clark
1411	Clerkoj the District Court of the United States.
7 1. 50	
	By Clerk.

	OATH OF ALLEGIANCE
6	the and antically removines and abiurs all allesiance and Adelity to any foreign prince, potentate,
I hereby declare, on oath, that I absolut	tely and entirely renounce and abjure all allegiance and fidelity to any foreign prince, potentate, the
ate, or sovereignty, and particularly to	the
f whom I have heretofore been a subject; that	t I will support and defend the Constitution and laws of the United States of America against all
nemies, foreign and domestic; and that I will	bear true faith and allegiance to the same.
And the stand of the stand of the stand of the	Thomas niedzialik
The second s	unomus nucesquasair
A State of the second state of the second state	pen Court, this

On February 27, 1927, Thomas Niedziałek was divorced from Bronisława. The reason given for the divorce was that his wife was guilty of "offering such indignities to her husband's person as to render his condition intolerable and life burdensome." The divorce was granted separating the couple from the nuptial ties and bonds of matrimony.

I: JOHN VOGT, Prothonotary of the Court of Common Pleas, in and for the County and State aforesaid, do hereby certify that the foregoing is a correct and true copy of the DECREE IN DIVORCE granted in the case of ... Channel Floring the Bortha Electriciter at No. January twenty-third day of February on the. .A. D. 19. 27 IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have bereunts set my hand and attached the seal of said Court, Prothonotary.

February 23rd Anno Demini And now, to wit: fully considered and proceeded to determine the same as to law and justice appertuining, do find that the charge contained in the Libel is sustained by the evidence, viz.: that the Respondent was guilty of offering such indignities to her husband's person as to render his condition intelerable and life burdens and thereupon, upon consideration 1.1 thereof, it is ordered and decreed that the said. be and is hereby DIVORCED and forever separated from the Muptual Cies his Matrimony heretofore contracted between

Further evidence pertaining to the cause for this divorce was discovered in the records from the Woodville State Hospital. Bronisława was admitted to the institution on the 15th day of August, 1927. She was listed as living with her sister Katarzyna "Katie" Lampert at 2723 Garbett in McKeesport. She was white, about thirty-one years old, Catholic, and divorced without children. She was committed to the Hospital by the same sister, and her family physician was Dr. F.A. Jaworski. Two days before her arrival, she was examined also by Dr. R.L. Steele and Dr. Samuel Nzcowitz.

2-10-25. 1 M 3533 EGHENY COUNTY HOSPITAL Pertha Wiedmaler Admitted Reg. No hite emale Color. Age_ (A Sex Teeshor arbett Shr 2723 Residence ouse Nacher. Specify Occupation Widowed Divorced. Religion. rried. Single Number of Children L. M. 2000 D. M. fron Number of Children L. F ... D. F Thomas Mredzia Name of Husband or Wife_ avorstu Name of family Physician ArF. a. 14. In Penna. Number of Years in United States Naturalized feele 9.13.1924 Examined by Doctor Date Clar Examined by Doctor Date ... Relationship Perter mala Committed by 2723 3 morkee yeart Pa, Address Charge to 1970 Address La Date of Birth Place of Birth. nall Birth Place Name of Father. Maiden Name of Mother Man Anstria uchta Birth Place U . Good · [] Absternious. \square Read Only. 12-Read and Write. Impaired_ ____ Moderate Illiterate Feeble Intemperate. Grade Attained. Critical - Habit Case Insurance. Name of Company ____ Indigent 9-Idiot Epileptic Private Imbecile Paralytic Criminal Homicidal___ Blind Deaf and Dumb_____ Rate per Week Suicidal

The reasons given for Bronisława's believed insanity (which began around 1925) were stated by her sister as follows: "Writing letters to New York, to the immigration office asking them for \$50,000 which she says they owe to her and as a result will sit about the house, refuses to do and work saying she don't have to work. At times takes to laughing spells and will laugh continuously without cause. When questioned regarding it, says she is happy because she is going to get a lot of money. At other times will sit in one position will not talk or eat. Very hard to get her to bathe. At times goes into a rage when crossed and will begin to swear & tirade, but has never struck anyone. Has gone to banks, lawyers, police & various people demanding her money."

Last Worked Number of Attacks. Wort Duration of Present Attack Duration of Previous Attack that Induce the Belief that Insanity Exists Circumstan Dist

Bronisława's official diagnosis was listed as "Dementia Praecox, Paranoid Type." Today, the psychological term used in the place of dementia praecox is known as schizophrenia.

"...the disorder we know today as schizophrenia was originally called dementia praecox, or early dementia, by Kraepelin (1883), who believed that the brains of individuals who developed schizophrenia had begun to deteriorate prematurely." - International Encyclopedia of the Social & Behavioral Sciences

FORM 137 OT 3M 3-38 Name Niedz:	ialek,	Bertha	104/	No. 7792	Adm. [0/950 Date	- 5-27
Diagnosis Der	mentia	Praecox,	Parar	noid Tpe			
Age on Admission 31 Nationality Aus to	rian G		male	Divorced	- ivianieu,		Widow
Present Status:	Da			Condition			
Paroled						<u> </u>	
Returned							
Discharged							
Transferred							
Died							
Autopsy			-				
(Conditions: Unimprov	ed, Improve	d, Social recovery)				(over)

Bronisława appears to have stayed at the Woodville State Hospital for the rest of her life. She is found there in the 1930, 1940, and 1950 census records. These records sometimes list her as an inmate, and other times as a resident or patient at the Hospital. An entry in the admissions and discharge registry for the institution has a penciled note that she was still living there in the 1960s.



Bronisława "Bertha" passed away in January of 1981 according to her social security death index. Her SSN was recorded as 161-42-3533 and the issue date was between 1966 and 1967. She was buried with the Lampert family in Saint Mary Częstochowa Cemetery in White Oak, Pennsylvania. Note: (Her death date was recorded as 1982 on the tombstone, instead of 1981 as in the index.)

Name:	Bertha Niedzialek
Social Security Number:	161-42-3533
Birth Date:	2 Jul 1895
Issue year:	1966-1967
Issue State:	Pennsylvania
Last Residence:	15106, Carnegie, Allegheny, Pennsylvania, USA
Death Date:	Jan 1981



A year after the divorce with Bronisława, Thomas had remarried in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. On May 12, 1928, Thomas Niedziałek was wed to Sophia Pawłowska. He was thirty-one years old and resided at 614 Hazel St. in McKeesport, Pennsylvania. His occupation was listed as "Mill Worker" and he was once previously married. She was twenty-one years old and resided at 1014 Fabier St. in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. She was not previously married. The Justice of the Peace who performed the marriage was Emil C. Starke.

FORM 5. D.C. Application for Marriage License. Statement of Male Full name and surname Relationship of parties making this application, if any, eithe by blo Will Uran en Birthplace Occupation Street Residence .. and now of the full 19 Date of Birth cruce Date of A or dirorce Age of Is applicant afflicted with any 1927 of former wife or. Name and surname of Father transmissible discase? Maiden name of Mother Of Mother Cum of Of Mother and Residence of Father. on of Fathe Of Mother. Occup Color of Father and Birthplace of Fathe Of Mother I applicant an imbecile, epileptic, of unsound mind, Of Mother person of unsound mind, or under the influence of any intoxicating liquor or or under quardian applicant, within five years, been an inmate of any county asylum or narcotic drug? Is applicant physically able to support a family? home for indigent persons? Statement of Female: Dhia Full name and surname. Relationship of parties making this application, if any, whether by Birthplace Occupation. Street 1 Residence ... and now of the full -190 Date of Birth Date of death or divorce years. Previous marriage or marriage 2 Age of..... Is applicant afflicted with any of former husband or husban DName and surname of Father. transmissible disease? Maiden name of Mother Of Mother Dante on O Of Mother Residence of Father, ead of Father Of Mother .. Color of Father. Birthplace of Father. Of Mother. Is applicant an imbecile, epileptic, of unsound mind, Of Mother Cline person of unsound mind, or under the influence of any intoxicating liquor or or under guardianship as a 10 narcotic drug? .. 1 Conde Co CATE 14DO 8073 SIGH HERE This Certificate is to be returned to the CLERK OF THE ORPHANS' COURT Failure to return this duplicate as requested will be the output and thirty days after the sole

Thomas and Sophia welcomed the birth of their first child Maria Wiktoria "Victoria" on April 19, 1929 in McKeesport. She was baptized on June 9, 1929 at Holy Family Parish according to the rites of the Polish National Catholic Church. Her Godparents were Jan Popek and Balbina Jakubiec (likely her maternal grandmother). The baptism was performed by Fr. R. Ostrowski.

1839 110201111 10000 8.40 . Marin 1927 Maria Willeria My Weespeer In The Good Section Henderick 32

2. 9go Grow Toman Hiedrichek Jan Popek R. R. O. Hourt. 9. 1929. Zofia Pantowska Ballina Jakubiec

Thomas' name next appears in the 1930 census when he was thirty-three years old. Here he is shown as Thomas Angelic living in a house he rented for \$15 a month. The address was 125 Hazel St. in McKeesport. The other residents of the house were his wife Sophie (23) and his daughter Victoria (11 months). His occupation was listed as a laborer at a steel mill. Both he and Sophia were listed as born in Poland. They could read, write, and they spoke Polish.

naliz, 25

Note: A likely reason the last name of the family is misspelled as Angelic instead of Niedziałek is due to the Polish pronunciation of that surname. The phonetic pronunciation of the name is as follows: n|eh|j|aw|l|eh|k

On April 26, 1930, Thomas and Sophia had a son named Stanisław "Stanley" Niedziałek. The family also moved to a new address in 1930 which was listed as 527 Spring St. in McKeesport. Sadly, their little boy passed away just five months later on the 26th day of September. The main cause of death for him was listed as "Food Poisoning" while a contributory cause was described as bilateral secondary pneumonia.

ortant.		TATION DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH BUREAU OF VITAL STATISTICS
is very important.	Township of	trict No. File No. File No.
ON IS VO	City of M. Keegk out Hospeita	icher alle a Hospital or Inst Valle A.
f OCCUPATION	(a) Residence. No. 5. 2.7. Splaing. It. (Usual place of abode) Length of residence in city or town where death occurred yrs. mos.	. St.,
00	PERSONAL AND STATISTICAL PARTICULARS	MEDICAL CERTIFICATE OF DEATH
Exact Statement of	3. SEX 4. COLOR OR RACE 5. SINGLE, MARRIED, WIDOWED OR DIVORCED (write the word) Mal Mhite Spingle	16. DATE OF DEATH ALER T 26. 1986 (Month) (Day)
caot Stat	5a. It married, wildwerd, or divorced HUSBAND of (or) WIFE of	17. Olpt, J HEREBY CERTIFY. The standed deceased T
. 8	6. DATE OF BIRTH (month, day, and year affric 26-19.90	and that death accurred on the date stated above, at
assified.	7. AGE Years Months Days IF LESS than 1 day	and that death occurred, on the date stated above, at
it may be properly classified.	8. OCCUPATION OF DECEASED (a) Trade, profession, or particular kind of work (b) General nature of industry, businees or establishment in which employed (or employer) (c) Name of employer	175- Jord priceming) CONTRIBUTORY Bulatenel Secondary press
hat it me	9. BIETHPLACE (city or lown) (State or Country)	(Secondary)
of certi		Did an operation precede death?
pirin terms	12. NAME OF MOTHER affee Pawlowski	(Signed)
I in ctions	18. BIRTHPLACE OF MOTHER (city or town) (State or Couptry)	*State the DISEASE CAUSING DEATH, or in deaths from VIOLENT CAUS state (1 MEANS AND NATURE OF INJUEX, and (2) whether ACCIDENT SUICIDAL, or HOMICIDAL. (See reverse side for additional space.)
OF DEATI See instru	14. Informant Thamay niedzialek. (Address) 527 Spring It 15. SEP 27,1020 Mars At I Dichards	19. PLACE OF BURIAL, CREMATION OR DATE OF BURIAL Haly Famely Cee Acle 28 19 30 20. UNDERTAKER
	Filed	J. F. Check M. Reesport

Stanisław "Stanley" Niedziałek was buried two days after his death on September 28, 1930. The burial was performed by Fr. Josef Lieba and the boy was laid to rest in Holy Family Cemetery.

Riedniatek Stanislaw Mc Keesport Pa. 5me. Somino Francizary Rs. Josef Liebers y unis 1900 ungi 11-30 OUR SON 2 **IEDZIALEK** STAN 1930 1930 HOLY FAMILY CEMETERY POLISH NATIONAL CATHOLIC CHURCH



Over six years later, Sophia gave birth to the second daughter of the family. Kazimiera Wiktoria "Cassie" Niedziałek was born on April 26, 1937 in McKeesport, Pennsylvania. She was baptized on May 23, 1937 at Holy Family Parish according to the rites of the Polish National Catholic Church. Her Godparents were Jan Stasiak and Kazimiera Kruczek. The baptism was performed by Fr. R. Ostrowski.

ning Willinga Henry och Ba 23 ge Tomace Tainton ge Brithing Main 1937 Roka 1937 Wolfge Caeston

Jan Stasiak Ro. R. Ostrowski Rozimiera 1Enucrek



Thomas Niedziałek and his family next appear in the 1940 census. Here he is shown as Thomas Niedziałek (43) living in a house valued at \$4800 that he owned. The address was 527 Spring St. in McKeesport. The other residents of the house were his wife Sophie (33) as well as his two daughters Marie (10) and Cassey (2) and **Sectore** His occupation was listed as a pipe threader in the steel mill industry. His annual income was listed as \$600 a year.



On October 19, 1941, Maria Wiktoria received the sacrament of Confirmation at Holy Family Parish. The sacrament was performed by Bishop John Zenon Jasinski, and her confirmation name (or sponsor) appears to be listed as well.





On November 14, 1948, the two youngest members of the family also received the sacrament of the Church and his sister Kazimiera (11) received the sacrament of Confirmation at Holy Family Parish. Thomas was confirmed under the name Ludwig, and Kazimiera under the name Doloreta. The prelate of the Polish National Catholic Church who performed the sacrament was Bishop John Zenon Jasinski.



On April 27, 1942 Thomas registered for the World War II draft. He resided at 527 Spring Street, McKeesport, Pennsylvania. He was described as a married, white man standing 5'9 tall and weighing

150 pounds. He had brown eyes, brown hair, and a dark complexion. He was employed at the National Tube Co. in McKeesport. (Notice his signature below)

SERIAL NUMBER 1.	NAME (Print)			ORDER NUMBER
101 7	homas.	Mitte	Migdaialet	
PLACE OF RESIDENCE (P	rint) t Meh	and stard.		2
(Number and Stre [THE PLACE OF	RESIDENCE C	(Town, township, village, or eity)	County) E WILL DETERMINE LO	(State)
MAILING ADDRESS	UTION; LINE 2	OF REGISTRATION CERTIF	ICATE WILL BE IDENTI	CAL]
Same				
TELEPHONE	[Mailing address if	other than place indicated on line 2.	Il same insert word same) 6. PLASE OF BIR	
		46	Rica	nout
mik	079	DATE OF BIRTH	96 Pole	County)
NAME AND ADDRESS OF	PERSON WHO WIL	LL ALWAYS KNOW YOUR ADDRESS		. 0
Nophie n	ca dziaki	et, 547 Aprim	g. At. Matte	espart. Ta
EMPLOYER & NAME AND	ADDRESS		•	
PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT	OR BUSINESS		A	0
national.	Teshe Co	mitien	art allight	my Lenn
	a Venteren Anot	VE ANSWERS AND THAT THEY	ARE TAUE.	
I AFFIRM THAT I HAY	a vanima Ano	10		

		RE	GISTR	AR'S R	EPOR	T	
		DESC	RIPTIO	N OF REC	ISTR	NT	
RAG		HEI (App		WEIG (App	TUE.)	COMPLEX	ION
White	X	5	9	13	50	Sallow	1
		EY	ES	HA	R	Light	_
Negro		Blue		Blonde		Ruddy	
		Gray		Red		Dark	X
Oriental		Hazel		Brown	X	Freckled	
		Brown	x	Black		Light brown	
Indian		Black		Gray		Dark brown	
	1			Bald		Black	
Filipino							

28

The 1950 Census shows Thomas (53) and his family still living together at 527 Spring St. in McKeesport. The other residents of the house were his wife Sophie (42) this daughters Cassey (12) and Victoria M. (20), as well as Victoria's husband Adolph Biss (28). Thomas had worked forty hours the previous week, and was employed at a steel mill working as a tool setter.

1922 U.S. No. Niedziałsky Thomas M. Hand W. M. 53 Mar. Paland , Sophie Wipe W. F. 42 Mar. Paland , Thomas Tx San W. M. 10. Nex Promyliania , Casaex Daughter W. F. 12 Nex Promyliania Biss, Adolph A. Jonis Law W. M. 23 Mar. Remarkania Without M. Daughter W. F. 20 Mar. Remarkania

Thomas Michael Niedziałek passed away on April 14, 1958 in McKeesport. He was sixty-two years old at the time of his death, even though the record states he was 60. Throughout his time in the United States, Thomas used various birthdates when filling out legal documents. Possibly he did not know what day he was born, so he eventually settled on December 21, 1897. His cause of death was listed as a "Coronary Occlusion."

_		
	DEPARTMEN	DF PENNSYLVANIA 33020 T OF HEALTH STICS SECTION FILE No.
	Primary 711-029 CORONER'S CERT	IFICATE OF DEATH Registered No. 287
	1. PLACE OF DEATH, OR PLACE WHERE BODY WAS FOUND a. County Alleshems	2. USUAL RESIDENCE (where deceased lived. If institution; residence be- fore admission) a. Store forma b. County allochemy
	b. CITY, BOROUGH OR TOWNSHIP Mc Keerbort 28 m	c. City, Berough or Township Mc Keerport 7/1
	d. STREET ADDRESS OF LOCATION 527 Spring St	d. Street address or location 527 Johnny St
	•. NAME OF HOSPITAL ON INSTITUTION IF APPLICABLE	Is Residence inside famicipality(Limits? 1. is Residence on a Parm? Yes
- 722	3. NAME OF DECEASED a. (First) b. (Middle)	c. (Lost) 4. DATE OF (Month) (Day) (Year)
1.000	(Type or Print) THOMAS MICHAEL N	IEDZIALEK DEATH april 14 1958
1.1	5. SEX 6. COLOR OR RACE 7. MARRIED PREVER MARRIED	8. DATE OF BIRTH 9. AGE (In years If under 1 year If under 24 hrs. lost birthday) Months Days Hours Min
12.25	male White WIDOWED DIVORCED	Dec 21 1897 60 Months Days Hours Min.
	10. FULL NAME OF SPOUSE Johnie Pawloski nie sniek	11. BIRTHPLACE (Also give state or foreign country) bland 12. CITIZEN OF WHAT COUNTRY
14	13. FAFHERIS NAME Stanley niedriald	14. MOTHER'S MAIDEN NAME Unknown
1.1	15. USUAL OCCUPATION (even if retired)	17. INFORMANT ADDRESS M Cheeport to
1.19	Die setter 194-05-4176	Saphie niederleb 527 Spring St
1.11	MEDICAL CF 18. CAUSE OF DEATH Enter only one cause per line for (a), (b), (c)	RTIFICATION ONSET AND DEATH
1.1		p- p ·
	PART 1. Death was caused by: IMMEDIATE CAUSE (a) Coronary	p accusion
	Conditions, if any, which gave rise to above cause DUE TO (b)	4201
1.1.1.1	(a) stating the underly-	
123	Ing cause last. DUE TO (c)	
1914	PART II. OTHER SIGNIFICANT CONDITIONS [contributing to dooth but not related to	the terminal disease given in Part I (e) 19. WAS AUTOPSY PERFORMEDT Yes No 2
	200. ACCIDENT SUICIDE HOMICIDE 200. DESCRIBE HOW INJURY OCCURRED	
~	While at Not while form, factory, street, etc.)	20F. CITY, BOROUGH, TOWNSHIP COUNTY STATE
L.	 I hereby certify that investigation of the death of the above named deceased results <u>7:17</u>, m. E. S. T., on the date stated above. 	
n	Mill Michelland Deputy 3	ADDRESS 422-4TH AVE. PGH. PA. 222- DATE SIGNED ERY OR 234 LOCATION (City, Bare, Two, & County (State)
0	REMOVAL 4-17-1958 Hall Jamily 1.	Chiel M.C. White Oak Boro, allachery Pa.
1.000	1-17.58 (11- 440h - 10K	F. C. Course course approved a second
	1 1 0 mile Celman 1 mg	ba ochick 637 SHAW AVE. MCKEESPORT PA
	1	MUNCLOPURI, PA.

He was buried in Holy Family Cemetery along with his son Stanisław "Stanley" Niedziałek. Holy Family Parish cemetery records show Thomas received sacraments (Last Rites) and that the priest who was present at the burial was the Reverend Charles Kawalkowski. Thomas' death record states the burial took place on the 17th day of April.



Zofia "Sophia" Marie Pawłowska

Birth: January 31, 1906 in Zwięczyca, Rzeszów, Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria, Austro-Hungarian Empire

Marriage: May 12, 1928 – To Tomasz "Thomas" Niedziałek – In McKeesport, Pennsylvania

Death: April 27, 1994 in McKeesport, Pennsylvania

Known Children:

- Maria Wiktoria "Victoria" Niedziałek (1929)
 Stanisław "Stanley" Niedziałek (1930)
- 3. Kazimiera Wiktoria "Cassie" Niedziałek (1937)

Zofia Pawłowska was born on the 31st day of January, 1906 in the town of Zwięczyca. The record below shows that she was baptized two days later on the 2nd day of February according to the rites of the Catholic Church. Her father was a twenty-eight-year-old farmer named Andrzej, son of Stanisław Pawłowski and Marianna Kowalska. Her mother was a nineteen-year-old woman named Balbina, daughter of Walenty Niedziałek and Marianna Szafran. Her Godparents were Franciszek Palczak and Marianna, the wife of Walenty Niedziałek. The midwife was Jadwiga Wożniak, and the Baptism was performed by the assistant pastor Th. Stackinski. The birth was legitimate and the family resided at house No. 78. The record also listed that the Zofia's parents had been married for two years at the time of the baptism.

vue 1.47 p. 162 Nied.y et charicaio

Map of Zwięczyca:



When Zofia was just thirteen years old, she emigrated to the United States of America along with her fifteen-year-old sister Marianna (spelled Marjama on record). They boarded the S.S. Megantic in the port of Liverpool, England, and made a nine-day voyage across the Atlantic Ocean. Upon the sisters' arrival with no money to their names, it was their intention to join their step-father Jan Jakubiec (spelled Jakonicz on record) in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. Both of the girls were described as being in good health, having a height of 5'4, a dark complexion, with dark hair and blue eyes.



The S.S. Megantic was a passenger ship built in in South Yard of Belfast, Ireland. She was launched on December 10, 1908 and along with her sister ship, the Laurentic, was one of the largest ships that sailed between Great Brittan and Canada. She later sailed between Liverpool and the United States after the conclusion of World War One. She was 550 feet long and could sailed at a speed of around seventeen knots (Around 19mph).



Zofia disembarked from the S.S. Megantic on December 10, 1920 in Portland, Maine. She proceeded to take the railway through Canada or the United States, and arrived in Buffalo, New York on the 14th day of December. The record indicates a note about the Immigration Act of 1924. This act (also known as National Origins Act) capped the number of immigrants entering the United States at around 164,000 a year. The act openly discriminated against people from Southern and Eastern Europe, preferring people from the Northern European countries. The act also barred Asians from entering the U.S. entirely (Britannica).

			ARIE 201			3
W. B. P.	en uni dals d'imus	R 202155	d aubdivision			CALLS.
wineys	a, Poland 2/	1 10 14		1	Occupation	New I
anto a or	the second s	Rations	A.	Last permit	ment residence (burn	, country, etc.)
THUE N	-	•		Where	and the second	Furner poid by
disalies, and	name and gampiete addre	no of relative or frie	nd to join there			·
diseller, and ray shows	name and gamplete addre				Purpose in conting	and time remaining
disilier, and any down of the elater				- Tyu	Perpess is coming Distinguishing mar	and this remaining

On May 12, 1928, Zofia (Listed here as Sophia Pawlowski) was wed to Thomas Niedziałek. She was twenty-one years old and resided at 1014 Fabier St. in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. She was not previously married. He was thirty-one years old and resided at 614 Hazel St. in McKeesport, Pennsylvania. His occupation was listed as "Mill Worker" and he was once previously married. The Justice of the Peace who performed the marriage was Emil C. Starke.

	No
Su	ntement of Alules Themas Niedrichek color U
Fu	
Re	lationship of parties making this application, if any, either by blood or marriage
Oc	cupation Will Warter Birthplace Book and Street
Re	sidence Mickelepport pa 614 Way ett Avenue
Da	the of Birth, ADDC, 211-1896 19 and now of the full
Ag	the of Birth
of	former wife or since Full 22-1927 Is applicant afficied with any normiseible disease? No Name and surname of Father Leen Deep
tra	Insmissible diseaser Maiden name of Mother
-	1 CALL OF THE MORENA
Re	De Mother CL Occupation of Father
	Birthplace of Father Jocuma
~	In annlicant an imbecile, epileptic, of unsound mind,
or	in the as a percen of unsound mind, or under the influence of any intoxicating liquor or
	Has applicant, within five years, been an inmate of any county asyram of
ho	me for indigent persons? Is applicant physically able to support a family?
-	tatement of Female: Dawlork' Colorel
F	ull name and surname.
0	ccupation Dal Da. 1014 Frabrick Stree
R	esidence 19 and now of the ful
D	esidence 19 and now of the ful pate of Birth 19 and now of the ful ge of 21 years. Previous marriage or marriages 10 Date of death or divorce Is applicant afflicted with an
A	ge of
	ansmissible disease?
Cr O	Maiden name of Mother
	6 lead Of Mother
C	Occupation of Mathem
-	Risthalace of Father Manue
0	If Mother I a me interview Is pplicant an imbecile, epileptic, of unsound mind
0	If Mother guardianship as a person of unsound mind, or under the influence of any intozicating liquor of
71	narcotic drug?
09290 2020	
	1. Concerto Otopic
感	Aller 12th and Man
	18 Pin DOD
	ainer bundred and 28 at Vitto busph . (B.
	Thomas Muderalak w Donlie Vanleski
LICATE	
i.	were by meanited in marriage, in accordance with license issued by the Clerk of the Oghams' Court of Allegh
1	County, Penneylvania, Numbered 8073 Series P.
3	SIGN HERE Gmil & D. Tarke
-0.1.	Alter of porces decising Jacknetures, Ja
7.924	

Thomas and Sophia welcomed the birth of their first child Maria Wiktoria "Victoria" on April 19, 1929 in McKeesport. She was baptized on June 9, 1929 at Holy Family Parish according to the rites of the Polish National Catholic Church. Her Godparents were Jan Popek and Balbina Jakubiec (her maternal grandmother). The baptism was performed by Fr. R. Ostrowski.

(manite Manite 4. Maran 1829 Marra Wilderia Metterspeert. In 940 and Server Henderlik 1940 Buch 1927 1929 Jofra Fartwecka 77 2. 9go Grow Tomas Hiedrichek Jan Popek R. R. O. Hourk. 9. 1929. Zofia Partowska Balbena Jakedrice

Her name next appears in the 1930 census when she was twenty-three years old. Here she is shown as Sophie Angelic living in a house her husband rented for \$15 a month. The address was 125 Hazel St. in McKeesport. The other residents of the house were her husband Thomas (33) and her daughter Victoria (11 months). She did not have a listed occupation, but her husband was listed as a laborer at a Steel Mill. Both she and Thomas were listed as born in Poland. They could read, write, and they spoke Polish.

125 angelia.	Homes	Bead	R	15	N	n	M	33
	Popline	Wele-t			CU	7	W	23
	Victoria	Daughter			2	7	W	1/12

Note: A likely reason the last name of the family is spelled Angelic instead of Niedziałek is due to the Polish pronunciation of that surname. The phonetic pronunciation of the name is as follows: n|eh|j|aw|l|eh|k
On April 26, 1930, Thomas and Sophia had a son named Stanisław "Stanley" Niedziałek. The family also moved to a new address in 1930 which was listed as 527 Spring St. in McKeesport. Sadly, their little boy passed away just five months later on the 26th day of September. The main cause of death for him was listed as "Food Poisoning" while a contributory cause was described as bilateral secondary pneumonia.

ortant.		TATION DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH BUREAU OF VITAL STATISTICS
is very important.	Township of	trict No. File No. File No.
ON IS VO	City of M. Keegk out Hospeita	icher alle a Hospital or Inst Valle A.
f OCCUPATION	(a) Residence. No. 5. 2.7. Splaing. It. (Usual place of abode) Length of residence in city or town where death occurred yrs. mos.	. St.,
00	PERSONAL AND STATISTICAL PARTICULARS	MEDICAL CERTIFICATE OF DEATH
Exact Statement of	3. SEX 4. COLOR OR RACE 5. SINGLE, MARRIED, WIDOWED OR DIVORCED (write the word) Mab White Spingle	16. DATE OF DEATH ALER T. 26. 1986 (Month) (Day)
caot Stat	5a. It married, wildwerd, or divorced HUSBAND of (or) WIFE of	17. Olpt, J HEREBY CERTIFY. The standed deceased T
. 8	6. DATE OF BIRTH (month, day, and year affric 26-19.90	and that death accurred on the date stated above, at
assified.	7. AGE Years Months Days IF LESS than 1 day	and that death occurred, on the date stated above, at
it may be properly classified.	8. OCCUPATION OF DECEASED (a) Trade, profession, or particular kind of work (b) General nature of industry, businees or establishment in which employed (or employer) (c) Name of employer	175- (Jose priceming) CONTRIBUTORY Bulatenel Secondary press
hat it me	9. BIETHPLACE (city or lown) (State or Country)	(Secondary)
of certi		Did an operation precede death?
pirin terms	12. NAME OF MOTHER affee Pawlowski	(Signed)
I in ctions	18. BIRTHPLACE OF MOTHER (city or town) (State or Couptry)	*State the DISEASE CAUSING DEATH, or in deaths from VIOLENT CAUS state (1 MEANS AND NATURE OF INJUEX, and (2) whether ACCIDENT SUICIDAL, or HOMICIDAL, (See reverse side for additional space.)
OF DEATI See instru	14. Informant Thamay niedzialek. (Address) 527 Spring It 15. SEP 27,1020 Mars At I Dichards	19. PLACE OF BURIAL, CREMATION OR DATE OF BURIAL Haly Famely Cee Acle 28 19 30 20. UNDERTAKER
	Filed	J. F. Check M. Reesport

Stanisław "Stanley" Niedziałek was buried two days after his death on September 28, 1930. The burial was performed by Fr. Josef Lieba and the boy was laid to rest in the family plot at Holy Family Cemetery.





Over six years later, Sophia gave birth to the second daughter of the family. Kazimiera Wiktoria "Cassie" Niedziałek was born on April 26, 1937 in McKeesport, Pennsylvania. She was baptized on May 23, 1937 at Holy Family Parish according to the rites of the Polish National Catholic Church. Her Godparents were Jan Stasiak and Kazimiera Kruczek. The baptism was performed by Fr. R. Ostrowski.

ning Willinga Hearport R. 23 ge Tomas Tandris 19 Prictice Maja 1937 R. K. 1937 . Kolya Paulon

Jan Stasiak Ro. R. Ostrowski Rozimiera 1Enucrek





Sophia and her family next appear in the 1940 census. Here she is shown as Sophie Niedziałek (33) living in a house valued at \$4800 that her husband owned. The address was 527 Spring St. in McKeesport. The other residents of the house were her husband Thomas (43) as well as her two daughters Marie (10) and Cassey (2) and her son **Merecentry** Her occupation was listed as a housewife working at her own home. Both she and her husband were listed as born in Poland.



On October 19, 1941, Maria Wiktoria received the sacrament of Confirmation at Holy Family Parish. The sacrament was performed by Bishop John Zenon Jasinski, and her confirmation name (or sponsor) appears to be listed as well.





On November 14, 1948, the two youngest members of the family also received the sacrament of the Church and his sister Kazimiera (11) received the sacrament of Confirmation at Holy Family Parish. Thomas was confirmed under the name Ludwig, and Kazimiera under the name Doloreta. The prelate of the Polish National Catholic Church who performed the sacrament was Bishop John Zenon Jasinski.



Sophia (listed here as Zofija Niedziałek) took the oath of allegiance on the 18th day of January, 1943 to become a fully initiated citizen of the United States of America. In the Petition for Naturalization, she is described as a white woman of medium complexion, gray eyes, and dark brown hair. She stood at the height of 5'5 and weighed 134 pounds.

<form><form> <form> Image: Section Sectin Section Sectin Sectin Section Section Section Section Section</form></form></form>		
Mo. No. PETTION FOR NATURALIZATION Cata Married Person, under Sex 30(a) CATONINATION (at the Mathonality Act of 1900 (194 Sizet. 1144-1145) Mathin M. D. STRICT Introduction of the Mathonality Act of 1900 (194 Sizet. 1144-1145) Mathin M. D. STRICT Introduction of the Mathonality Act of 1900 (194 Sizet. 1144-1145) Mathin M. M. S. COLLANDING Introduction of the Mathonality Act of 1900 (194 Sizet. 1144-1145) Mathin M. S. Colland Introduction of the Mathonality Act of 1900 (194 Sizet. 1144-1145) Mathin M. S. Colland Introduction of the Mathonality Act of 1900 (194 Sizet. 1144-1146) Mathin M. Standard M. S. Colland Introduction of the Mathonality Act of 1900 (194 Sizet. 1144-1146) Mathin M. Standard M	ORIGINAL	UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 138
Of a Married Person, under Sex, SU(a) MAXIMUM LIME, of the National PART DAY (1980) (2014)	To be retained by	
Note of the UNITED STATE PITSUBME, P.A. The mean main main frame and the means are balled and the the state and the state state and the state and the state and the state stat	CARTER AND	
The rest with the rest with the left with the left with the left with the rest with th	[Of a Married Perso	where the providence of the second
(1) My ridit thus, and correct and (a) Less 2007 LA HINDRIALMS. (b) My present place of reddense to 527 SpringSt. Molecesport, Allechery Consty, F.A., Kousevice (c) My present place of reddense to 527 SpringSt. Molecesport, Allechery Consty, F.A., Kousevice (d) I am <u>36</u> years off. (e) I and bern in <u>Pebruary 3, 1906</u> (f) My present description in a fabric: an <u>fetral e.</u> white place is an <u>white present atomity Poland</u> (f) My present description in a fabric: an <u>fetral e.</u> white place is an <u>white present atomity Poland</u> (f) I am <u>36</u> years off. (f) I and bern in <u>Pebruary 3, 1906</u> (f) I am <u>attrict is man atomic is an atomic is an fetral e.</u> white place is an <u>white present atomity Poland</u> (f) I am <u>matrict is man of any wakashingtin I THOMAS</u> (f) I and I (f)		RICT Court of THE UNITED STATES PITTSBURGH, PA.
Output with the property of the		NDO TONTTA NY DETAT DY
(a) My present description is as failed as white failed as white prior and the set of the failed as a failed as failed as failed as a failed as a fail	(2) My present place of residence is .	527 SpringSt., McKeesport, Allegheny County, Paten is Housewife
weight 134 pounder, winkte distinctive warks BDB2 race white, present nationality Poland (1) Iam matrice: the name of my winke buildent is THOMAS is were matrices Max 12, 1992 0000 (1) Iam matrice: the name of my winke buildent is THOMAS June of the name of my winke buildent is Dec. 21, 1897 (1) Iam Max 12, 1992 June of the name of my winke buildent is Dec. 21, 1897 (1) Iam Max 12, 1992 June of the name of my winke buildent is Dec. 21, 1897 (1) Iam Max 12, 1992 June of the name of my winke buildent is Dec. 21, 1897 (1) Iam Max 12, 1992 June of the name of my winke buildent is the name of m	(4) I am	i) I was bern en February 3, 1906 In Zwiecycz, Poland
(7) 1 AT	weight	distinctive marks none race white present nationality Poland
Market House Hous	(7) I am married; the nam	e of my william hundard is THOMAS ; we were married on May 12, 1928
Market Minister Mark Mork, M.Y. Market Minister Mark Minister Market Minister Ma	. Pittsburgh, Pa.	the service was born at Zwiecycz, Poland on Dec. 21, 185
with me Diversity Diversity <thdiversity< th=""> <thdiversity< th=""></thdiversity<></thdiversity<>		
(Next)	interod the United States at	Citror tevel States, and now reside
(Next)	with me	Nov. 16, 1927 Pittsburgh.Pa.
8) Share And the mame, ser, date and place of birth, and present place of reaches of said phildren who is Bring, are as follow: MARIE Penale April 19, 1929 McKeesport, Pa. McMeesport, Pa. CASSIE April 26, 1937 Image: Comparison of the same service of the same s	(Numilier and atreat) (City or town)	(Date is encoded) (Date in enc
CASSIE April 26, 1937 THOMAS Male Sept. 28, 1939 Ny hast place of foreign toddence was Eviecy cz. Foland Country (10) I entersted to the United States from Country (11) My lewful entry for permanent residence in the United States was at Difference (11) My lewful entry for permanent residence in the United States was at Difference (12) Since my lewful entry for permanent residence I have not been absent from the United States, fare period or periods of 6 months or longer, as follows: DEFAULTED FROM THE UNITERED STATES OATH OF ALLEGIANCE Thereby declare, on each, that I absolutely and entirely renounce and abjure all allegiance and fidelity to any foreign prince, potentate, state, or sovereignty of whon	8) gaave childre	en; and the name, ser, date and place of birth, and present place of residence of each of mid shildeen who is living an as following
 (a) My hast place of foreign residence was <u>Evicy verse</u> <u>Source</u> <u>Source</u> (a) I entersted to the United States from <u>Construction</u> (a) I entersted to the United States from <u>Construction</u> (b) I entersted to the United States from <u>Construction</u> (b) I entersted to the United States from <u>Construction</u> (b) I entersted to the United States from <u>United States from</u> <u>Source</u> (b) I entersted to the United States from <u>United States from</u> <u>Source</u> (b) I entersted to the United States from <u>Source</u> (b) I entersted to the United States from <u>Source</u> (b) I entersted to the United States from <u>Source</u> (b) I entersted to the United States from <u>Source</u> (b) I entersted to the United States from <u>Source</u> (b) I entersted to this petition. (b) Shoe my lewful entry for permanent residence I have <u>not</u> been abased from the United States, fare period or periods of 5 months or longer, as follows: <u>DEPARTED FROM THE DEPARTED ENON</u> STATES (b) Departed to the United States, fare period or periods of 5 months or longer, as follows: <u>DEPARTED FROM THE DEPARTED ENON</u> STATES (b) Departed to the United States, for a period or periods of 5 months or longer, as follows: <u>DEPARTED FROM THE DEPARTED ENON</u> STATES (b) Departed to the United States, for a period or periods of 5 months or longer, as follows: <u>DEPARTED FROM THE DEPARTED ENON</u> STATES (b) Departed to the United States, for a period or periods of 5 months or longer, as follows: <u>DEPARTED FROM THE DEPARTED ENON</u> STATES (b) D) ON THE DEPARTED STATES (b) D) ON THE D) O	CASSIE	" April 26, 1937 "
Canada (11) My lawful entry for permanent residence in the United States was at Duffalo, N.Y. under the man fija Marie Pawlowska now Zofija Marie Niedzialek of market in the United States of the Internet of the state of the secondary of the certificate of market in the United States, for a period or periods of 6 months or longer, as follows: DEPARTED FROM THE TRETED STATES OATH OF ALLEGIANCE Thereby declare, on each, that I absolutely and entirely renounce and abjure all allegiance and fidelity to any foreign prince, potentate, state, or sovereignty of who	THOMAS	Male Sept. 28, 1939 " "
fija Marie Pawlowska now Zofija Marie Niedzialek fiya Marie Pawlowska now Zofija Marie Niedzialek five a base of the secondar 14, 1920 A state of the secondar of	9) My last place of foreign residence v	was Zwiecycz. Poland (10) I enigrated to the United States from Quebec.
fija Marie Pawlowska now Zofija Marie Niedzialek fiya Marie Pawlowska now Zofija Marie Niedzialek five a base of the secondar 14, 1920 A state of the secondar of	Canada (11) M	y lawful entry for permanent residence in the United States was at Buffalo, N.Y. under the u
	fija Marie Pawlows	ka now Zofija Marie Niedzialek
DEPARTED FROM THE DETERMENT OF ALLEGIANCE	rrival attached to this petition.	MEDETORI 14 PER 19 Column of ABILIORIC enternant
OATH OF ALLEGIANCE I hereby declare, on oath, that I absolutely and entirely renounce and abjure all allegiance and fidelity to any foreign prince, potentate, state, or sovereignty of who	12) Since my lawful entry for permat	nent residence I have hot been absent from the United States, fat a period or periods of 6 months or longer, as follows:
I hereby declare, on oath, that I absolutely and entirely renounce and abjure all allegiance and fidelity to any foreign prince, potentate, state, or sovereignty of who	DEPARTED FROM	
I hereby declare, on oath, that I absolutely and entirely renounce and abjure all allegiance and fidelity to any foreign prince, potentate, state, or sovereignty of who		
I hereby declare, on oath, that I absolutely and entirely renounce and abjure all allegiance and fidelity to any foreign prince, potentate, state, or sovereignty of who	.87,8550,0347.	
I hereby declare, on oath, that I absolutely and entirely renounce and abjure all allegiance and fidelity to any foreign prince, potentate, state, or sovereignty of who	the second second	and the set of the set
I hereby deciare, on oath, that I absolutely and entirely renounce and abjure all allegiance and fidelity to any foreign prince, potentate, state, or sovereignty of who		
or which I have heretofore been a subject or citizen; that I will support and defend the Constitution and laws of the United States of America against all enemies, foreig		OATH OF ALLEGIANCE

Jefija niedzischek (Bigneture of politioner) 18 Ma day of January 1943 4 n. 1 B. Gworn to in open court, this _____

The 1950 Census shows Sophia (42) and her family still living together at 527 Spring St. in McKeesport. The other residents of the house were her husband Thomas (53), her

her daughters Cassey (12) and Victoria M. (20), as well as Victoria's husband Adolph Biss (28). Her husband had worked forty hours the previous week, and was employed at a steel mill working as a tool setter.



A 1960 directory for the city of McKeesport shows that Sophia (listed as Sophie M. Niedziałek) was now the widow of Thomas. She still resided 527 Spring St. in McKeesport.



On April 27, 1994, Sophie Niedziałek passed away. Her residence was still listed as 529 Spring Street in Mckeesport, Pennsylvania. There seems to be a mistake in the record stating that she was buried on February 29, 1994. Seeing as this would have been nearly two months before she died, it's likely that she was laid to rest two days after her death on April 29, 1994. The record also states that she had not received any sacraments, and that there was no priest listed at her burial. Upon consulting the current priest of the church, Fr. Bruce Sleczkowski, it was discovered that the parish by-laws require a priest of the Polish Nation Catholic Church to be present at any burial in the church cemetery. With this in mind, it is possible that Fr. Leonard Koshinski would have been present at the burial, but there is no way to confirm this due to his passing in 2022 (according to Fr. Sleczkowski).

No.	NAME OF DECEASED	RESIDENCE	AGE	PARENTS, WIFE OR HUSBAND	DATE OF DEATH	SACRAMENTS	PRIEST	PLACE AND DATE OF BUI
406	RAYMOND E. ELM	MCKEESPORT, PA EVERGLADE AVE.	2/17/13		5/16/93	No	Faf Kashinite	5-19-93 HOLY CAMILY CEAL 5-31-93
- 407	FRANK RUJSIN	GUZABETH, PA 4814 THIES STRUET	22	and the second se	5/28 /93	YES	Af Koshemili	HOLY FAMILY CEME
408	HELEN KENNE 11	1 ALEX	SOL	VAY		SPORT PH	DISC 11	CEME
- 409	EDWARD KUSHI			and the second second and	00.0	PRING ST.	1/3/	CEME
410 1	MARY PIETRA: 1416	Sophie	NE	edzialek	MCKEE	SPORT, PAK	5132 11	96 93 CEM
411 6	EDWARD MOSE			Contraction of the second second			3/6/	-93
	Service Contraction	MUKEUSPORT, PA	7/19/98	_	- and the second	Yes	It Kalman	11-9-93
		751 LOVEDALE HOLLAN RD.	12/15/05	A Straight	11/6/93		10 4.	HOLY FAMILY 0 10-13-93
413 CI	ATHERIN LASOTA	ELIZADETO, PA SIIS SE IIZH ST.	8/ 1		11/10/93	Ves	the Janes Flynn	Holy FAMILY
414 B		BELLEVIEW FL 34420	19/22	WIFE: GENEVIVE ROGALA	8/30 93	Nb	The Kashink	HOLY FAMILY
115 Th	and the second	2406 O'NGIL BLVD. McKEESPORT PA 15732	20/18	BROTHER FRANK JACOS	1/17/94	No	HJ: Kohistni	HOLY FAMILY
1 Ed	and divide a second rate	904 MCCLEARY ST. MCLEESPORT, PA 15132	7/1/10	WIFE: JOSEPHINE PORPHUKA	THE REAL PROPERTY.	VES	Fil Kohanhi	2-14- HOLY FAMIL
TVA		552 PALM ST.	8/21		2/11/94		It Kohne	2-18
7 24	EX SOLVAY	ACKEESPORT PA 15132 529 SPRING ST.	1/21	WIFE: STELLA SOLVAY	2/15/94	YES	My Lostine	HOLY FAMIL
3 50		LEKEESPORT, PA 15132	1/3/06	1-2-2-1-2-1-2-1-2-1-2-1-2-1-2-1-2-1-2-1	9/27/94	No		HOLY FAMI C-2
STA	NLEY SZEWCZYK	MONROEVILLE, PA	3/6/35	when FRANKES Seawryk	6/19/94	Yes	ff. Kestine	- HOLY FAM
		WASHINGTON ST.	Illogt	wife: Dolores Naspinski	Tula ha	Yes	Ht. Kulan	HOLY CAN
AND		SZ ROYAL OAR DR.	⁸ /s/,1	wye. adiones waspinski	6/20/94		0110	10
HELE	IN D EFITEN ROOCOR W	HITE DAK P.4 15132 201 CONSTITUTION BUND	10/11	HUSBAND: LESTER FELTENGERGER	9/3/94	NO	The Kertie	- WEST NI
SOPH	HE LAZUNERSKI W	KEESPORT, P.L. 15135	19/20	HUSSAND TED KAZMLERSIG	10/27/94	VES	20g. Kurture	- HOLY F
	53	33 SEENIARY Dalve	8/2/2	HUSSAND: PLOERT T. JOISE PRY	2/4 95	NO	FA. Like	- HOLY
NELL	0 0000011	IZADETH PA	the second second	A A	Lostine	The second s	Ali 110	4
MILDR	DED SVEC 21	15/94	YES	Th.	porme		AMILY CEMETER 2-29-94	y S. PE
-	YS DOMINIK al			10	-			CKEE
	1	27/94	NO	1.	10	HOLY P	AMILY CEMETE	HOLY
PAUK	. W. DUDEK me	CAMPKON	21			State of the local division of the	D h D	Contraction of the local division of the loc



William Walter Christie



Birth: July 22, 1925 in Youngstown, Ohio

First Marriage: April 20, 1947 - To Pauline Shirley Williams - Youngstown, Ohio

Second Marriage: August 14, 1971 - To Roberta Pallotta - Youngstown, Ohio

Death: October 21, 1986 in Youngstown, Ohio

Known Children:

Diane Christie (1949) William Christie (1951) On the 22nd day of July, 1925, William Walter Christie was born in Youngstown, Ohio. His father was Alexander Christie and his mother was Jeanie Hunt. His parents were Scottish immigrants who had arrived in the United States just two years prior to his birth.

	Detail Source
Name:	William Christie
Birth Date:	1925
Birth Place:	Mahoning, Ohio, USA
Certificate Number:	1925067924
Additional Information:	Alexander

1902 Map of Youngstown



In the 1930 census, William Christie is shown living at 413 Hoffman St. in Youngstown when he was just four years old. The other residents of the house were his parents Alexander (32) and Jeanie (30), his younger sister Grace (2), and his maternal uncle Walter Hunt (26). His father owned the house which was valued at \$3500, and the family is listed as owning a radio set. Both of William's parents are listed as born in Scotland, and the family all spoke English. His father worked as a boiler maker for a welding company, and his uncle Walter worked as a draftsman at a stamping company.

\$500

413 Hoffman St. – Youngstown, Ohio



It appears that in the month of May in 1938, William traveled to Scotland. He was accompanied on the journey by his mother Jeanie Christie and his younger sister Grace. He was twelve years old and listed as a scholar, his sister was ten years old and also listed as a scholar, and his mother was thirty-nine years old and listed as a listed as a housewife.

317 " " Christie, Grace " " " Scholar 230 " " Christie, Grace " " Scholar	316			Christie, William		8 014 Road, Elderslie	Scholar
210 H H ATTA ALLA HELALA MELALA MELALA MELALA	317		π	Christie, Grace		Tenenh	Scholar
	210	T	17	Alden Bernall	**	et Manta anala Manara	11 × 1
Domesti				soo rou	ton K	1., Glasgow	Domast
Christie, Jeanie 8 Gld Rd., Elderslie, Huife	Chri	stie, Je	anie				Domesti

After a stay in Scotland lasting from the 27th of May to the 26th of August, the three family members boarded the same ship bound for New York. While in Scotland, William celebrated his thirteenth birthday; a change of age that was listed on the passenger manifest.



The R.M.S. Caledonia



His name next appears in the 1940 census when he was fourteen years old. Here he is shown as William Christie living in the same house, which his father owned, now valued at \$3200. The address was 413 Hoffman St. in Youngstown. The other residents of the house were his parents Alexander (43) and Jeanie (41) as well as younger sister Grace (12). His father's occupation was listed as a Foreman at a Machine Manufacturing Company. Both of his parents were listed as born in Scotland.



On June 29, 1943, William Walter Christie enlisted in the U.S. Navy during World War Two. The record below indicates that he served his nation for nearly three years, and was discharged on May 4, 1946.

	Detail Source
Name:	William Walter Christie
Gender:	Male
Birth Date:	22 Jul 1925
Death Date:	21 Oct 1986
SSN:	301203401
Enlistment Branch:	NAVY
Enlistment Date:	29 Jun 1943
Discharge Date:	4 May 1946
Page number:	1

Before his service during World War Two, William was a student at South High School in Youngstown, Ohio. After enlisting in the Navy, he was stationed in Great Lakes, Illinois. His official military position was listed as Storekeeper 3rd Class (SK 3/c). William also served out in the Aleutian Island chain. These islands had been the location where General Isoroku Yamamoto of Japan had launched a diversionary attack to try and lure the U.S. Pacific Fleet away from the Midway Atoll.

CHOCKEY, GABRIEL A., JR.

Sgt., U. S. Army. Age 31. Entered service Mar. 30, 1942, Camp Perry, Ohio.; S. Pacific Theatre. Awarded Pres. Unit Cit. with Cluster, Good Conduct Medal. Attended Chaney H. S. St. Mary's Church. Son of Mr. and Mrs. Gabriel Chockey, Sr., Youngstown, Ohio. Husband of Mrs. Olga Berilla Chockey, 107 N. Portland Ave., Youngstown, Ohio.

CHRISTIE, WILLIAM WALTER SK 3/c, U. S. Navy. Born July 22, 1925. Entered service May, 1943, Great Lakes, Ill.; Aleutians. Awarded Good Conduct Medal. Attended South H. S. Foster Memorial Church. Son of Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Christie, 413 Hoffman St., Youngstown, Ohio.



ATTU ISLAND K A S KISKA ISLAND ALEUTIAN THEATER LEU WITH MAJOR U.S. INSTALLATIONS 0 1.1 ANT AS OF 1 AUGUST 1942 U.S. MAY ANY DENTIAL -624944 (Faces p. 1) CONFIDENTIAL 8

1942 Map of the Aleutian Islands and Alaskan Coast:

U.S. Navy Storekeeper Patch 1st- 3rd Class



Less a year after his return from service, William Walter Christie was wed to Pauline Shirley Williams on April 20, 1947. He was twenty-one years old and resided at 413 Hoffman St in Youngstown, Ohio. His occupation was listed as "Factory" and he was not previously married. She was twentyone years old and resided at 559 W. La Clede Ave. in Youngstown, Ohio. She was not previously married. The church official who solminzed the marriage was a Presbyterian minister named Reverend Charles C. Tevis. He was pastor emeritus of Foster Memoiral church in Youngstown, Ohio.

MARRIAGE CERTIFICATE The State of Ohio, Mahoning County, ss: ...day of ... I Do Hereby Centify, That on the A. Do19.4... I solemnized the Marriage haller Allquelas with M 120 of Mr. Bogenstee and Regorded April 23 and Probate Judge. 1aure eace 00 In the matter of Probate Court, Mahoning County, Ohio and MARRIAGE LICENSE APPLICATION. No. To the Honorable Judge of the Probate Court of said County: The undersigned despectfully make application for a Marriage License for said parties, applypon oath state: That said Sherley William to preste That said ... is 21 years of age on the 16 day of. file .. 19.4 .19.26 is 21 years of age on the 22 day of her residence is 559 W. La Clele 400his residence is 413 Jy ya Mahoning County, Ohio ningstown his place of birth is laun -i Roy E. her occupation is ier 1. his occupation is rail William her father's name is an his father's name is Sauline D. Reece her mother's maiden name was that she was previously married. his mother's maiden name was .a widow or divorced woman, her married name being and is and that he has no wife living. that she has no husband living. That neither of said parties is an habitual drunkard, epileptic, imbecile, or insane, and is not under the influence of any intoxicating liquor or narcotic drug. Said parties are not nearer of kin than second cousins, and there is no legal impediment to their marriage. It is expected that. is to solemnize the marriage of said parties. Mulliam Christe Sworn to before me and signed in my presence, for day of africk .. 19. 47 this. Consent .. Probate Judge Ethe By C .Deputy Clerk Medical Certificate Filed. ENTRY Probate Court, Mahoning County, Ohio, 1047 Marriage License was this day granted to .. Chri and lale perles ame ----Probate Judge By .. 202 ...Deputy Clerk MARRIAGE CERTIFICATE The State of Ohio, Mahoning County, ss: Shirley . 19 71 solemnized the Marriage 29 day of Christie I Do Hereby Certify, That on thewith Mof Mr. ... 24, 4 april Filed and Recorded Woodse Levis Charles C. m. Probate Judge. Ker

The 1950 Census shows William W. Christie (24) and his family living together at 443 Sherwood Ave. in Youngstown. The other residents of the house were his wife P. Shirley (24), and his daughters and Diane E. (less than one year). William had worked forty hours the previous week, and was employed at a sprinkler system manufacturer as a lathe operator.

100 94 Mar Nor CHRISTIE, WILLIAM W. Lead W M 24 Mar Ohio P. SHIRLEY werke W F 24 Mar Ohio , CAROLYN S. bughter W F 2 les Ohio DANE E. bughter W F Roy les Ohio

443 Sherwood Ave – Youngstown, Ohio



An index shows that sometime before the year 1951, William was issued a Social Security Number. The number shown on the record was 301-20-3401.

[Detail Source
Name:	William Christie
Social Security Number:	301-20-3401
Birth Date:	22 Jul 1925
Issue year:	Before 1951
Issue State:	Ohio
Last Residence:	44509, Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio USA
Death Date:	Oct 1986

On July 25, 1968, William and his wife were divorced. The divorce was granted to his wife Pauline Shirley Williams and was decreed in the county of Mahoning. The record states that they had been married for twenty-one years, and that they had one child who was still a minor at the time.

Name:	William W Christie
Residence:	Youngstown, Mahoning
Spouse's Name:	Pauline S Christie
Spouse's Residence:	Youngstown, Mahoning
Marriage Duration (Years):	21
Number of Minor Children:	1
Grounds for Divorce:	Gross Neglect/Extreme Cruelty
To Whom Decree Granted:	Wife
County of Decree:	Mahoning
Decree Date:	25 Jul 1968
Cerificate Number:	16211
Volume Number:	1895

Three years after his divorce from Pauline Shirley Williams, William Christie was married to Roberta Pallotta on August 14, 1971. He was forty-six years old and resided at 92 Kleber Ave. in Youngstown, Ohio. His occupation was listed as "Construction Work" and he was once previously married. She was forty-one years old and resided at 309 S. Schenley Ave. in Youngstown, Ohio. She was also once previously married. The church where the marriage took place was recorded as the "Church of Friendly Bells" and the official who solminzed the marriage was a minister named Deane R. Williams.

IN THE MATTER OF	
WILLIAM CHRISTIE	COURT OF COMMON PLEAS,
and	PROBATE DIVISION, MAHONING COUNTY, OHIO
ROBERTA PALLOTTA	
	ake application for a Marriage License and upon oath state
MALE That William Christie	is 46 years of age on the 22 day of
July, 19_71; his r	esidence is92 Kleber Ave. Youngstown, O,hi
place of birth isYoungstown, O.	, his occupation isConstruction Work, his
father's name isAlexander_Chr.	istie, his mother's maiden name wa
Jean Hunt	., that he was Once previously married
and Divorced	, and that he has no wife living.
	is is years of age on the 14 day of
	; her residence is 309 S. Schenley Ave., Yo.O., he
place of birth is Youngstown,	O,her occupation isBar_Maid,he
father's name is <u>Charles</u> Goss	, her mother's maiden name was Dorothy May
that she was Once previously man	ried and is <u>now</u> a widow or divorced woman, her marrie
OBATE COURT, MAHONDRG.COUR	, that she has no husband living.
Medical and Laboratory Statement	of Applicants filed Aug. 5 , 19 71
That the following is a statement Divorces.	of facts concerning his or her previous Marriages an
Names of Parties	Names of Minor Children by this Marriage Jurisdiction, Date an No. of Divorce Decret
Julina Shiley Christie	NEREX William, Jr. age 20 Mahoning County,
and a survey and a set	20134686

MARRIAGE	E CERTIF	TICATE	
THE STATE OF OHIO, MAHONING COUNT	Y.		
I DO HEREBY CERTIFY, that on the	day of	August	A.D.
19 71 I solemenized the Marriage of Mr.		am Christie	with
M rs. Roberta Pallotta			
	Dec	ne R Willia	ms
	Mir	oster	

On October 21, 1986, William W. Christie passed away in Youngstown, Ohio. He was sixty-one years old and employed as a janitor and cleaner. The industry in which he worked was listed as water supply and irrigation. An autopsy was performed and the inquest hospital was listed as St. Elizabeth Hospital

Name	William W Christie
Gender	Male
Race	White
Age	61
Birth Date	Est 1925
Birth Place	Ohio, USA
Residence Place	Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio, USA
Death Date	21 Oct 1986
Death Place	Youngstown, Mahoning, USA
Inquest Hospital	St Elizabeth Hospital
Registrar's Certificate Number	078322
Inquest Questions	Certifier: Physician; Autopsy Performed?: Yes, used for certification;
Industry	Water supply and irrigation
Occupation	Janitors and cleaners

St. Elizabeth Mercy Hospital - Youngstown, Ohio



Pauline Shirley Williams



Birth: February 16, 1926 in Youngstown, Ohio

First Marriage: April 20, 1947 – To William Christie – Youngstown, Ohio

Second Marriage: May 6, 1972 - To William Larson - Youngstown, Ohio

Death: May 10, 2019 in Boardman, Ohio

Known Children:

Diane Christie (1949) William Christie (1951) William Larson On February 16, 1926, Pauline Shirley Williams was born in Youngstown, Ohio. She was the oldest living child of Roy Evan Williams and Pauline D. Reese.



In the 1930 census, Pauline Shirley Williams is shown living on "Rout 17" in Canfield, Ohio when she was just four years old. The other residents of the house were her maternal grandparents William G. Reese (47) and Mary E. Reese (47), her mother Pauline Williams (25), and her younger sister Louise (2). Her grandfather rented the house for a total of \$31 each month, and the family did not own a radio set. Both of her parents are listed as born in Ohio, and the family all spoke English. Her mother was employed as a stenographer for a lawyer.

269 273	Ruse Hilliam &	Nead R	31	no	M	st	47
	mary E	These H		no	7	A	47
1.1	Hilliams Strulin	mangler		m	7	14	23
	- Sharley	in at the		200	2	m	41
	- Touiset	les april fuit		no	7	m	2%

56

Her name next appears in the 1940 census when she was fourteen years old. Here she is shown as Shirley Williams living at 559 West La Clede Avenue in in Youngstown. Her mother owned the house which was valued at four thousand dollars. The other residents of the house were her mother listed as Pauline E. Williams (35), her maternal grandparents listed as William George Reese (59) and Marie Reese (59), as well as her younger sister Louise (12). Her mother's occupation was listed as a stenographer in the automotive industry. She had worked forty-two hours the previous week. In 1939, she worked a total of fifty weeks and earned an annual sum of eight-hundred dollars.

4000 Wile 55

559 West La Clede Avenue – Youngstown, Ohio





Pauline Shirley Williams at South High School

1943 Girls Athletic Association:



1944 Girls Athletic Association:



First row: Kathryn Groza, Shirley Williams, Elaine Tomerlain, Mary Drozda. Evelvn Welsh.

1944 Senior Photograph:



About three years after her graduation from South High School, Pauline Shirley Williams was wed to William Walter Christie on April 20, 1947. She was twenty-one years old and resided at 559 W. La Clede Ave. in Youngstown, Ohio. She was not previously married. He was twenty-one years old and resided at 413 Hoffman St in Youngstown, Ohio. His occupation was listed as "Factory" and he was not previously married. The church official who solminzed the marriage was a Presbyterian minister named Reverend Charles C. Tevis. He was pastor emeritus of Foster Memoiral church in Youngstown, Ohio.

Od In the matter of V.A. Probate Court, Mahoning County, Ohio Chr and No MARRIAGE LICENSE APPLICATION. 11 ellie To the Honorable Judge of the Probate Court of said County: The undersigned despectfully make application for a Marriage License for said parties, and you oath state: That said is 21 years of age on the 16 day of19.26 is 21 years of age on the 22 day of ... his residence is 413 It of from X. yo O her residence is 559 W. La Chele a yangstan Mahoning County, Ohio Mourgatorin (his place of birth is . laun her occupation is <u>Cathier</u> her father's name is <u>Pory S</u>. <u>William</u> ractor his occupation is his father's name is flegander Classates Gauline D. Reece her mother's maiden name was his mother's maiden name was that she was previously married ... that he was Mereviously harried.a widow or divorced woman, her married name being and is..... and that he has no wife living. that she has no husband living. That neither of said parties is an habitual drunkard, epileptic, imbecile, or insane, and is not under the influence of any intoxicating liquor or narcotic drug. Said parties are not nearer of kin than second cousins, and there is no legal impediment to their marriage. It is expected that .. is to solemnize the marriage of said parties. July Williams Sworn to before me and signed in my presence, bliffor duyooliee ...19.47 this. Some Muloo Probate Judge Consent . ByDeputy Clerk Medical Certificate Filed.19...... ENTRY 19.4.7 Probate Court, Mahoning County, Ohio, illia U Marriage License was this day granted to and herley ame la ---Probate Judge By ... Deputy Clerk MARRIAGE CERTIFICATE The State of Ohio, Mahoning County, ss: april 29 day of Christe I Do Hereby Certify, That on the... of Mr. hirley Williams with M 0 and Recorded opril 24, 19.7. Refford m. Noodside point Filed Sevis Probate Judge. Kev Charles C.

The 1950 Census shows P. Shirley (24) and her family living together at 443 Sherwood Ave. in Youngstown. The other residents of the house were her husband William W. Christie (24), and her daughters and Diane E. (less than one year). The record also states that she had completed two years of undergraduate study at a college or university. This fact is represented in her later obituary which states that she attended Kent State University.



443 Sherwood Ave – Youngstown, Ohio



On July 25, 1968, Pauline Shirley Williams and William Walter Christie were divorced. This occurred in the jurisdiction of Mahoning County, Ohio. The divorce was granted to Pauline Shirley Williams and was decreed in the county of Mahoning. The record states that they had been married for twenty-one years, and that they had one child who was still a minor at the time.

Names of Parties	Names of Minor Children by this Marriage	Jurisdiction, Date and No. of Divorce Decree
Guiline S. Clipes N.m. N. Chris	tie None t.	Mahoning County, July 2 5-1968 H
N.M. N. Chris	lie	
It is expected that		
	o promote an	

Name:	William W Christie	
Residence:	Youngstown, Mahoning	
Spouse's Name:	Pauline S Christie	
Spouse's Residence:	Youngstown, Mahoning	
Marriage Duration (Years):	21	
Number of Minor Children:	1	
Grounds for Divorce:	Gross Neglect/Extreme Cruelty	
To Whom Decree Granted:	Wife	
County of Decree:	Mahoning	
Decree Date:	25 Jul 1968	
Cerificate Number:	16211	
Volume Number:	1895	

62

Nearly four years after her divorce from William Walter Christie, Pauline Shirley Williams was married to William L. Larson on May 6, 1972. She was forty-six years old and resided at 4279 Lake Road in Youngstown, Ohio. Her occupation was listed as "Bookeeper" and she was once previously married. He was forty-eight years old and resided at 1936 Brownlee Ave. in Youngstown, Ohio. His occupation was listed as "Sheet Metal Worker" and he was once previously married, but currently a widower. The church minister who solminzed the marriage was Reverend James Latham.

		X
MARRIAG	GE LICENSE APPLICA	TION 0
	1	
IN THE MATTER OF		
WILLIAM L. LARSON		OF COMMON PLEAS,
and	Describer Placebe	TE DIVISION,
P. SHIRLEY CHRISTIE		
F. SHIRLEI CHRISTIE		
The undersigned respectful	ully make application for a Marriage l	License and upon oath state:
MALE		
That William L. Larson	is 48 years of ag	re on the10 day of
Oct. 1971	; his residence is 1936 Brownlee A	ve.,Youngstown,O. his
Aska. I solumenized the Marring	Re AL MA "WITTEN T" TELEON	
place of birth isYoungstow		Sheet Metal Worker, his
father's name is Oscar Lars	50n , his	s mother's maiden name was
Margaret Barthlow	, that he was Once prev	viously married
	, and that he has no wife liv	
	is <u>46</u> years of ag	
Feb. , 1	19 ⁷² ; her residence is 4279 Lak	e Road, Yo. O. , her
place of birth is Youngsto	wn, O,her occupation isB	ookkeeper , her
fathan'a nama ia Pour William	ms, her mother's maiden nar	ma wag Pauline Peece
rather's name is	, ner mother s maiden hat	ne was <u>riduine neese</u>
that she wasOnce previously	ly married and is .now axwikkowxxxx	livorced woman, her married
name being Mrs. William Ch	ristie , that she has no husba	and living.
Medical and Laboratomy States	ment of Applicants filed Apr	il 27 19 72
medical and Laboratory Stater	ment of Appneance men	
That the following is a stat Divorces.	tement of facts concerning his or h	ner previous Marriages and
Names of Parties	Names of Minor Children	Jurisdiction, Date and
201	by this Marriage	No. of Divorce Decree
Gailine S. Clipest	tie None	Mahoning County, O.
Us.	L.	July 25-1968 ++189

***** MARRIAGE CERTIFICATE THE STATE OF OHIO, MAHONING COUNTY. I DO HEREBY CERTIFY, that on the _____ day of ____ mar A.D. 19.72 I solemenized the Marriage of Mr. William L. Larson with Mrs. P. Shirley Christie Minister

At the age of ninety-three, Pauline Shirley Williams passed away (presumably in Boardman, Ohio) in the home of her daughter on May 10, 2019. Her obituary gives a detailed description of her life and activities. Some of the most notable of these include attending Kent State University, owning and operating Carolyn Thomas Figure Spalon, and being a fifty-year member of Foster Memorial Presbyterian Church.

February 16, 1926 ~ May 10, 2019 (age 93)



Services

VISITATION Monday May 13, 2019 5:00 PM to 7:00 PM Davis-Becker Funeral Home Boardman 8536 Market Street Boardman, OH 44512

VISITATIO

Tuesday May 14, 2019 10:00 AM to 10:45 AM Davis-Becker Funeral Home Boardman 8536 Market Street Böardman, OH 44512

FUNERAL SERVICE Tuesday May 14, 2019 11:00 AM Davis-Becker Funeral Home Boardman 8536 Market Street Boardman OH 44512 morning, May 10, 2019 at her daughter's home, surrounded by family.

and Pauline D. (Reese) Williams.

A lifelong area resident, she was a graduate of South High School and attended Kent State University. Mrs. Larson worked as a secretary for both Allied Equipment and Plakie Toys, before owning and operating Carolyn Thomas Figure Spaton.

Mrs. Larson was a 50-year member of the former Foster Memorial Presbyterian Church, where she taught Sunday School and Bible School and was a member of its Faith, Hope, and Charity Circle. After its closing, she joined the Pleasant Grove Presbyterian Church, where she enjoyed meeting with her Lunch Bunch. The Pleasant Grove Presbyterian Church recently merged with the Canfield Presbyterian Church.

Active in the community, she was involved in the Austintown Schools PTA and served as a former president. Shirley was also a member of the Vasa Club and its Eveready Ladies, where she represented Sweden in the international Building at the Canfield Fair each year. She was also a member of the South High Alumni, the Mahoning Valley Machine Knitters Guild, the Christian Women's Bowling League, and enjoyed playing in several card dubs and golf leagues over the years.

Her husband, William Larson, whom she married May 6, 1972, preceded her in death in 1997. Shirley is survived by her four children, William (Sharyn) Larson of Poland, Carolyn (Alfred) Kafka of Howell, MI, Diane (Joseph) Ignazio of Boardman, and William (Mary Ann) Christie of Berlin Center; a sister, Louise Webster of Akron; brother-in-law, Don (Carol) Larson of Pt. Lauderdale, FL; eight grandchildren; 17 great-grandchildren; and four great-great-grandchildren.

In addition to her parents and husband, Mrs. Larson was preceded in death by her infant brother, Paul Williams; and two grandchildren.

A funeral service will be held on Tuesday at 11 a.m. at the Davis-Becker Funeral Home, 8536 Market St., Boardman, with Pastor Mark Bell officiating. Interment will follow at the Canfield Cemetery.

Family and friends will be received on Monday from 5-7 p.m. and Tuesday from 10-10:45 a.m. at the funeral home. She was buried in Canfield Village Cemetery in Canfield, Mahoning County, Ohio. She rests alongside her husband William Larson, who preceded her in death in 1997. The location of their grave is in Section F, Row 10 of that cemetery.





The Great-Grandparents' Generation:

Stanisław "Stanley" Niedziałek (c. 1866 – aft. 1928)
Anna Popek (c. 1869 – aft. 1928)
Andrzej "Andrew" Pawłowski (c. 1878 – 1909)
Balbina "Bertha" Niedziałek (c. 1886 – 1953)
Alexander Christie (1896 – 1978)
Jeanie Chambers Hunt (1899 – 1996)
Roy Evan Williams (1902 – 1990)
Pauline Duerr Reese (1905 – 2002)

Stanisław "Stanley" Niedziałek

Birth: Circa 1866 Presumably in Zwięczyca, Rzeszów, Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria, Austro-Hungarian Empire

Marriage: November 16, 1892 – To Anna Popek – Presumably in Zwięczyca, Rzeszów, Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria, Austro-Hungarian Empire

Death: Sometime After 1928 – Presumably in Zwięczyca, Rzeszów, Second Polish Republic

Known Children:

Michał Niedziałek (1894)
 Tomasz "Thomas" Niedziałek (1895)
 Maria Niedziałek (1898)

Editor's Note: The information about the life events regarding Stanisław Niedziałek and Anna Popek are combined due to lack of available information. The information is also based on secondary resources. An example of this would be that their son's birth record, the secondary resource, lists their date of marriage. The information was not found in the original marriage record, which would be the primary resource. In this region of modern-day Poland, the oldest records available online start in the year 1889. However, if more in depth research is desirable in the future, this region houses records dating back to 1777 within the State Archives of Rzeszów. At the time of this report, these records are known to only be available by appointment in the Archive's reading room.

Anna Popek

Birth: Circa 1869 Presumably in Zwięczyca, Rzeszów, Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria, Austro-Hungarian Empire

Marriage: November 16, 1892 – To Stanisław Niedziałek – Presumably in Zwięczyca, Rzeszów, Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria, Austro-Hungarian Empire

Death: Sometime After 1928 – Presumably in Zwięczyca, Rzeszów, Second Polish Republic

Known Children:

Michał Niedziałek (1894)
 Tomasz "Thomas" Niedziałek (1895)
 Maria Niedziałek (1898)

Editor's Note: The information about the life events regarding Stanisław Niedziałek and Anna Popek are combined due to lack of available information. This information is also based on secondary resources. An example of this would be that their son's birth record, the secondary resource, lists their date of marriage. The information was not found in the original marriage record, which would be the primary resource. In this region of modern-day Poland, the oldest records available online start in the year 1889. However, if more in depth research is desirable in the future, this region houses records dating back to 1777 within the State Archives of Rzeszów. At the time of this report, these records are known to only be available by appointment in the Archive's reading room. The first place where Stanisław and Anna's names were recorded was in the birth record of their first son. Michał Niedziałek was born on the 8th day of February, 1894 in the town of Zwięczyca. He was then baptized the next day on the 9th of February, according to the rites of the Catholic Church. The godparents of the birth were the farmer Michał Drozd and Marianna Wróbel, the wife of Jan Wróbel. In the record, Stanisław Niedziałek and Anna Popek are clearly listed as a married couple, and gave birth to a legitimate child. Stanisław was described as the son of Jan Niedziałek and Marianna Drozd, and his occupation was listed as a farmer. Anna was described as the daughter of Marcin Popek and Marianna Szlezak *(Sierzak?)*. The family resided in Zwięczyca in the house numbered 30.

Stanistans Anna fil Mar, Michael brein Nicdziatel tini Popek agr. agr. fit. Joannis as Mariannae Marianna Woles Mariannae net. net. Salgriet. Mariana Woles Michael + 16/2 1894 J. Styrna, Tarnów

Sadly, the young couple suffered the death of their first child only eight days later on February 16, 1894. The death of young children and infants such as Michał were not uncommon during this time. In fact, demographics show that during this time in Poland, over 341 out of every thousand children under the age of five died. This gave each infant more than a thirty-four percent chance of dying (Statistica).





While the risk of death for Michał Niedziałek was already high during this time, chances are that it was even higher due to the land where he was born. As mentioned previously, Stanisław and Anna lived in the town of Zwięczyca. At the time, it was in a part of the Austro-Hungarian Empire called the Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria. This region was established after the first partition of Poland back in 1772, when the Austrians annexed a substantial amount of Poland's south-western territories.



The area can be divided into two distinct sections of land; West and East Galicia. Its western lands consisted primarily of people who were ethnically Polish, while the east was home to a majority of Ukrainians. The map below shows the former kingdom arrayed in relation to modern countries:



This region carried its noble-sounding name well into the late nineteenth century, to the time of Stanisław and Anna. However, the noble qualities of the Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria stopped at its name. This region was poor. In fact, it was considered to be one of the poorest (if not the poorest) area in the entirety of Europe. The Austro-Hungarian Empire did little to help its subjects in Galicia, and put forth almost no efforts to industrialize the region. This led to the majority of people relying on the one resource they had available; the land. Around this time, nearly eighty percent of Galicia's population worked the land through farming in order to provide for themselves (Hrytsak, 2019). Even then, life was a struggle for the farmers. More than three quarters of the farms in Galicia spanned less than 12.5 acres of land, and were constantly being re-divided into smaller sections (Pacyga, 1989). The size of farms reached as low as five acres on average in 1899, causing food shortages for the largely overpopulated region (Stauter-Halsted, 2004). This made the average peasant's task of providing for often large families extremely difficult.

The dire food situations within this devastated kingdom were made perfectly clear in the old Polish joke about these lands. "Poverty in the province was so widespread that the expression "Galician misery" (nędza galicyjska) or "Galician poverty" (bieda galicyjska) became proverbial, and Poles often mockingly distorted the name of the province of Galicia and Lodomeria to "Golicja i Głodomeria", incorporating plays on the Polish words, respectively, for "naked" and "hungry" ("Nakedia and Hungrymeria")." - Wikipedia



Galician Farmhouses in the 1920s

This lack of food was followed by more deadly events. Many famines occurred in this area during the nineteenth century alone, resulting in the deaths of hundreds of thousands. Disease and malnutrition were rampant in the land, causing many to flee for mere survival.




Living in Galicia was far from comfortable for many, but Stanisław and Anna continued on with their lives as best they could. The year 1895 saw the arrival of their second son Tomasz Niedziałek. He was born on the 24th day of September in the same town of Zwięczyca. The record below shows that he was baptized twelve days later on the 6th day of October according to the rites of the Catholic Church. Stanisław and Anna were once again clearly listed as the parents of Tomasz, and his birth was recorded as legitimate. His Godparents were Tomasz Wróbel and Agnieszka Wilanowska, the wife of Jan. The midwife was H. Horniak, and the Baptism was performed by the assistant pastor Józef Hejnas. The family resided at house No. 30, just as they had the year prior with their son Michał.



The record also listed that Stanisław and Anna were married on November 16, 1892. From this information, a variety of assumptions can be made. Using the given date, there are statistics that allow for the calculation of the ages of Stanisław and Anna. Studies published by the United Nations Department of Economic and Social Affairs in 1990 show when the average Polish man and woman were married throughout history. In the year 1900, the average age of a Polish man getting married for the first time was 26.6 years old. The average age of a Polish women under the same circumstances was 23.6 years old.

With this information in mind, it can be reasoned that Stanisław would have been around twenty-six at the time of his marriage, and Anna around twenty-three. By subtracting those years from the date of their marriage, it can be reasoned that Stanisław was born around the year 1866, and Anna around the year 1869.

Region, subregion	n Year of	Percenta married am aged 4	ong those	Singulat at marr (year	riage	Difference between sexes in singulate mean age at marriad		
and country	census	Men	Women	Men	Women	(years)		
Hungary	1900	95.0	96.0					
	1930	94.6	93.7	26.8	23.8			
	1941	93.7	91.4	27.9	23.6	4.3		
Poland	1900	r/ 93.9 g	/ 92.2 g/	26.6	23.6	3.0		

The next child born to Stanisław and Anna was a girl they christened Maria. She was born on the 24th day of August in 1898, and baptized the following day. The baptism was performed by the priest Franciszek Baner according to the rites of the Catholic Church. Stanisław (still a farmer) and Anna were once again listed as the parents, and the birth was legitimate. Maria's Godparents were the farmer Józef Smyzeń and Maria Wróbel, the wife of Jan. A penned in notation states that Maria later died in Zwięczyca on January 8, 1987 at the age of eighty-eight.

Min crek Maria Imavia 8.1. 1987 - 2m ins N G187 ruse Ba rice eur Paulno Rincrek

After Maria is born, the Niedziałek family appear to move from Zwięczyca. Whether due to the previously stated hardships of Galicia, or reasons unknown, there are no more records of any children born in this town. The new residence of the family was the neighboring village of Niechobrz. Sitting about five miles away from Zwięczyca. This town appears to have been larger and more prosperous than the previous residence of the Niedziałek family.

Evidence of the family's move is seen in two documents. The first is on the ship manifest when Tomasz was heading to the United States. Here he lists first his foreign residence, and his place of birth as Niechobrz instead of Zwięczyca. This was likely due to him growing up in the village of Niechobrz from a young age, and just considering that to be his place of birth.

Niceholirs Ceho

The second document is the 1919 marriage of Maria Niedziałek in the village of Niechobrz:

39 20/27 512	Jaulus Jurischak !! Jak Inamis gundet at Soja hier horman	. 31 1 Marie Michrister 1 21 1. Secondar Sheet 1976 Michrist Ko et 1888 Michrist Ko et engine Sofre
ou	in Extrusty ca et ha bitans in minges	minoriumis spore
Y D		the detter unatrino man hand and the b

The Town of Niechobrz:

"A manor complex was located in the north-eastern part of Niechobrze. It was located at the estuary of the Niechorbzka River to the Zglobieńska River, north of the crossroads, near the border with Racławówka. The complex consisted of 6 brick and three wooden buildings. From the north-west, an avenue lined with deciduous trees led to it. There was a small vegetable garden and an orchard next to the buildings. In the mid-nineteenth century, a large, brick inn operated in Niechobrze, situated on the main road leading through the village. It was located in the eastern part of the village, close to the manor complex. There were two more taverns in Niechobrze, both wooden. In the western part of the village, in the so-called The Great Forest was located wooden a brick inn located on the main road leading through the village. It was located in the eastern part of the village, close to the manor complex. There were two more taverns in Niechobrze, both wooden. In the western part of the village, in the so-called The Great Forest was located wooden a brick inn located on the main road leading through the village. It was located in the eastern part of the village, close to the manor complex. There were two more taverns in Niechobrze, both wooden. In the western part of the village, in the socalled The Great Forest was located wooden forester's lodge. It was located near the road leading through this forest to Czudec. Two wooden outbuildings were built next to it. In the mid-nineteenth century in Niechobrze, rock walls (stone outcrops) could be found in several places, from where the stone was mined. All these places were located in the south-western part of the village. In the 1880s, Niechobrz had a commune credit union with a capital of 751 zlotys, granting moderate loans to farmers. In 1890, during the period of Galician autonomy, a one-class school was established, which was named after Władysław Jagiełło by the National School Council.

Until 1910, the school was located in rented premises. In 1910, on the initiative of the rich inhabitants of the village, a one-story building was built. Teachers working at the school had problems with equipping it with aids and equipment. The financial situation of the school improved in 1930, when Józef Patryń, a great activist for the countryside, became the head of the school. A sign of its former splendor is the historic building from 1903. In the first years of the 20th century, a second school, named after Queen Jadwiga, was established. Around 1904, schoolchildren founded a peasant theater which, until 1908, staged performances at the local school. Played, among others performances: "Jew in a barrel" and "Stanisław Kostka". In 1907, an agricultural circle was established which was considered one of the best organized in the Rzeszów district. Even before the First World War, in 1908, the Folk School Association was established in the village with a library, which had 201 volumes and had 100 readers." – Wikipedia.pl



When Stanisław and Anna's son Tomasz married in Pennsylvania, they are shown in the record as still living. It gives their current residence as Austria and we can assume the exact location is Niechobrz due to their daughter Maria getting married there in 1919.

applicant afflicted with any of former wife or wives Name and surname of Father ransmissible disease Of Mother Maiden name of Mother-Of Mother. Residence of Father,

The fact that they are alive at the time of Tomasz's marriage, (which took place in 1918), it can be reasonably concluded that Stanisław and Anna had lived through World War One in the Galician front. The Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria was the site of a major conflicts between the Austro-Hungarian and Russian Empires. In the beginning years of the war, the Austro-Hungarian Empire found itself suffering heavy losses and conceding vast territories to the Russian Empire. The Battle of Galicia happened just over 100 miles from Niechobrz in Eastern Galicia. However, what started as a successful assault by the Austro-Hungarian Empire would soon be an endless retreat from Russian forces. The price of that battle alone amounted to around 420,000 casualties just counting the Austrian losses (Alexander, 2017). The Russian advance pushed on to the Carpathian Mountains, taking over the area where Niechobrz was located.



Map of The Eastern Front - 1914

At the conclusion of World War One in 1918, The Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria became a part of Poland once more. The Treaty of Versailles reinstated a homeland for the Poles which was named the Second Polish Republic. For the first time in over two hundred years, Poland had regained its sovereignty and united many of its former lands under one flag. After such a long time existing under the boot of the Austro-Hungarian Empire, Stanisław and Anna saw the reunification of their Polish homeland.



Stanislaw and Anna were still alive in 1928 according to the second marriage record of their son Tomasz. It is unknown whether they lived long enough to see the collapse of the Second Polish Republic under the rule of Nazi Germany in 1939. Whether they did or not, they were able to experience what it was like to live in a united Poland for the first time in living memory.

of former wife or wi en lon O Name and surname of Father transmissible discase?. Maiden name of Mother. Of Mother. una and Of Mother..... Residence of Father. ion of Father Of Mother CO Occupt Color of Father. Birthplace of Father Jorand Of Mother Ipapplicant an imbecile, epileptic, of unsound mind, Of Mother ... and In under the influence of any intexicating liquor or

Andrzej "Andrew/Andy" Pawłowski

Birth: Presumably on November 15, 1878 in Zwięczyca, Rzeszów, Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria, Austro-Hungarian Empire

Marriage: October 5, 1903 – To Balbina Niedziałek –In Carnegie, Pennsylvania

Death: July 14, 1909 in Collier Township, Allegheny County, Pennsylvania

Known Children:

Marianna "Marjama" Pawłowska (abt. 1905)
 Zofia "Sophia" Pawłowska (1906)
 Wojciech "Adalbert" Pawłowski (1907)
 Jan Pawłowski (1909)

Andrzej Pawłowski was likely born on the 15th day of November, 1878, in the Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria. He was the son of Stanisław Pawłowski and Marianna Kowalska, and the exact location of his birth was the town of Zwięczyca, in the district of Rzeszów.





According to a later ship manifest, Andrzej said he came to the United States in the year 1901, and was heading for Pittsburg, Pennsylvania. This section 1901/06 is written to indicate that he stayed in the United States from 1901 to 1906 for a total of five years.

Ship Manifest Section Showing Information about Andrzej's Previous Travels:



Map of Pittsburgh Pennsylvania - 1902



On the 5th day of October, 1903, Andrzej Pawłowski was wed to a woman named Balbina Niedziałek. He was twenty-four years old, and she was listed as being twenty-two. Neither of them had been married previously and both resided in Carnegie, Pennsylvania. The civil marriage registers recorded Andrzej's birthdate as November 15, 1878, and Balbina's as March 15, 1881.

Series E. D. 187. residing. at No 12477 FIMA related by blood or marriage to the person whom he desires to marry been married before and the marriage was dissolved by. on the 1 A. D. 18.21 . residing been married before and the marriage was dissolved by Marriage License issued. 1003 residing at Consent of. Consent of. residing at 190 : Married Consent Filed isthered he Duplicate certificate return n 1, nh n

Parish records show that the marriage took place at St. Ignatius de Loyola Catholic Church in Carnegie, Pennsylvania. The marriage register shows that the witnesses to their union were a man named Piotr (Petro in Latin) Bednarski and a woman named Zofia (Sophia in Latin) Kowalska. Zofia has the same maiden name as the mother of Andrzej, suggesting that she may be his aunt or cousin. The newlyweds were married by Fr. Andrew Dziatkowiec, the first appointed priest of St. Ignatius de Loyola Parish.

The following records were found in the parish registers of St. Ignatius de Loyola (Carnegie)

St. Ignatius de Loyola, Carnegie Marriage Register

Married October 5, 1903 Andream Pałowski from Carnegie Parents – Stanislai and Marianae to Balbinam Niedziałek from Carnegie Parents – Valentini and Mariannae Witnesses – Petro Bednarski and Sophia Kowalska "At the turn of the century into our district came the great influx of the Polish people. This was the time of the great immigration. Also a large number of Polish people moved out of the city of Pittsburgh to work in the district of Carnegie and Scott Township. The mines were flourishing and factories were being opened. So large a number of Polish people came into our community that the Church of the Immaculate Conception (commonly known as St. Mary's), which was located at Broadway and Jane Street, Carnegie, became overcrowded.

At the suggestion of a number of leaders a meeting was called of the people who lived in Carnegie to discuss the possibility of forming a new church. This idea met with the approval of all present. The people to be included into the new church were to be from Glendale, Heidelberg, Bower Hill, Morgan, Traveskyn, and Beadling. Immediately a committee was chosen to petition Bishop Richard Phelan to form a new church and assign a priest to administer to the needs of the people.

Bishop Phelan heard the petition of the people and realizing the need of a new church granted permission for a new parish to be established in Glendale under the title of St. Ignatius of Loyola. This action took place on October 26, 1902 and the Reverend Andrew Dziatkowiec was assigned as Pastor to form the new parish.

Father Dziatkowiec was assigned on Oct. 26, 1902. He came to us from St. John's Evangelist Church in Latrobe to be our founding pastor. Father was born in 1851 in Galicia and studied at Krakow. He was ordained in 1877. He worked as a priest in Brazil and then came to Pittsburgh. He was pastor at St. Francis, Ford City, St. John Evangelist, Latrobe, and came to establish our parish. He returned to Ford City and then went to St. Adalbert in Dillonville, Ohio where he died August 14, 1907. Father Dziatkowiec was with us from October 26, 1902 and remained until August 31, 1904." – 75th Jubilee, St. Ignatius de Loyola Parish

The Old and Current Buildings of St. Ignatius Parish - Carnegie, Pennsylvania



ST. IGNATIUS ON FIRE January 7, 1952. The whole community is shocked. Everyone ran to St. Ignatius to help extinguish the fire. The firemen from Glendale, Carnegie, Heidelberg, East Carnegie and Mt. Lebanon fought the fire for two hours. The cause of the fire was not determined.



A later record show that Andrzej had a daughter while he and Balbina lived in Carnegie, Pennsylvania. She was named Marianna (spelled Marjama in record) and was born there around the year 1904. In that record, she states that she had not only been born in Carnegie, but had continued to live in the United States until 1913.

Pawlowska. Marjama

Perhaps Marianna stayed with an unknown family member or friend in Pennsylvania, because it appears that Andrzej and Balbina moved back to Zwięczyca in 1906. It was here that Balbina gave birth to their second daughter Zofia on the 31st day of January, 1906. The record below shows that she was baptized two days later on the 2nd day of February according to the rites of the Catholic Church. Both Andrzej and Balbina were listed as her parents in the record. Andrzej was twenty-eight years old, working as a farmer, and he was the son of Stanisław Pawłowski and Marianna Kowalska. Balbina was shown as nineteen years old, and was the daughter of Walenty Niedziałek and Marianna Szafran. The Godparents of the baptism were Franciszek Palczak and Marianna, the wife of Walenty Niedziałek. The midwife was Jadwiga Wożniak, and the Baptism was performed by the assistant pastor Th. Stackinski. The birth was legitimate and the family resided at house No. 78.

vije 1.47 M. 162

One year later the first son of the family was born on the 30th day of November, 1907. Wojciech (Polish form of Adalbert) was born in the town of Zwięczyca and then was baptized on the 8th day of December according to the rites of the Catholic Church. His parents are listed Andrzej and Balbina, but there are a few interesting details written about Balbina. First of all, her maiden name is show here as Michalek instead of Niedziałek. The second is that underneath her first name is written the Latin inscription of "recte Wiktoria" which corrects her first name as Wiktoria instead of Balbina. While different than other records, the information lines up regarding Andrzej and Balbina.

After his wife gave birth to these two children in Galicia, Andrzej once again struck out across the Atlantic Ocean. At the age of thirty-one, he boarded the S.S. Prinz Friedrich Wilhelm at the port of Bremen on March 13, 1909. On the manifest, Andrzej stated that his wife Albina *(Balbina)* was his closest living relative from his homeland, and that she resided in Zwięczyca. He was destined for Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, and going to visit a man named Piotr Bednarski (the same man mentioned in his wedding). His description was given as a man standing 5'7 tall, with a fair complexion, brown hair, and blue eyes. Andrzej also confirms his birthplace as Zwięczyca.

Building of Galery and Educe BAI	LICT OD 1	ANTERT OF	-	ICEDS FOD TH	E UNITED
Required by the regulations of			F ALIEN PASSEN		
5. S 14	A. Kala		hemen	have 13th	, 196
1 44 2 m	3 4 5 6	7 8	9 10	. 11	12
NAME IN FULL.	Age. Age.	Able to	Last Permanent Residence.	The name and complete address of nearest relative or i	Final Destination.
on List. Family Name. Given Name.	Sex. 5 or Yrs. Nos. 2 Occupation	(Country of which +Ra citizen or subject.)	e or People.	in country whence alien came.	State. City or Towa.
·	1. X laun	e e trustria y	8 Manulitation was	wife Scalia Siki	26 14
2		and the state of the second	//	the second second to be second and a second	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
3	7 .		1	• 1	11
15 Ca	wlow	sti	lua	mej	31
15 15	ulon	shi	luna	mej	31
1	welon	Ali"		mej	31
15 Con	alon Taria	Mi		Voraconice, Porton of	31
" Mortismy Unlow	12	Mi	4 Mith Will Stranger	Variacionica, Cota, 4 Sector Marya Const Victoria Marian. Mile Anno Social Child Consice 131, Januarice	al. 1. Suffalo
1 Montering Interny 5 Vine La 10 Union La 11 Aspertan Arguna	12	The :	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Contactoria Carto y succession of the contact succession of the contact succession of the contact succession of the contact and the succession of the c	al. 1% Pulpala
a Menting Interny a Care Ca a Calan Friend a Calan Friend a Calan Friend a Calan Friend a Calan Calan a Calan Calan a Calan Calan a Calan Calan a Calan Calan a Calan Calan a Calan	120.4 120.4 120.4 120.4 120.4 1 120.4 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Jahr : Jahr : Jahr : Jahr : Jahr :	1 2 Mail With and a second	Constanting Conton of the stand Apolan of the prospection of the prospection of the prospection of the standard of the standard of the standard of the standard of the standard of the the s	al I Suffals
9 Vinn Callan 10 Malaan Junior 11 Tateren Torisa		10/10 ; 10/10 ; 10/10 ; 10/10 ; 10/10 ; 10/10 ; 10/10 ; 10/10 ; 10/10 ;	1) 1 to an and the second seco	Contraction Contract of the co	al. H. Inflate The Mailack Jack - Anisack The Innorth



After his arrival in the United States on the 23rd day of March 1909, Andrzej once again settled in Carnegie, Pennsylvania. During this trip, it is apparent that he found work in the employment of the Carnegie Coal Company. This was the way of many Poles in that area. In fact, Polish and Slovak people made up 33% of the entire mining workforce in the counties of Allegheny, Fayette, and Westmoreland at that time (Pittsburgh Poles: The Poles of Pittsburgh and Western Pennsylvania).



The Carnegie Coal Company owned three mines in Allegheny and Washington Counties. The two located in Allegheny County were the Carnegie Mine and the Oakdale Mine, which were six and twelve miles away from the city of Pittsburgh respectively. These mines were after a resource known as bituminous coal. This type of coal is less pure than anthracitic coal, and contains around seventyseven to eighty-seven percent carbon. Western Pennsylvania has many areas covered in bituminous coalfields, and was covered in mines and mining towns.



Pennsylvania Coalfields:



The Report of the Department of Mines of Pennsylvania from 1909 gives ample information about this company where Andrzej was employed. Between the three mines that the Carnegie Coal Company owned, 346,747 tons of bituminous coal were collected in 1909 alone. Once this coal was mined and ready to be distributed, the company transported it using the Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago and St. Louis Railroad Company.



Map of the P.C.C. & St. L. Panhandle Route:



Records show that out of the company's three mines, Andrzej worked for the Carnegie Mine. This was classified as a drift mine. A drift mine is a type of underground coal or mineral mine that is accessed by a horizontal tunnel, or drift, rather than a vertical shaft. The tunnel is usually dug into a hillside or mountain, and follows the coal or mineral seam. These mines are typically smaller than traditional underground mines and are often used to extract coal or minerals that are located at or near the surface. The name "drift" comes from the fact that the tunnel drifts, or slopes, along the seam, allowing gravity to help move the extracted materials to the surface. Drift mines can be more economical to operate than traditional underground mines because they require less infrastructure and equipment. However, they can also be more dangerous because they may lack ventilation and support systems that are necessary to ensure the safety of miners.



The Differences Between Drift, Slope, and Shaft Mines:

It also seems that of the company's three mines, the Carnegie Mine was the worst when it came to the 1909 safety inspection. The Oakdale Mine was listed as being in excellent condition, the Primrose Mine had fair ventilation and good drainage, but the Carnegie Mine had only fair drainage and needed an improvement in regards to its ventilation system.

CARNEGIE COAL COMPANY

Carnegie.—Ventilation needs improvement; drainage fair. Oakdale.—In excellent condition. Primrose.—Ventilation fair; drainage good.



Map of the Carnegie Mine and Surrounding Area:

Having less than desirable ventilation could be quite hazardous for miners, especially in the Carnegie Mine. Records show that this mine was categorized as gaseous. When a mine is described as "gaseous," it means that there are high levels of flammable or toxic gases present in the underground atmosphere of the mine. In 1909, when mining technology and safety measures were not as advanced as they are today, mines were often prone to gas explosions and other accidents that could result in serious injury or loss of life.

Coal mines, in particular, are known for being gaseous because coal seams can release methane gas as well as other gases such as carbon dioxide and carbon monoxide. Methane gas is highly flammable and explosive, and can easily ignite in the presence of a spark or flame. Carbon monoxide is also a serious concern in mines, as it is odorless, colorless, and toxic in high concentrations. This meant that miners needed a way to detect these gases. Thus, the term "Canary in a Coal Mine" was born.

Canaries are particularly sensitive to the presence of methane and other gases, and would show symptoms of gas exposure, such as shaking, loss of appetite, and difficulty breathing, before the concentration of gas became high enough to pose a serious risk to human miners. Miners would carry canaries in cages with them as they worked in the mine, and if the bird showed signs of distress or stopped singing, it was an indication that the air quality in the mine was deteriorating and that the miners should evacuate as quickly as possible. Better the canary die than the miner.

Example of a Canary in a Coal Mine:



While working at the Carnegie Mine, Andrzej developed the nickname, Andy. He also had a specific job within the mines, for he was tasked with being a "Loader." A loader was typically a laborer whose job was to load the freshly blasted coal onto mine cars or mules for transport out of the mine. In the Carnegie mine, it appears that Andrzej would have loaded the broken coal onto mules. At the time of his employment, this mine housed ten horses and mules to help transport the coal to the surface.



Mule and Miners in Pennsylvania Coal Mine:

The job of a loader was physically demanding and required a good deal of strength and stamina. In underground mines, they might be working in low-ceilinged tunnels that were poorly ventilated, which could result in poor air quality and exposure to dust and other harmful particles. Loaders also faced physical risks while working in the mine. They had to navigate uneven terrain, handle heavy tools and equipment, and lift heavy loads of material. This could result in back pain, strains, and other injuries.

In addition to physical risks, loaders in mines also faced the risk of accidents caused by heavy machinery and equipment. They had to be constantly vigilant and aware of their surroundings to avoid being struck by moving machinery or being caught in pinch points between equipment and mine walls. Furthermore, in 1909, safety standards in mines were not as advanced as they are today, and there were fewer regulations in place to protect miners from harm. This meant that loaders, like other miners, were often exposed to unsafe working conditions and hazards, such as collapsed tunnels, gas explosions, or fires.

Sadly, this proved too true in the case of Andrzej. On July 14, 1909, Andrzej was killed in the Carnegie Mine. His death occurred due to a collapse of slate while working at the face of his room. When a miner is killed "at the face of his room", it means that they have died at the front, or face, of the working area where they were actively mining. This is often the most dangerous part of the mine, as it is the area where the coal, ore, or other mineral is being extracted and where the mining equipment is in use. He was one of 16 men killed in 1909 within the Seventh Bituminous District, 7 of whom died in a similar way. The event was described as an unavoidable occurrence, and not the fault of Andrzej or others.

165 Arthur Mence a	tut July , 1909 the	ugular due	haut the	y.	. Orat			Coal	Mines	of the Sweath	Bitu	minou	s District.
Tthe John of Pratt	Registry of Acciden	toner or leger	base a comme or know	OCCUPATION	KATIONALITT	omas	-	-	actional and a state		11.11		
1	1409	Patal New Paral	Inside Outside		1		-					-	
no. 1 Chalfant	Jan 7 John Weraces	24 Jat	de 1	fonder	Russian	-	al	married		Fall of state	yee		
. & bhalfant	. 15 aug. a	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,				,						yes	
. 3 Blyth	. 18 Sec. 0	atto	nac.	10.1	July		00	rue	na	gaute	yes.	4.	
. + moon Run	. 19 bharle	Ð		1	1		0	1 1	RU	1 . 1:	que	yes	
. Strancia		ances	que	U	"0	4	M.	ndy	100	voche	150 13	1.	
. Wational no	1 . 20 Victor	· 1	0			1	-	1			yes		
. Tolatie	- 23 alexan							- 11				yes	
. & Shaw	mar. 1Harry Bellaire	23)con			allgran	bal	al.	1.1	A. 10.	Epplasion of gas		-	
. glational	. & Sam Pavobeski	29 .			Aussian		a			dupured by car.	yes.		
- 10 moon Run	. 24 Patrick braig	23 .	/		american	bil				Tall of coal .	1.		
. Il Bulger Block	. st Wm troy	18 1-			German	-	al			Fall of slate		yes	
. 10 Shaw	april & John Salmon	34			Belgian		ar	1.12	101810	Fall of coal	yes.	1-	
. 18 Alater	. 12 John Derona	48 .	. 1	and the second second	Italian	1 .				storuck by post	-	140	
. 14 Grant	- 13 Patrick Haye	45 .			Srish	6.0	123	102.00		Fall of State	yes	1	
. 16 Cudmoor	May 3 Albert Monices		. 1	Sender			Al	1800		Injured by Car			
. 16 Twella 7/01	" 6 Ignaty lucy	35 .	. /	mad Am			A.		1.80	Fall of Rock			
. 171	- 6 Show Joy he	47	. /	moner	-	Cit			1.1	" Slatt			
. 15 Chelfont	- 18 Jon alock	60 Fatt		forder		1	Al	1	Sigle	Coal		1 3	
. 19 Jak , Cashing	he - 19 Frank Tray	HI non		Miner		ar		1000		Slate			
- 20 Francis Mint	- Carl Joseon	31 .	. 1	fonder		-	Al	2		" Coal		yu	
. 21 Manefield	17 Shany Machinsk		- 1		Polah	-	-			Alate	7.8	0	
· 22 · 7	June , Mike Samed	00 .						-		Injured by me			
· 23 Moon Kun	1. 18 des Frame	18 .		Motuman		-		1		The of ing	0	yes	
. 24 Cud	- 29 Baltagar Chanton	- 0 20		Scrapper		1	de	1.		slate	410	9	
· 25 Mar al %	, July I Sour Mugallie	at Fat		Frades			He.	maries	4		0	400	
. 26 Camegie	1. + Andy Orverti				Polist					· · · ref		0.	
	13. 17 Frank Brown	27 7/m	. 1	mener	Sumeh et 1	ar		1	1	slate	400		
. 25 Ridging	. 20 Jony Monceau			Stader		ur	Al	1.50	11		0.		
. sp Shaw	. 24 Miller Cricky	28 Jak	- /		Austurn	100	w	2	Lingle	7 Electrouted		yes	
. 30 Carnege	Aug 9 Hilliam Hectoher		· · ·	Mar. Reamond	Scotel)	Cit.	1	Manus				· .	
" 31 Luant	. " Micha Handschen			Driver	America	1 .			1.	Ricas .	ne		
. 32 .	. It Home that	23 Fat	· ·		- (c.t	1	-	1	Single	Lugared . motor			
. 33	. 14 James Chappel	HI Now						1		- RR c			
	br. in Jake Shite	28 .	, Out	Ocher		1	A	-				yes	
. 1 & Bridgwille	. 21 Coper Xlin	65 Fatt	da r		Austrian	t ex		Mane	9	Fall of slate	yes	0	1
. 36 Essen no:	23 Paul Bingle	21 non		forder	fithuson	1	Al	19925		Injured Gear	0	-	

	-											
Date of accident		Name of Person	Nationality	Occupation	Age	- 1	Number of widows	Number of orphans	Name o	f Mine	County	Nature and Cause of Accident in Brief
Jan.	15	Aug. Brackavan,	beigian,	miner,	*V :		•		Citation (Killed by fall of slate at face of his room Fatally injured by being struck by pos at the face of his room. Fatally injured by being caught between
Feb.	19 23 12 1	Charles Robal, Alexander M'Lean, Tony Garlock, Louis Margallis, Andy Povoski,	American, Polish, Lithuanian,	Miner, Loader,	19 60 34	8. 8. М.	 1		Katie, Chalfant, National Carnegie,	No. 1,	Allegheny,	top of loaded car on which he way riding and the roof of the entry. Killed by fail of slate at face of his room Killed by fail of slate at face of his room Fatally injured by fail of slate at face of his room. Killed by fail of slate at face of his room

At the time of his death Andrzej's children and his wife were living in Zwięczyca, with his fourth child being born just thirteen days later. In fact, it is possible that the news of her husband's passing that caused Balbina to go into labor.



Example of a Slate Fall – 1908:

His death certificate states that his cause of death was from "injuries of head & body due to fall of slate in mine. Supposed accident." and that Andrzej was laid to rest in an unmarked grave on July 16th in the St. Ignatius de Loyola Cemetery. The informant of his death was a man named John Pawłowski (perhaps a cousin, brother, or uncle of Andrzej).

Bangie Boal Maine Ward) (If death occurs away from USUAL RESIDENCE give facts called for under FULL NAME andrew Poulowski PERSONAL AND STATISTICAL PARTICULARS MEDICAL CERTIFICATE OF DEATH DATE OF DEATH ma be stated I 32 RCED

Balbina "Barbara" Niedziałek

Birth: Circa March, 1886 in Zwięczyca, Rzeszów, Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria, Austro-Hungarian Empire

First Marriage: October 5, 1903 – To Andrzej Pawłowski –In Carnegie, Pennsylvania

Second Marriage: circa 1910 – To Jan Jakubiec – Likely In Zwięczyca, Rzeszów, Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria, Austro-Hungarian Empire

Death: October 7, 1953 in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania

Known Children:

Marianna "Marjama" Pawłowska (abt. 1905)
 Zofia "Sophia" Pawłowska (1906)
 Wojciech Pawłowski (1907)
 Jan Pawłowski (1909)

5. Stanisław "Stanley" Jakubiec (1910)
6. Anna Jakubiec (1911)
7. Nellie Jakubiec (1915)
8. Henry Jakubiec (1916)

Balbina Niedziałek was born around 1886, in the Kingdom of Galicia and Lodomeria. She was the daughter of Walenty Niedziałek and Marianna Szafran, and the exact location of his birth was the town of Zwięczyca, in the district of Rzeszów. Balbina was one of at least six children in this family.

Note: Records that mention Balbina's birthdate list many different dates and years for her birth in Galicia. United States records in which her full date of birth is recorded are her marriage record to Andrzej (March 15, 1881), her second husband's naturalization record (March 4, 1888), and her death record (March 4, 1891). The baptism records for two of her children give the age she was at the time of the child's birth. Zofia's record shows that Balbina was born around 1887, Wojciech's record puts it about 1885. A Ship manifest from 1901 states that Balbina was born in 1884, giving us a wide range of dates to choose from.

A reasonable conclusion that can be drawn from this is that Balbina was probably born in March of 1886. It's possible she lied about her age on her state marriage license, because the assumed birthdate would have meant she was around sixteen or seventeen when she married Andrzej. Some states had laws that required parental approval for minors at the time, and because Balbina's parents don't appear to have left Galicia, she had nobody to sign their consent for a legal marriage.



Balbina boarded the S.S. Frankfurt at the port of Bremen, Germany, on July 9, 1903. The record shows that her last place of residence was Zwięczyca, and that her final destination was Munhall, Pennsylvania. Traveling with her was another woman of unknown relation named Zofia Popek (also from Zwięczyca). Both of them were going to stay with their brother-in-law Stanisław Staniec. They each had a paid ticket, and five dollars to their name.

Form LIM B.	BALGON, GABIN, AND EVENTIS FOR BYE		List
LIST OR MANIFEST OF	FALIEN PASSENGERS FOR THE U.	S. IMMIGRATION OFFICER AT PORT	OF ARRIVAL. 2/
Required by the formations of the Secretary of the Secret	the Treasury of the United States, under Act of Congress Officer of any vessed Javing such passenge of an board sailing from fully 1th	approved March 3, 1903, to be delivered to the U.S. Immiguupon arrival at a port in the United States. 198 ³ Arriving al Port of Automore July	ration Officer by the Commanding 0.110 34.190^{3} 2974^{3}
	a 9 10 11 12	13 14 15 16	17 18 19 20 21 22
No. ARVE IN FULL A. No. See a Signification Research Rese	Kationality, Country of last per- *Race or People. Country of last per- *Race or People. Cry, or Town.) City, or Town.) City, or Town. City, or Town.	ter By whom measured of the line of the li	
of I any, Lacharia 25 1 m s. letomes yes	yes Hungary Roumanien Clapkoward Ganton O by	to self of 8 no. 1 880 1106. Gand.	m Of my no us us good us
" Altean Janela 37 1 . m . no		sv. " friend Blum hat	12
I Tovak Stepan 37 1 m . Ms.	yes " " Bobda Vinsimali (5 + 1 5 6 Buckeste & 182. Cine.	markel to a second
R. Quembac, Juan 15 . a "	no 1 4 chalbor Lynalorna ()	, 18. " tom Bumbea Person tom Brand Strada chan	· · · · · · · · ·
Horna is strom i yes		the + 1 X.12 ; fring strate 214 friets.	214 Chart M
Rollan, Vasile 19 mo			
H Markos, Juon 34 " m " Hoy		concinant	a for it.
X . Tertea, Miklos. 17 " o d. " no.	no " " 1 gt. Alenas "	1. 1 1	C UA .
Holdea Jogaille 17	24 ANT - C. ASDIED ON ANYE	B Valanalale	Jank: ~
		rocordan	· murina
An Galtineca George A · a laboured in	" " " Hearyomlafite Canbon U		· N
The Garriel Damitre 18 " " " " " ") · · ×.12 - · · · · · · · · · · ·	
The Breean Maria 31 / De maid		S'- " consin flaric Goods	- Shuer Co.
As Rade Vacilie 25 mm televered 1	" " " " "	2 . y. 10- , lotthe ganoon one.	
The Filin George 16 " s. "	. " " " Guveland O	P. " + S. !! - " cours in Trupea Arrive	. 86 Rouelle
Histoja, Wilter 17 " " "		male Bakes ticke	11 10 1 1
\$18 3 oran Juan 22 1 m , 4	" " " Vie Ist Lando Cunhall la		
No Boilla Janos. 32 " + shoemaka "	" " y gandomestead	a id. " " couring kupu Sefar	·
1/20 Stingate Givadar It " " laboure no	no " Leager " "	2 5	
) a Majdan yyörgy 42 1 2 4 4 10 100	" " " Routhenian Geredays & average	, to Mendersis Tendersis Pane	
12 Q 1 Jano. 14 1 1. 1 14	and adding the state of the sta	" in " friend a Spekely And	() · · · · ·
Mas etras, gergely 25 1 4 7 16	no 1 1 Triglara Barnalim	a 25 - no. Belauter P	·······
1/2 Bannik, Jotoin 26 " m "	" " " " Coireraalya he. Kuporto	1 1 b - 1 fring to delegant the	214 Mulberry filley .
1/2 yurdin, Rawery It " " you	16 y alies Nich logyny chice go the	1 1 10: - Boolog Low Chicago 74. 24 4	1190
10 Trendsta, Josef 1 m . no		" " 1 6 Chisagot , Chicago Ill. 39 -24	innance , , , , , , ,
Ar Lachmanth Fan 2 . d. "	" " " teneinta mede Jagette Bityp	a 1 10 Mr. broker filling in the said laws	anice) Paradeville 1574
12 Triedgialek, Rathing 14 " " maid the	ge " " Zewiengyer Bunhall to	1 1 1 Abunhall la. larage	in ogy " and source , , ,
i when the fire so for our a	· · · · · · · · ·	, hotto il y Symon &	Edgiar ' 518 B. R. Sh.
No Skala, Wajicoh 24 m s. Abourd ?	" " " Rudna will formetowny (prastoforon Ca.	archer a , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
			- Qala .
	* "Hace or People" is to be determined by the stack from which they spring and the	longuage they speak. List of races will be found on back of this sheet.	have Maran

The S.S. Frankfurt



On the 5th day of October, 1903, Balbina Niedziałek was wed to a man named Andrzej Pawłowski. She stated that she was twenty-two years old at the time. By referencing previous calculations (see page 118), it is more likely that she was sixteen or seventeen at the time. Assuming Andrzej put down the current date of birth, he was twenty-four at the time of their marriage. Neither of them had been married previously and both resided in Carnegie, Pennsylvania. The civil marriage registers recorded Andrzej's birthdate as November 15, 1878, and Balbina's as March 15, 1881.

Series E. D. 1878 .. residing at N. 12477 or marriage to the person whom he desires to a been married before and the marriage was dissolved by A. D. 1821, residing at 1 been married before and the marriage was dissolved by Marriage License issued residing at Consent of Consent of. residing a E) not 790 Consent Filed is though Duplicate certificate returned 1903 1inh r

Parish records show that the marriage took place at St. Ignatius de Loyola Catholic Church in Carnegie, Pennsylvania. The marriage registers shows that the witnesses to their union were a man named Piotr (Petro in Latin) Bednarski and a woman named Zofia (Sophia in Latin) Kowalska. Zofia has the same maiden name as the mother of Andrzej, suggesting that she may be his aunt or cousin. The newlyweds were married by Fr. Andrew Dziatkowiec, the first appointed priest of St. Ignatius de Loyola Parish.

The following records were found in the parish registers of St. Ignatius de Loyola (Carnegie) St. Ignatius de Loyola, Carnegie Marriage Register Married October 5, 1903 Andream Pałowski from Carnegie Parents - Stanislai and Marianae to Balbinam Niedziałek from Carnegie Parents - Valentini and Mariannae Witnesses - Petro Bednarski and Sophia Kowalska

"At the turn of the century into our district came the great influx of the Polish people. This was the time of the great immigration. Also a large number of Polish people moved out of the city of Pittsburgh to work in the district of Carnegie and Scott Township. The mines were flourishing and factories were being opened. So large a number of Polish people came into our community that the Church of the Immaculate Conception (commonly known as St. Mary's), which was located at Broadway and Jane Street, Carnegie, became overcrowded.

At the suggestion of a number of leaders a meeting was called of the people who lived in Carnegie to discuss the possibility of forming a new church. This idea met with the approval of all present. The people to be included into the new church were to be from Glendale, Heidelberg, Bower Hill, Morgan, Traveskyn, and Beadling. Immediately a committee was chosen to petition Bishop Richard Phelan to form a new church and assign a priest to administer to the needs of the people.

Bishop Phelan heard the petition of the people and realizing the need of a new church granted permission for a new parish to be established in Glendale under the title of St. Ignatius of Loyola. This action took place on October 26, 1902 and the Reverend Andrew Dziatkowiec was assigned as Pastor to form the new parish.

Father Dziatkowiec was assigned on Oct. 26, 1902. He came to us from St. John's Evangelist Church in Latrobe to be our founding pastor. Father was born in 1851 in Galicia and studied at Krakow. He was ordained in 1877. He worked as a priest in Brazil and then came to Pittsburgh. He was pastor at St. Francis, Ford City, St. John Evangelist, Latrobe, and came to establish our parish. He returned to Ford City and then went to St. Adalbert in Dillonville, Ohio where he died August 14, 1907. Father Dziatkowiec was with us from October 26, 1902 and remained until August 31, 1904."

The Old and Current Buildings of St. Ignatius Parish – Carnegie, Pennsylvania



ST. IGNATIUS ON FIRE January 7, 1952. The whole community is shocked. Everyone ran to St. Ignatius to help extinguish the fire. The firemen from Glendale, Carnegie, Heidelberg, East Carnegie and Mt. Lebanon fought the fire for two hours. The cause of the fire was not determined.



A later record show that Balbina had a daughter while she and Andrzej lived in Carnegie, Pennsylvania. She was named Marianna (spelled Marjama in record) and was born there around the year 1904. In that record, she states that she had not only been born in Carnegie, but had continued to live in the United States until 1913.

Pawlowska. Marjama

Perhaps Marianna stayed with an unknown family member or friend in Pennsylvania, because it appears that Balbina and Andrzej moved back to Zwięczyca in 1906. It was here that Balbina gave birth to their second daughter Zofia on the 31st day of January, 1906. The record below shows that she was baptized two days later on the 2nd day of February according to the rites of the Catholic Church. Both Balbina and Andrzej were listed as her parents in the record. Balbina was shown as nineteen years old, and was the daughter of Walenty Niedziałek and Marianna Szafran. Andrzej was twenty-eight years old, working as a farmer, and he was the son of Stanisław Pawłowski and Marianna Kowalska. The Godparents of the baptism were Franciszek Palczak and Marianna, the wife of Walenty Niedziałek. The midwife was Jadwiga Wożniak, and the Baptism was performed by the assistant pastor Th. Stackinski. The birth was legitimate and the family resided at house No. 78.

vije 1.47 p. 16/2 . Tree

One year later the first son of the family was born on the 30th day of November, 1907. Wojciech (Polish form of Adalbert) was born in the town of Zwięczyca and then was baptized on the 8th day of December according to the rites of the Catholic Church. His parents are listed Andrzej and Balbina, but there are a few interesting details written about Balbina. First of all, her maiden name is show here as Michalek instead of Niedziałek. The second is that underneath her first name is written the Latin inscription of "recte Wiktoria" which corrects her first name as Wiktoria instead of Balbina. While different than other records, the other information adds up for Andrzej and Balbina.

After Andrzej left Balbina and their children in March of 1909 to find work in the United States, the family experienced a tragedy. In a coal mine in Pennsylvania, Andrzej was killed during a slate fall within the mine. This left Balbina, the now widowed mother of three children, in the impoverished land of Galicia. Perhaps it was the new of her husband's passing that caused Balbina to go into labor so soon after his death, but thirteen days later she bore another son in Zwięczyca. The boy was named Jan, and was baptized on the 1st of August, 1909 by a priest named Józef Bronisławski. The record also shows that the family didn't have a house number that they resided at. Maybe this meant that Balbina and her children lived in another town, or perhaps it meant they didn't have a home at all.

Andreas Ballina 1 vannes Parlowski Valentina schurred op. in Brearow ary? Viertrickel Tani 1 lasi T. 64. p. 148 albina Mas his man Mis rannal Wirnzocha and Thowalshe viction v m/

With four children, no husband, and likely no steady income, Balbina was undoubtably in a difficult situation, for Galicia was already known for its many hardships. However, soon after her husband's death she married a man named Jan Jakubiec. They were likely married in the early months of 1910. Soon after this, Balbina had two more children named Stanisław Jakubiec (1910), and Anna Jakubiec (1911).

In 1913, Balbina's husband boarded the S.S. Baltic and set sail for the United States. He was joined about one year later by Balbina and their two children in 1914.

2 NAME IN FULL. Age. Calling Occupation. Family Name. Given Name. Yrs. Nos

It is not known what decisions were made regarding Balbina's children from her first marriage. It appears that her two oldest daughters (Marianna and Zofia Niedziałek) remained with their uncle Walenty Niedziałek in Galicia until 1920.



Balbina's son Wojciech Niedziałek appears to have lived out the rest of his life in Poland. A note on his baptism record states that he died in Poland on the 7th day of December, 1972. Her other son Jan Niedziałek appears to have also lived his life in Poland. A notation on his baptism record states that he was married to a woman in Rzeszów on the 22nd day of April, 1935.

Notations for Wojciech and Jan (Left to Right)

vannes Cop. in Bre T. 64. p. 148.

A World War One draft card from 1918 shows that Balbina and Jan were now living together in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. The house where they resided was listed as 1111 Freyburg Street.

REGISTRATION CARD SERIAL 9141 ORDER NUMBER 1 ia Non Silo (County) State) Name NEAREST RELATIVE Address (County) I AFFIRM THAT I HAV THEY ARE RUE P. M. G. O. Form No. 1 (Red) Kn OVER)

1111 Freyburg Street, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania



By this time, two more children had been born into the Jakubiec family. In 1915 Jan and Balbina welcomed a daughter named Nellie, and a son named Henry came soon after that in 1916.

The Jakubiec Family – Circa 1918



(Photograph was posted by Bernadette Costello on Ancestry.com – September 8, 2021) Back Row (Left to Right): Balbina Niedziałek and Jan Jakubiec Front Row (Left to Right): Anna, Henry, Nellie, and Stanisław "Stanley" Jakubiec It appears that the Jakubiec family were still Catholics during their time in the United States. Later burial records seem to indicate that the family were parishioners at St. Adalbert Catholic Church in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

"...The construction of this church began in 1889 at an estimated cost of \$80,000. The cornerstone was laid by Bishop Richard Phelan on the first Sunday of October, 1889, and was completed and dedicated one year later on the Feast of the Queen of the Holy Rosary. The new church was placed under the patronage of Saint Adalbert, Bishop and Martyr. Diocesan representatives, countless priests, and people from all sectors of the city attended the ceremonies. Among the special guests was Father Wall, a well-known orator. He delivered the homily in English and extolled the faith and generous support of the Polish Catholics of the South Side.

The Church remains a magnificent, Romanesque structure — 130 feet long and 82 feet wide — and could seat over 1,000 people. Stained-glass windows enhanced the side walls and a rose window dominated the facade above the gallery. Originally two church spires, each 150 feet from ground to pinnacle, stood high above the Borough of Birmingham as witness to the faith of the Polish Americans. Five harmonizing bells were installed in the belfries..." – History of St. Adalbert Parish



Nellie Jakubiec Receiving Her First Communion (Left) – St. Adalbert Catholic Church (Right)

Balbina is next seen in the 1930 census when she was forty-three years old. Here she was listed as Balbina Jacobs living in a house her husband rented for \$25 a month. The address was 1014 Freyburg Street in Pittsburgh. The other residents of the house were her husband John (49) and her children Stanley (20), Anna (18), Nellie (16), and Henry (13). At this time, Balbina was listed as a housewife, while her husband worked as a laborer at a pipe mill. Both she and her husband could speak English, but only Balbina could read and write.

Jacobs John	Head	R	25	No	m	W	49
- Balling	Wike - 7.			V	Ŧ	W	43
Stanley	son		1.1	V	IM	W	20
- anna	Daughter		a sana a	V	Ť	W	18
mellie	Daughter	1	00 100 100	V	F	W	16
Henry	for			V	m	W	13

1014 Freyburg Street, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania



Balbina and her family next appear in the 1940 census. Here she is shown as Barbara Jacobs (50) living in a house that her husband rented for \$18 a month. The address was 54 8th Street in Pittsburgh. The other residents of the house were her husband John (60) as well as her oldest son Stanley (29). Her occupation was listed as a housewife working at her own home. Both she and her husband were listed as born in Poland. Her husband Jan was employed at a pipe mill working as a shipping laborer. He had made \$2028 the previous year. Their son Stanley worked at the same place.

NAME	RELATION		1	PERS			EDU	CAT	ION	PLACE OF BIRTH		
Name of each person whose usual place of residence on April 1, 1940, was in this household. BE SURE TO INCLUDE: 1. Persons temporarily absent from household. Write "Ab" after name of such persons. 2. Children under 1 year of age. Write "Infant" if child has not been given a first name. Enter @after name of person furnishing information.	Belationship of this y no to the head of household, as w daughter, fath mother-is-iw.gra mother-is-iw.gra mother-is-iw.gra mother-is-iw.gra hand, etc.	the rife, er . ad-	Sez-Male (M). Female (F)	Calor or nee	Age at last birthday	Martical status- Single (S), Married (M), Widowed (Wd), Dissecond (D)	Attended school or college any time aince March 1, 1940? (Yes or No)	Righest grade of school completed	CODE (leave blank)	If here in the United States, give States, Territory, er pennestin. If foreign here, give cent- try in which kirkplace was situated on January 1, 1877. Disting uish Canada- Prench from Canada- Prench from Canada- Regish and Trich Pre- State (Eire) from Borth- ern Ereland.		
7	8	A	9	10	11	12	13	14	B	15		
Jacobe, John	Head		M	W	60	M	NO	0		Poland		
- Barbara	mile	1	E	W	50	M	No	0		Poland		
- Stanley	in	2	M	w	29	S	NO	#4	30	Poland		



A World War Two draft card from 1942 shows Jan *(John)* and Balbina still living at 54 8th Street in Pittsburgh. The record also shows that the pipe mill where Jan works is the A.M. Byers Company.

REGISTRATION CARD-(Men born on or after April 28, 1877 and on or before February 16, 1897) ORDER NUMBER SERIAL NUMBER NAME (Print) JAKUBIEK 1563 U... Sr THE PLACE OF RESIDENCE GIVEN ON THE LINE ABOV JURISDICTION; LINE 2 OF REGISTRATION CERTI 8. MAILING ADDRE 4. TELEPHONI 6. PLACE OF BIRTI 60 Br D. S. S. Form 1 (Revised 4-1-42) (over)

Postcard Depicting the A.M. Byers Plant in Pittsburgh



The 1950 Census shows Balbina (62) and her family still living together at 54 8th Street in Pittsburgh. Here she is listed as Barbara Jakubiek, and her husband as John Jakubiek. The other residents of the house were her husband John (69), her son Stanley (39), Her son appears to have been the only member of the family working at the time. He was a pipe tester at a pipe factory. Balbina was listed as unable to work, suggesting that perhaps her health was failing.



On October 15, 1952, Balbina's husband passed away at their home in Pittsburgh. His cause was chronic myocarditis that had lasted for four months, with attributing causes of arteriosclerosis and senility due to age. He was laid to rest two days later in St. Adalbert's Cemetery, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

	0		
3/ CARD CARD	HVS-20010-300M-1-50 COMMONWEALTH OF Primary 0201-37 Dist. No.	F HEALTH STATISTICS	File No. 82718 Registered No. 7014
AU	CERTIFICATE	OF DEATH	Hogestered Hot
tate C.	1. PLACE OF DEATH Allegheary	2. USUAL RESIDENCE (Where dece a. STATE Ja. b. COU	NT willing before admission).
abould :	b. CITY (If outside comporate finits write RURAL e. LENGTH OF OR BOROUGH	c. CITY (If outside corporate limit OR BOROUGH	write RUBAL and give township)
I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I	d. FULL NAME OF (If not in hospital or institution, give street ad- HOSPITAL OR 54 J. 8 the dref or location)	d. STREET ADDRESS 54	al, give location) 8 Th. H.
		(Last) 4. DATE	
Percorp Pervsic	(Type or Print) JOHN JAKUBIEC Clico	VAKUBUC DEATH	(Month) (Day) (Year) Och. 15-52
BERMANENT PEC	5. SEX 6. COLOPOR RACE Male White (Specify) Married	Alest bitthday	Months Days Hours Min.
	106. USUAL OCCUPATION (Dive kind of work done doring foot of working life or the stand of working in DISTRY of Market of the standard of the s	11. BINTHPLACE (Aleo give State o country)	foreign 12. CITIZEN OF WHAT
3 BINDING IIS A P Statement	13. FATHER'S NAME Thomas Jacubic	14. MOTHER'S MAIDEN NAME	nces Polek
FOR THIS	15. WAS DECEASED EVER IN U. S. ARMED CORES? 16. SOCIAL SECURITY (Ves. noroproductor) (If yes, complete revorse side of certificate)	17. INFORMANT'S OWN SIGNATURE HENRY R. Jacob	V 108 Se. 10th. St.
MARGIN RESERV TH UNFADING IN UNFADING IN UNFADING IN	18. CAUSE OF DEATH MEDICAL CFR Enter only one cause 1. DISEASE OR CONDITION Per line for (a), (b), DIRECTLY LEADING TO DEATH* (a) ANTECEDENT CAUSES ULE TO (b) vuing, such as heart Morbid conditions, if any, giving rise isd. Ure, asthema, the to the above cause (a) stating the ict. If means the underlying cause last.	itt arefte	lites HINERVAL BETWEEN ONSET AND DEATHY HIMMING
2 2 2	disease, injury, or complication which caused death. Conditions contributing to the death but not related to the disease or condition causing death	y	422.1
PLAII Id be It ma	194. DATE OF OP- ERATION 196. MAJOR FINDINGS OF OPERATION	0	20. AUTOPSY? YES NO
write	21a. ACCIDENT SUICIDE HOMICIDE (Specify) 21b. PLACE OF INJURY e.g., in or about home, farm, factory, street, office hdg., etc.)	21c. (CITY, TOWN AND TOWNSHIP) (COUNTY) (STATE)
ter ter	21d. TIME (Month) (Day) (Year) (Hour) 21e. INJURY OZCURRED OF INJURY m. E.S.T. Work at Work	21f. HOW DID INJURY OCCUR?	
and a state of the	22. I hereby certify that i attended the deceased from	1	s and on the date stated above.
Every lies	23 Julian Baistour Me	94-11800	here 230. DATE SKONED
DOD B		West Ogk.	wn, township and county (State)
ź	PATE RECTO BY LOCAL REGISTRAR'S SIGNATURE Boulton	23. SIGNATURE OF FUNERAL DIRE	81 So. 15 th M. Gh 30
			1 4
Less than a year after her husband's passing, Balbina died on October 7, 1953 at her home in Pittsburgh. Her cause of death was also chronic myocarditis, with contributing causes of arteriosclerosis (one year), and diabetes mellitus (five years). The record also states that another significant condition was gangrene, and that her leg was amputated due to diabetes. Three days later, Balbina was buried in St. Adalbert's Cemetery in Pittsburgh.



JAKUBIEC (Jacobs)-At the family residence. 54 South Eighth St on Wednesday. Oct. 1953. Balbina 7 Niedzialek, widow of John Jakubiec; survived by eight children, 21 grandchildren. three sisters and two brothers. Friends received the at Charles C Cieslak Funeral Home. South Fifteenth St Funeral on Saturday at 8 a. m Requiem high mass in St. Adalbert's Church at St. o'clock Burial in Adalbert's Cemeterv

Alexander Christie

Birth: August 15, 1896 in Paisley, Renfrewshire, Scotland

Marriage: April 5, 1923 – To Jeanie Hunt – In Paisley, Renfrewshire, Scotland

Death: December 11, 1978 in Youngstown, Ohio

Known Children:

William Walter Christie (1925)
 Grace Christie (1928)

Alexander Christie was born on the 15th day of August, 1896 in Paisley, Scotland. The time of his birth was listed as 8:50 in the morning, and the location of his birth was No. 2 Abbey Terrace in Paisley. He was the oldest child of William Christie and Annie Sommerville who, according to his birth record, had been married little more than a year before Alexander's arrival.

	No. Name	and Surname.	When and Where Born.	Sex. Nam	se, Surname, & Rank or Pro Name, and Maiden Surnam Date and Fiace of Mu	ac of Mother.	ignature and Qualification of 1 and Residence, if out of the i which the Birth accorn	ioformant, Silber ionie in at.4	and Where Registered, Signature of Registrar.
				12 1		11 A	11.0.11	<u> </u>	4
10	()		m	2.11	11.	1 4/	Chistie	189	6
Mey	under	1896,		Mia	m lours	the m	F.H.) Que	ust 13
-0	nusue	1 ungu	et	Thip	wright		- Jacu	At 1	dais
9		Toplee	nth	1 in	eyman f	e .		41.	1. Milia
·		-84.50	man	Annu	A	in.			Ren
		611 4		neo.	Commerce	T			
		abbeyte	mace	IEdr.	<u> </u>	.4			
		1 pa	colay_	075 6	luquat 1	lar			
		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	•		1 4 44	7.5			
	1538	ha	176 pm	1	unio Whi	teland.		lle	ph All
			26		nis Ros		(In	sent	Reg
		1	Hen stree	1					
			paise	ey 1	879. July 2	5 4			
				10-	helli.	ausey	14/21:1		19 6
	Hey	under	1806,	_m 1	Villiam Is	Histic	4 Chistig	10	1. 14
	6	pristie	lugust	1-1-	Shipwrig	1.C	Ja	At 19	di
	1539		Joffeente	a	Genneym	anti		4.	1. Allis
			2 4.50mm	2.111	Hund. Com	merville			Reg
			abberg terro		in point	-	>		
			baid		1895 augu	1 7 4			
			parter	7	1	Paisley-			



The 1901 Census of Scotland shows Alexander Christie and his family living at 36 McKerrell Street in Paisley. The other residents of the home were his parents William (32) and Annie (29), as well as two younger sisters named Jessie (2) and Williamina (3 months). His father was working as a shipwright, and the whole family was listed as born in Paisley. This residence was the only home owned by William Christie, and the record shows it had two rooms with windows.

NAME and Surname of each Person.	RELATION to Head of Family.	CONDITION as to Marriage.	AGE [last Birthday].	PROFESSION or OCCUPATION.
	Family.		Males. Females	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
annie Cruden	Daw.		X	Scholar
maggie do.	ds.		18	do.
Janet do.	do.	>	X	do.
Villian Christie	Kear	mar	32	Shipwright_
annie do.	Wife	mar.	- 29	· · ·
alexander do.	for		7	
Jessie do.	Dur		2	
Villiamina do.	Daur		1300	

36 McKerrell Street - Paisley, Scotland



The 1911 Census of Scotland shows Alexander Christie (14) and his family living at 44 Hillside Road in Paisley. The other residents of the home were his parents William (42) and Annie (39), as well as six younger siblings named Jessie (12), Williamina (10), Thomas (8), Catherine (6), Maggie (4), and Annie (1). Alexander was employed by a fishmonger as a shop assistant and his father William was still working as a shipwright. The record also shows that Alexander's mother had given birth to eight children, seven of whom were still living at the time of the census. None of the family members could speak Gaelic.

Rooms		Number	RELATION	and the second second	GE irthday)	Gaelic	Particulars as to Marriage.				
with one or more	NAME and SURNAME	of Persons	to Head of		Sex.	OP	Single, Married.		ried Wo	men.	
Windows.	of each Person.	in House.	Family.	Males.	Females.	G. & E.	Widower, or Widow.	Duration of Marriage.	born	Children still Living.	
2	Milliam Christie	-9	read	42			mar			1	
	Annie do		thefe		39		man	15	8	7	
	Alexander do	S.	Son	14		El constantes	1				
0	terrie as	200	Daws		12		4				
	Wilhelmina do		Daws		10		4				
Total P	Thomas do	1	Son	e		2018	1				
S MARKEN SALES	Catherine do		Daws		6		4				
	maggie do		Daws		4		4			-	
5.128	Annie do	- June	Daws		1		4				

PROFE	SSION OR OCCUPATION	6				
Personal Occupation.	Industry or Service with which Worker is connected.	Employer, Worker, or on Own Account.	lf Working at Home.	BIRTHP	LACE.	
Ship might.	18.	monter		do	do	
			State of the	-les	do	
Shop Nereftan	Fichmonget ?!	monter		do	do	
		_	hereit	da	do	
				da	do	
			_	di	do	
	and the second second	Server and	Jan march	do	h	
and the second				No	do	
A.1.				do	to	

Alexander Christie During The Great War:

On May 10, 1915, Alexander Christie enlisted in the 1/1st Renfrewshire Field Company of Royal Engineers. This was a territorial force in which Alexander was signing on for up to four years of service. Standing before Captain Matthew Hodgart on the same day, Alexander gave the following oath: "I, Alexander Christie swear by Almighty God, that I will be faithful and bear true Allegiance to His Majesty King George the Fifth, His Heirs, and Successors, and that I will, as in duty bound, honestly and faithfully defend His Majesty, His Heirs, and Successors, in Person, Crown, and Dignity against all enemies, according to the conditions of my service."

1 TERRITORIAL FORCE. 4 years' Service in the United Kingdom. ATTESTATION OF 1381 Corps Kenfrewchener 7. 2H No. 1220 Name Christie alexander Questions to be put to the Recruit before Enlistment. 1. alexan and Addre loe in the ovided His your "jR ou received a notice stating the liabilities you are 3. o you now belong to, or have you ever served in the Royal Navy, the Army, the Royal Marines, the Mintia, the Special Reserve, the Territorial Force, the mperial Yeomanry, the Volunteers, the Army Reserve, the Militia Reserve, or any Naval Reserve Force? If so, state which unit, and, if discharged, cause of discharge Under the provisions of Sections 13 and 99 of the Army Act, if a person knowingly makes a false answer to any question contained in the testation paper, he renders himself liable to punishment. Alexander. Christie do solemnly declare that the above answers made by me to above questions are true, and that I am willing to fulfil the engagements made. 7 · SIGNATURE OF RECRUIT alexander Christie Signature of Witness. Mon OAT TAKEN BY RECRUIT ON ATTESTATION. Christie alexan swear by Almighty God, that I will be faithful and bear true Allegiance to His Majesty King George the Fifth, His Heirs, and Successors, an that I will, as in duty bound, honestly and faithfully defend His Majesty, His Heirs, and Successors, in Person, Crov and Dignity against all enemies, according to the conditions of my service DERTIFUCATE OF MAGISTRATE OR ATTESTING OFFICER. dgart do hereby certify, that, in my presence. all the foregoing Que med, that the Answers written opposite to them are those which he gave to arole May ation is required on this p. we of the A alte The Recruit should, if he requ

After many months of training that lasted from June to late into 1915, Alexander Christie was about to leave his home country to serve in The Great War. On December 19, 1915, the company embarked on board the S.S. Ionic at Plymouth, England as part of the Egyptian Expeditionary Force.

A fellow soldier named Percy Allsup gave an account of the seventeen-day voyage that followed: For two days following its departure from Plymouth, the troopship was escorted by two Destroyers. At 10:30 in the evening on the 23rd of December, the ship arrived at the strait of Gibraltar between Spain and North Africa. Three days later, the S.S. Ionic dropped anchor in the Grand Harbour of Malta. This rest was short lived, as the troopship and her passengers set sail once more on the 29th of December. However, during this part of the trip there were no longer guardian Destroyers protecting the ship, which left her vulnerable. At 9:45 in the morning on the last day of December, a torpedo shot towards the Ionic. Danger signals were raised and every man was assembled at his post. The underwater missile passed by the ship, missing her by just 15 yards. On January 5, the passengers of the Ionic safely disembarked at Port Said, Egypt.





On January 15, 1916, the 1/1st Renfrewshire Field Company of Royal Engineers arrived at the location known as El Kubri. Once here, they became part of the 10th Indian Division along with the 1/1st City of Edinburgh Field Companies.

Leaving a detachment of troops in El Kubri, the company moved to Ayun Musa (Spring of Moses). Upon their arrival on the 19th of January, the Royal Engineers worked on the canal defences, the water supply, and the light railway that ran from Quarantine. The company carried on working in the rocky ground of Ayun Musa until March of the same year. March 8th saw the Royal Engineers move to Esh Shatt to lay down light railways, install water storage facilities in the forward defense posts and to construct defenses there and at the Quarantine bridgehead.



The company detached from the 10th Indian Division four days later on the 12th of March. Shortly after this on the first day of April, Alexander Christie had a change in his duties. Since the beginning of his military career, he had been classified as a superior plater. Now he was remustered as a boilermaker, and his engineer pay was increased to a skilled (1/4) rate.

The "(1/4) rate" suggests that the pay increase is at a specific fraction of the base rate or standard wage. It signifies that these skilled workers would receive an additional quarter or 25% increase on top of their base pay to account for their specialized skills and contributions.

(A 1220 TRADE	Name	alifications.
Classification	With effect from	
on Joint	ING THE CORPS OR POSTER	
	SUBSEQUENT ENTRI	ES.
Superior Stillers.	24.9.15 11-06/1, Ro. 1.4.16 1/4. 4. K.S	the filter of cape for , EVE 40. 1.1. 100

Orders were received directing that Alexander and the company were to leave Egypt and sail to join the British Expeditionary Force in France. With this directive in mind, the 1/1st Renfrewshire Field Company of Royal Engineers embarked at Alexandria, Egypt on April 17, 1916.



The 1/1 Renfrewshire Field Company of Royal Engineers disembarked a week later in the port of Marseilles, France. Now that they had arrived at the Western Front, the company became part of the 4th Division and gained a new title as the 1st (Renfrew) Field Company Royal Engineers. From this point until the end of the war, they remained as part of the 4th Division. It was with this division that the company would experience its first taste of war on mainland Europe during The Great War; The Somme Offensive.

On July 1, 1916, British forces began their assault against the German troops. The initial battle lasted until the 13th of July, in which the 1st (Renfrew) Field Company took part. The very first day of the battle had seen the deaths of almost 20,000 British soldiers alone. One man was killed every 4.4 seconds. The 1st (Renfrew) Field Company took part in another battle of the Somme offensive called the Battle of Transloy from October 1st to October 18th. The offensive as a whole continued to drag out until November 18, 1916. Over the course of the four-month offensive, over 1,000,000 casualties were counted.

Once the summer had given way to the rains of later months, the battlefield trenches turned into a mud-covered nightmare. One Australian solder named Edward Lynch wrote about the awful conditions: "We live in a world of Somme mud. We sleep in it, work in it, fight in it, wade in it and many of us die in it. We see it, feel it, eat it and curse it, but we can't escape it, not even by dying."



The Welsh at Mametz Wood (Battle of the Somme) - Christopher Williams

In between his battles during the Somme Offensive, Alexander Christie was admitted to the hospital for a period of five days (September 9th- 14th). It is unknown what exactly caused his trip to the hospital, as details of his record are burned off. However, the record does show that he was sent there due to an illness. After the five-day period in the hospital, he rejoined the company (whose name had now been changed to the 406th (Renfrew) Field Company).



The early months of 1917 saw the company partake in the Battles of Arras in phases. It's first fight took place during the First Battle of the Scarpe which lasted from April 9th to April 14th. This was quickly followed by the Third Battle of Scarpe that took place from May 3rd to May 4th.

The Battle of the Scarpe - 10 April 1917



From August 18^{th} (maybe the 8^{th}) to August 30^{th} , Alexander Christie was granted leave from the Western Front. He returned to the U.K. before returning to fight in France once again:



Next, the company fought with the rest of the 4th Division during the Third Ypres Offensive. Between the dates of September 26th and October 12th, the company fought in the Battle of Polygon Wood, the Battle of Broodseinde, the Battle of Poelcapelle, and the First Battle of Passchendaele. The Third Battle of Ypres was one of the most costly and controversial battles of World War I, known for its brutal trench warfare and the difficult conditions soldiers faced. It has become a symbol of the human suffering and futility of the war.

The casualties during the Third Battle of Ypres were extremely high. Both sides suffered significant losses. The exact figures vary depending on sources, but it is estimated that there were around 585,000 casualties in total, including killed, wounded, and missing.

The battle was fought in extremely difficult conditions. The region experienced heavy rainfall during the summer and autumn, resulting in the transformation of the battlefield into a muddy quagmire. The wet conditions made movement and fighting extremely challenging, with soldiers and equipment often getting bogged down.



Pictures from the Battle of Polygon Wood (Left) and the Battle of Broodseinde (Right):

Pictures from the Battle of Poelcapelle (Left) and the First Battle of Passchendaele (Right):



On January 10,1918, Alexander Christie suffered an accidental head injury. It appears that while cooking the mid-day meal within a cave, a piece of chalk fell from the ceiling and cut his head open while he was at the stove. Although injured, he was not taken off duty.

No. CA.F. W. 3428. **REPORT ON ACCIDENTAL OR SELF-INFLICTED INJURIES.** To be rendered in accordance with instructions on the back of this form. 42004 Jappe Christie a Date of Casualty. Number, Rank, Name, and Unit of injured man. 10-1-18 H06th (Reupens) Fld loo Rr. Cut beard, slight. Nature, Location, and Severity of injury. (N.B. Field Ambulance to be notified at once if wound is believed to be self-inflicted.) 2. hustel a. per 10. H20048 Sappe mas go rd the und - gay we sai . Conduc "Conduc "Conduc sur m la ga pino a jo u uced by centertal in Sapper Chlistel 049 1911 annan Charlete Cul the tral k 4 Alli 10-1 1 C A becaud 2000 34 120036

More battles awaited Alexander throughout 1918. "The 4th Division was defending positions in front of Arras when the second phase of the German spring offensive (Operation Mars) struck on 28 March 1918. After stout defence by the British troops, the attacks petered out in the afternoon, and the German operation was a complete failure. When the Germans renewed their offensive (Operation Georgette) the 4th Division was involved in the defence of Hinges Ridge during the Battle of Hazebrouck and then the repulse of the German breakthrough towards Béthune." – Renfrewshire Royal Fortress Engineers Wikipedia

The Battle of Hazebrouck (Left) and the Ruins of Béthune (Right):



The 4th Division then took part in the advance towards Flanders from August 18th to September 6th. This was followed by the Battle of the Scarpe from August 26th to August 30th, and then the Battle of Drocourt-Queant from September 2nd to September 3rd.

The Battle of the Scarpe (Left) and the Drocourt-Queant Fields of Barbed Wire Near Arras (Right):



Next came the Battles of the Canal du Nord and the Selle. For these battles, "...the Division constructed dummy figures made of painted canvas on wooden frames to represent an advance in No Man's Land. While its neighbouring division put in a genuine assault on 27 September, 4th Division fired a barrage and pulled up these figures. Then, that night, the divisional engineers constructed a bridge across the Trinquis and 4th Division established posts across the river. The Battle of the Selle involved another major assault bridging operation, and the pursuit of the defeated Germans entailed much bridging of destroyed culverts and cratered roads left by the enemy." – Renfrewshire Royal Fortress Engineers Wikipedia



Building a Bridge Across the Canal du Nord:

The 4th Division's last battle of the war was the Battle of Valenciennes. The Battle of Valenciennes took place in 1918 during the final months of World War I. It was a significant military operation led by the Allied forces as part of the broader Hundred Days Offensive, which marked a series of successful offensives against the Central Powers.

Valenciennes, located in northern France near the Belgian border, was a key industrial and logistical center for the German forces. The battle aimed to capture the city and further push back the German Army towards the end of the war.

On November 1st, the first infantry attack occurred, which was helped by a massive artillery bombardment that had taken place the previous day. The British Fourth Army, supported by French and American units, launched a coordinated attack against the German defenses. The Allies made considerable progress, pushing through the heavily fortified Hindenburg Line and advancing towards Valenciennes.

Over the following days, intense fighting took place as the Allies faced determined resistance from the German forces. The battle involved infantry assaults, artillery barrages, and tank operations. The Allies employed combined arms tactics, integrating infantry, artillery, tanks, and air support to overcome the German defenses.

By November 2, the British and American forces had successfully entered Valenciennes, liberating the city from German occupation. The battle resulted in the capture of thousands of German soldiers, as well as significant quantities of weaponry and supplies.

The Battle of Valenciennes was an important achievement for the Allied forces, further weakening the German Army's ability to continue the fight. It was part of a series of offensives that ultimately led to the Armistice of November 11, 1918, and the end of World War I.

Photos from the Battle of Valenciennes:

After the German Armistice, records show that Alexander was once again admitted to a hospital on November 25, 1918. He appears to have recovered quickly, and he returned to his unit just three days later.

On February 2, 1919, Alexander was dispatched to the United Kingdom. It was here that he was transferred to Class "Z" Army Reserve as part of the demobilization process on March 4, 1919. From here, he was able to return to civilian life, but was still obligated to return to the military if needed. On the 31st of March, 1920, the Class Z Army Reserve was abolished completely.

a star Report Date Place From whom 2.6.4 7.5 25-11-18 onfo Despatched to U.K as a Date Transferred to Class Army Reserva Date H. Signaturea Place Home Address

For his service, Alexander Christie was awarded the British War Medal and the Victory Medal. The town of Paisley honored it's Royal Engineers by erecting a twenty-five-foot-tall plinth, and placing a bronze war memorial of Saint George leading the way for soldiers of The Great War. The Paisley Abbey is home to a plaque that lists all the fallen men of the 406th Royal Engineers.

R.E. Spr. (1)1220 420048 Name. CHRISTIE Alexander. Medal. Roll. Page. VICKORX RE/101 B16238/41 Remarks.

Paisley War Memorial (Left) and 406th (Renfrew) Field Company R.E. (Right):



The 1921 Census of Scotland shows Alexander Christie (24) living at 11 Abbey Terrace in Paisley. The other residents of the home were his parents William (52) and Annie (50), as well as seven younger siblings named Williamina (20), Thomas (18), Catherine (16), Maggie (14), Annie (12), Jane (9) and John (7). Alexander was working as a ship plater at Fleming and Ferguson Shipbuilders, the same place where his father was employed as a shipwright. The details of 11 Abbey Terrace show that ten people were living in the two-room home.

NAME and SURNAME	RELATION- SHIP	A	łE.	SEX.	MARRIAGE ORPHANHOOD	BIRTHP	LAP
of each Person.	to Head of Household.	Years.	Months.	SEA.	RPHANH	DIKIHP	LACE.
Margarch Smith	(B) Daus	(9)	(10)	4D	(12) 134	Rudrus 250	Picker
Beby C do	do	1	1	Z	Ba	do	de
William Christie	Head	52	11	M	M	do	de
Amie do	Ulif.	50	2	Pr-	Il.	Clo	du
alezander do	Sou	24	10	M	os	do	do
Williamina do	Daus	20	6	F	05	do	do
Thomas do	Sou	18	6	1	S	do	do
Cathrine do	Daup	16	3	Z	es	do	do
Maggie do	a.	14	2	7	18a	do	do
annie do	do	12	7	7	Ba	do	do
Jam do	do	9	5	7	Ba	do	do
John do	Sou	7	10	1	Ba	do 25	o do
9 1.				P	1	1 100	

	ATUS.		LTH LTH ANGE.	DEPENDENT CHILDREN.			
PERSONAL OCCUPATION.	ST	EMPLOYMENT.		Number.	8		
Scholar	(17)	(16)	(19)		Under Age last birthday. One 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15		
	,				Under Age last birthday. One 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15		
Shepwright	3 ul	Flowing Jurgason Shepleulars	1	4	Under Age last birthday. One 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 Øne 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 Øne 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15		
He D ×		22			Under One Age last birthday. 0ne 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15		
Sups Plater	ou	do do 201	A		Under Age last birthday. One 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15		
Butchus assistant	w	David Black Butcher	A		Under One I 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15		
Julus Engun	- m	Ferning Lugurour Sheptendan	M		Under Are last birthday. One 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15		
Thread Worker	u	Clark ?? Thread Mainfach	M		Under Age last birthday. One 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15		
Scholan					Under Age last birthday. One 1 3 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15		
do					Under Age last birthday. One I 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15		
do					Under Age last birthday. One 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15		
do					Under Age hast birthday. One 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15		
- 189	-5-	149			Under Age last birthday,		

On the 5th day of April, 1923, Alexander Christie was wed to a woman named Jeanie Chambers Hunt. Alexander was a twenty-six-year-old bachelor who resided at No. 38 Bank Street in Paisley. His occupation was a journeyman ship plater, and his parents were listed as William Christie (who's occupation was a shipwright) and Annie Sommerville. Jeanie was a twenty-three-year-old spinster who resided at No. 3 John Street in Paisley. Her occupation was a dressmaker, and her parents were Walter Hunt (who's occupation was a bobbin turner) and Grace Chambers. The marriage took place after the banns according to the forms of the Baptist Church, and was performed a No. 111 Moss Street in Paisley.

	192	a	MARRIAGES in th	e DISTRICT of	evi by	Page 92.) SLEY.	in the COUNTY	of RENFRE	: W _
		Na	When, Where, and Llow Matried.	Names (in fall) of Parties, with Signatures, Rask or Profession, and whather Bachelor, Spinater, Widower, Widow, or Divaced.	Age	Unual Residence,	Name, Sumarne, and Bank br Profession of Father. Name, and Maiden Surname of Mother.	If a Argular Marrise, Bigustare and Designa- tion of Fileristing Kaleton, and Signatures and Adottom of Rilations. If he irregular Mariney, Jule of Decree of Juckinstor, et al Otheric Warnan.	When & Where Register and Signature of Register
		- - 	1923, on the Fifth.	alexander Unistic,	26	Bank	William Corristie,	(Digned) Fr. & Glondoning,	192 <i>3</i> ,
and and			any of April,	Alexander Christie, Shipplotor (fourneyman)		Baisley	annie Christie, h. a. Rommerville.	Victoria Store Stappent Courses Paisley	
я		183	Gaisley. Attor Samo	Janne Chambers Shart	24	3	Walter Hunt	(Dignal) George Gitron, 3 John St. Pristor	n Paioley,
τ.			According to the Forms of the	Jaurie Chambers Mint		Street,	Soldin Jumes; Grace Shant;	Withress. Jacketta & Hunt	WT Campbe
	34		Baplist Church.	Dreamaten, (Apinster)	 	Paistoy_	hr. A Commerce	3 fam Al, Paisley Witness	Reglitrar
			1823, on the Diarth	Candrow mo forum,	23	20 Brinste	Andrew In logues, Boiler, Stoker;	(Rigned) George Basts,	192 3 ,
		1	day of April, at 19 Glasgow Riad,	andrew hi toum	1	Atreet, Paisley	many welonum,	Minister, middle	April 9th
8		194	Baisley.	(Bachelor)					As Paisley
			after Basmo according to the	Darah Wilson,	24	Claressor	John Willom, Engineeris machinist;	2 alley Turnace	
1			Forme of the Established Church	Acaraty Wilson, Threadmill Worker,		Atroet, Pacistoy	Mana Wilson, M. D. Russell.	13 Clonesce AL,	W.Z. barryatel Register.
			of Acotland	(Aprissoter)	(j.)		<u>C</u>	Paioley, Witness	

	1 1	Names (in full) of Partics, with Bignathron.		
Usual Re	Age.	Rank or Profession, and whather Bachelor, Spinaler, Widower, Widow, or Divorced.	When, Where, and How Married.	Na
.38	26	alexander Christie	1923	
Bay			on the Fillth	
Atra		alexander Christie,	day of april,	11
Pais		Ohipplater (fourneyman)	at 114 moss atrect,	
		(Sachelow)	Paisten.	4

Just nine days after his marriage, Alexander boarded the S.S. Baltic at the port of Liverpool. He and his brother Thomas departed on April 14, 1923 and arrived ten days later in the port of New York in the United States. Alexander's occupation was listed as a ship's plater, and his closest relative back in Scotland was his father William who lived at 38 Bank Street in Paisley. Alexander was bound for 123 Garlio Street in Youngstown, Ohio so he could join his uncle James Halliday. Upon his arrival, he was in possession of a paid ticket, sixty dollars, and the intention to reside in the U.S. permanently. He was described as having a good health, a fresh face, black hair, blue eyes, and a height of 5'6.

	1.	ALL ALIENS arriving at a port of contine	LIST O estal United States from a foreign ;	R MANIF		LIEN PASSE tes, and all aliens arriving at a p		a part of continental United sheet is for the listing of
-	-	S. S	L 2. J 34	Passengers	sailing from	LIVERFUEL	, 1456 ADF11	, 1925 .
-	1	•	4 5 6 7		9 39	n	9	13 Final destination
	HEAD-TAX STATUS (Tatata Galance)	NAME IN FULL	·	Able to	Nationality, (Country of which chiness or subject.)	*Last permanent residence. opin. Country, City or town.	The name and complete address of parent relative or friend in country where a size came.	(Pandet into promoti rations) State. Oby or loops.
100	1.00	orate Caller		/			. 674	1/1
	1	una uhr	istie	V	1	Taoma	111	11/2
	SDEV W	John States		./	1	1		1
	0-003	Jhr	istie	V		Alexar	det	7
	· All	Jarroll V Christopher	al o B starter	erter Street	100,05.07.00 ML 11.00M		Pather, Mr. Michael Jarke Darrentim, compler, Kiltingh.	111. Jhiougo
		Jarge Walter	26 X & Labour	Trelish	Yes ut. ritain irish	u. B. A. Key yers	 Darrentim, conojer, Kiltingh. Father, Kr. J. Junninghan Mullertown, Annalong, Jo. Jown. 	N.Y. New York
-		Cunnington Alice	34 2 8 301484 30 H 8 4 2 12	Ties melien	res ut. ritain Irish	Ingland Manchest	Mother, Mrs. Caulfield er Clominsels, mallinlough, Co. Mos-	m. miladelpais
4	978372	Comprised and the second	a) . Y her	Tes Inglian	Tes ut. ritain Irish	ireland Xilkeel	Father, Mr. J. Cumbingram Moyadd, Kilkesl, 00. Jown. Sister, Mrs. Simutt	N.Y. ITO Man.
		Jetter Hary	26 2 202002		tes ut, write in Unglie)	U. S. A. Xemer	dister, Mrs. Sinnott 6, Stine Street.ot. Moward St.Lype Aust, Mrs. Sinnott	1
	MDER 16	vorrey Wy worm	s y s ubild	1	- Ot. Brits in English	U. S. A. Newsyk	Aunt. Mrs. Sinnets	. N.J. Nevaria
•	UNDER 19	JUSTICE V HARY	e child	1	- gt. mitsin Xnglie		5, stone St. Gt. Howard St. L/pool Nife, Ers. Summ Galder	0.100
	1 .	calder V Course 3267	3./2 / 2.V	Car melina	Yes go. I hats scotth	the second second	Pather. Mr. Mr. Obristie	Chio Youngstown
,	- A:	JURISCIE V TIMES	11/2 2-2-25	J Yes English	res of aritain desich		50, mank Street, Amisley. Anther, Mr. Mm. Jhristie	
-	1 63	alexander	N at V y & elater	(es meliat	Yes ut.iritain gootch		Ss. mak Street, Paister. Father, Mr. Thomas Graves	
9 10	.1.	uraten A. Anto	45 6 2000	sofee mglieb	Yes of ritain Irisi	ireland Heidfor	kife, Mrs. Jane Jut on	
10	263	Als to Den	/ 75 V X M Hetirs	d Tes Mclish	Yes of other anglis	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Hastand, Mr. S. H. David	
1	763	pusion Quartainta				ireland selfast	5	N.J. OLITION 4
	263	Courses sew	40 ¥ # 201100	fe fes English	fer gt. iritain Irish			N.J. OLIFton
		avie gisteria	20 1/0 57010	Yes Sociat	You us eritain Irish	ireland reifast	S, mifour Avenue, .elfast. Pather, Mr. bil inm Dickin	1/08
10 11 13 14	, III, S	Darie Pieros Darie Pieros Darie Pieros Darie din Annes Daries Pieros	20 1/0 57010	Yes Magliah		1	 5, majfour Avenue, .elfast. Pather, Mr. wij imm Dickin 4, Jundoran Rd, Aigburth, Lypot Pather, Mr. Sonshue 	1/08
		Darie Pieros Darie Pieros Darie Pieros Darie din Annes Daries Pieros	(1) 20 4 a System (1) 3- 4 a System	Yes Sociat	Yes US. Fritain Irish	1	 S, malfour Avenue, selfast. Pather, Mr. will tam Diokin 4, hundorum Rd, Aigburth, Lypoi Pather, Mr. Donblue cloufied, Rosson, Co.Rossonnon. 	1/08
	, III, S	Darie Pieros Darie Pieros Darie Pieros Darie din Annes Daries Pieros	1 (L) 20 10 57914 201000 20 10 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	The Malian	fes of string in Irish	ah England Liverpo Ireland Joanfa	 S. miltour Avenue, silest. Stor, Mr. bilism Dickin 4. underna nd. Algourta. Lypot Pather, Mr. Donbue Journal, Konney, Ochonomou, Journa, Kr. Moniters 	Lion Di. X.Y. Xt. Vernas . N.J. Jersey Jity
10 11 12 13 14 15 15 15 15 15	, III, S	Detter Transet	20 1/2 TypAf c (1)	The Malian	Yes US.STICAN DISA Tes US.STICAN SULLA Yes US.STICAN JFLAM	ah England Liverpo Ireland Joanfa	 S. miftigr Armose, alfast. Patar, Hr. at Jung Dioran A. andorna Ed. Algourth, hypot Patter, Hr. Junchos Closefield, Neuropey, Concomment, Seatorne, Todardow (Strath Seatorne, Strath Seatorne,	Lion Di. X.Y. Xt. Vernas . N.J. Jersey Jity
10	, III, S	Detter Transet	c (1) 3- 5 a reaction a reaction of the second sec	The Malian	Yes US.STICAN DISA Tes US.STICAN SULLA Yes US.STICAN JFLAM	ah Encland Liverpi Ireland Jean ganada Todaur Ireland aranb	 3. alfrag Ammore, alfrav. 3. alfrag Ammore, alfrav. 4. Status R. K. Ling David M. S. Sandari, S. Sa	Lion Di. X.Y. Xt. Vernas . N.J. Jersey Jity

The 1924 city directory for Youngstown, Ohio shows that Alexander was now living at 1013 Marshall Street along with his wife Jeanie. The directory also shows that Alexander was employed at the Youngstown Sheet and Tube Company. Given that his address was located just outside of the neighborhood of Brier Hills, it's possible that he worked at the Brier Hills Plant owned by the company.



The year 1925 saw the birth of a child named William Walter Christie to Alexander and Jeanie. Two years later the family was listed in the directories as having moved to 1020 Fairview Avenue in Youngstown. Alexander's brother Thomas was also living with the family. Alexander was working as a boilermaker and Thomas as a plasterer.

One Foot or a Million	E HELLER BROS. PHONE 6-2211	CO. Cabinet Sash and	Work	
-	YOUNGSTOWN 1927-28 DIRECTORY		527	
Christian Mars M. Christian Marie Christian Marien Christian Nichola Christian Omar Christian Omar Christian Philip Christian Raymo Christian Robert Christian Robert Christian Robert Christian Science honing Bank J Christian Westm Christiae Conste Christie Alexand Christie Jessie y	H [Lucille] clerk Yo S & T Co h 23 Li aggie (wid Charles) h rear 909 Pol- phone opr h 38 Fernwood ave L student h 347 W Evergreen ave J [Alice] clerk Yo S & T Co h 423 W is [Celia] craneman Yo S & T Co h 231 [Dorothy] wks Yo S & T Co h 231 J [Mittie] laborer h 2619 W Federal L student h 347 W Evergreen ave nd student h 347 W Evergreen ave M [Emma J] clerk h 1424 Himrod W [Josephine] car insp Carnegie Co Reading Room, Mrs Naomi D Jones Bidg ore [Anna] wks Erie R R h 806 W antinos S [Mary] tailor h 129 E Mari er [Jeanie C] boilermaker h 1020 Fal vks 209 Broadway plasterer h 1020 Fairview ave	And ave Y Ravenwood av Y W Evergreen E Rayen ave ave h 1515 Kennedy i librarian, 1113 Federal ion ave	v ave	

1020 Fairview Avenue, Youngstown, Ohio



In the 1930 census, Alexander Christie is shown living with his family at 413 Hoffman St. in Youngstown when he was thirty-two years old. The other residents of the house were his wife Jeanie (30), his son William (4), his daughter Grace (2), and his brother-in-law Walter Hunt (26). He owned the house which was valued at \$3500, and the family is listed as owning a radio set. Both of Alexander and Jeanie are listed as born in Scotland, and the family all spoke English. Alexander worked as a boiler maker for a welding company, and his rother-in-law Walter worked as a draftsman at a stamping company.

NAME	DELETION		HOME	DAT	L	P	ERSON	AL DES
of each person whose place of abode on April 1, 1930, was in this family Enter surname first, then the given name and middle initial, if any Include every person living on April 1, 1930. Omit children born since April 1, 1930	RELATION Relationship of this person to the head of the family	Home owned or rented	Value of home, if occured, or monthly rental, if rented	Radio set	Does this family live on a farm?	Ser	Color or race	Age at last birthday
8	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	18
Christy alexander	Head	0	\$3500	R	no	m	W	32
Jegnie	Wife-H				V	7	W	30
Milliam	Son				V	in	W	4
- Grace	Naughter				V	Th	Vr	2
Hunt Walter	Brotherstan				V	m	24	26

413 Hoffman St. – Youngstown, Ohio



A 1935 city directory of Youngstown shows that Alexander and his family were still living at 413 Hoffman Street. He was now working for the Youngstown Welding and Engineering Company in Youngstown.

Mary usher Fark Incarte L Le Louis Le Christie Alexander [Jeanie C] wks Yo Welding & E Co h 413 Hoffman "Ernest [Anna] tinner h 605 Joseph "Jessie S wks 206 Broadway "Wm B wks Lyons-Laeri Co h 154 W Glenaven ave "Wm H [Carrie B] h 154 W Glenaven ave

During the 1930s and 1940s, the Youngstown Welding and Engineering Company (YWEC) was an important industrial manufacturer based in Youngstown, Ohio. The company's products included heavy machinery and equipment for various industries, including steelmaking, mining, power generation, and military applications.

In the 1930s, YWEC was known for its innovative designs and high-quality products, which helped it to secure contracts with major corporations and governments. However, like many other industrial manufacturers at the time, YWEC faced significant challenges during the Great Depression. Despite these challenges, the company was able to adapt and survive by focusing on its core competencies and continuing to produce high-quality products.

During World War II, YWEC played a vital role in the U.S. war effort by producing military equipment such as tanks, artillery pieces, and landing craft. The company's facilities in Youngstown were expanded and equipped with state-of-the-art machinery to keep up with the demand for its products.

However, YWEC also faced significant challenges during the war, including shortages of raw materials and labor, as well as shifting government regulations and procurement policies. Despite these challenges, YWEC was able to adapt and continue to produce high-quality products that were critical to the war effort.

After the war, YWEC continued to expand its operations and products, focusing on innovative designs and new technologies. However, the company faced increasing competition from other manufacturers, both domestically and internationally. In the 1970s, YWEC was acquired by the Airco Industrial Products Company, which later became part of the BOC Group.

Alexander next appears in the 1940 census when he was forty-three years old. He still owned 413 Hoffman Street which was now valued at \$3200. The other residents of the house were his wife Jeanie (41), his son William (14), and his daughter Grace (12). His occupation was listed as a Foreman at a Machine Manufacturing Company (presumable YWEC). Here his place of birth was listed as Scotland.

NAME	RELATION		···,	PERS			EDU	CAT	ION	PLACE OF BIRTH
Name of each person whose usual place of residence on April 1, 1940, was in this household. BE SURE TO INCLUDE: 1. Persons temporarily abcent from household. Write "Ab" after names of such persons. 2. Children under 1 year of age. Write "Infant" if child has not been given a first name. Enter @after name of person furnishing information.	Relationship of this p som to the head of household, as w dasughter, fath mother is is y gar wife, servant, hi hand, etc.	the tife, er, nd- er's	Sex-Male (M), Female (F)	Color or rece	Ago at last birthday	Marial statue- Single (S., Married (M), Widowed (Wd), Divarced (D)	Attended school or college any time since March 1, 1940? (Yes er No)	Highest grade of school completed	CODE (Leave blank)	If born in the United States, give State, Terrikery, or possession. If foreign born, give coun- try in which birthplace was situated on January 1, 1857. Distinguish Canada- French from Canada- English and Irish Free State (Rive) from North- ern Ireland.
7	8	A	_	10	11	12	13	14	B	15
Christie, alexander	Head	0	m	w	43	m		H4	1.000	Scotland
- Jeanie &	Wife	1	7	w	41	m	h	#4	30	Scotland
- William	Son	2	m	w	14	8	40	H	9	ohio
grace	Dought	2	F	W	12	1	4	6	6	ohio

A World War Two draft for Alexander Christie shows that he was still working for the YWEC, and still living at the same address in 1942. He owned a telephone and listed his work address as Oakwood Avenue in Youngstown. He was described as standing 5'11 tall and weighing 152 pounds.

524 al	(print) (pander Ch	autre ORDER NUMBER
(Number and sheet) [THE PLACE OF RES JURISDICTIO] MAILING ADDRESS	IDENCE (TOWN OF THE LINE ABOVE WIT N: LINE 2 OF REGISTRATION CERTIFICAT	-
Maili	ng address if other than place indicated on line 2. If sam	insert word same!
. TELEPHONE Yes.	5. AGE IN YEARS 45	6. PLACE OF BORTS Cert
1	aug 15-1891	Scotland.
(Exchange) (Numb	IN WHO WILL ALWAYS KNOW YOUR ADDRESS	est foungstounds
	stans Weldings	Engineering to.
8. EMPLOYER'S NAME AND ADDR	e a water and a second and a se	

The 1950 census shows Alexander still living at 413 Hoffman Street in Youngstown. Residing there with him were his wife Jeanie C. (51) and his daughter Grace (22). Alexander was employed as a layout in the steel finishers industry, and had worked a total of thirty-two hours the previous week.

and the second sec	FOR A	LL PER	SON	3			
NAME What is the name of the head of this household? What are the mames of all other persons who live here? List in this order: The head His wife Ummaried sons and daughters (in order of age) Married sons and daughters and their families Other persons, such as ledgers, roomers, maids or hired hands who live in, and their relatives	RELATIONSHIP Enter relationship of person to head of the household, as Head Wife Daughter Grandson Mother-in-law Lodger Lodger's wife Maid Hired hand Patient, etc.	RACE White (W) Negro(Neg) American Indian (Ind) Japanese (Jap) Chinese (Chi) Filipino (Fil) Other race- spell out	Vhite (W) iegro(Ng) merican Indian (ind) apaneso (Jap) (M) Shinese (Chi) Fe- Illipino (Fil) (F) Other aco-		Is he now mar- ried, wid- owed, divor- ced, sepa- rated, or never mar- ried? (Mar, Wd, D, Sep,	What State (or fore country) was he born If born outside Continental Un States, enter name of Territe possession, or foreign country Distinguish Canada-French from Canada-other	
(Last name first)		EAVE		etc.)	Nev)		
7	8	A 9	10	11	12	13	
Christia Allander	shard	w	M	53	ma	Ster-Settend Scotland	
- Gearie C.	Wifs	W	F	51	may	Scotland	
a Hill CARCE	Daughter	W	F	22	NEU	OHIO	

A Social Security index show that Alexander was issued a social security number sometime before 1951. The SSN he was given was 292–10–5977.

Name	Alexander Christie
Social Security Number	292-10-5977
Birth Date	15 Aug 1896
Issue year	Before 1951
Issue State	Ohio
Last Residence	44515, Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio, USA

Alexander passed away on December 11, 1978 in Youngstown, Ohio. He was eighty-two at the time of his death, and an autopsy was performed on his body. He was then buried in Green Haven Memorial Garden in Canfield, Ohio.

Name	Alexand Christie
Gender	Male
Race	White
Age	82
Birth Date	Est 1896
Residence Place	Mahoning, Ohio, USA
Death Date	11 Dec 1978
Death Place	Youngstown, Mahoning, USA
Registrar's Certificate Number	092250
Inquest Questions	Certifier: Physician; Autopsy Performed?: Yes, not used for certification;



Jeanie Chambers Hunt

Birth: February 27, 1899 in Paisley, Renfrewshire, Scotland

Marriage: April 5, 1923 – To Alexander Christie – In Paisley, Renfrewshire, Scotland

Death: March 11, 1996 in Youngstown, Ohio

Known Children:

William Walter Christie (1925)
 Grace Christie (1928)

Jeanie Chambers Hunt was born on the 27th day of February, 1899 in Paisley, Scotland. The time of her birth was listed as 4:20 in the morning, and the location of her birth was No. 2 John Street in Paisley. She was the child of Walter Hunt and Grace Chambers who, according to her birth record, had been married on March 25, 1887 in Glasgow, Scotland.

	No.	Name and Surname	When and Where Born.	Sez.	Name, and Maid	ion & or Frofemion of Father. Ion Surname of Mother. Plaon of Marriage.	figuatore and Qualification of Informant, and Rosidence, if out of the House in which the Birth occurred.	When an and Si	(6.) d Where Replatered, mature of Hegistrar.
		Jeanie Chumber	2009.	F	Walter	Hunt	Walder Hunt	100	
• .:	526	4	February twenty seven H 4. 20m.a.	d,	Cour Grace	Hunt	Juther Present	Allanda	h 16" Paiely
			John street		ins.	Chamber		17	Regists
	_	A:	Paisley	-	1887 h	Auryon			
		Margaret.	189 9,	F	leter	Lovan	Peter Angener	189	16 d
lean	:./	of la	189 9.		5	WOF	11.7		day
- and	CH6	unt.	Februa			116	* Hum		Register
	47		6 6	Jeve		- ANDO	a uniter		-
		1	4 h. 20m		77	Gua	a Hent		
			2			In	1. 66	1	17*
			John st	ties	1		- Hane		lain
		0	Par	ile	ay 1	1887	March 25	-th	Registra
		Carlos a standard and a standard and a standard and a standard a standard a standard a standard a standard a st			7.	lines	and the second statement of th		



The 1901 Census of Scotland shows Jeanie Hunt and her family living at No. 2 John Street in Paisley. The other residents of the home were her parents Walter Hunt (35) and Grace (34), as well as four older siblings named Mary (13), David (9), Margaret (7) and Grace (4). Her uncle Thomas Chambers was also living with the family, and was working as a tenter. Her father was working as a bobbin turner. This residence was the only home owned by Walter Hunt, and the record shows it had three rooms with windows. The record also shows that Jeanie and her siblings were all born in Paisley.

Junicipal Burgh of	Police Burgh of		B	
HOUSES. In. Unin- habited. Building (B.) NAME and Surname of Person.	ach RELATION to Head of Family.	CONDITION as to Marriage.	[last B	GE [rthdsy] Female
I Daller Hu	A Head	Mar	35	~.
- Than "	- Dour	`~		34
- Thargaret "	Dour		9.	-7
Jeanie ;				4

PROFESSION or OCCUPATION.	Employer, Worker, or on Own Account.	If Working at Home.	WHERE BORN.	Gaelic, or G. & E.	Whether 1. Deaf and Dumb. 2. Blind. 3. Lunatic. 4. Imbedile, feeble-minded.	Rooms with One or more Windows
message way	ЧЧ					
Bobbin Jurker	- 4	1	Leverpshine .			3
			3 Destrie			
Scholar			Repficishine Gardley			
4				<u> </u>		
			······			
		~	,,			
Tenfer.	Worker		Lämarkshire		N	

The 1921 Census of Scotland shows Jeanie Chambers Hunt (22) living at 2 John Street in Paisley. The other residents of the home were her parents Walter Davidson (56) and Grace Chambers (55), as well as four siblings named Grace (25), Isabella Crockett (19), Walter Davidson (17), and Thomas (14). Her uncle Thomas Chambers was still living with the family as well, and was employed at J & P Coats as a thread tenter. Her father and sister Grace also worked at J & P Coats, her mother as a homemaker, her sister Isabella as a drapers store assistant, her brother Walter as an apprentice fitter, and Jeanie herself as a dressmaker for Miss Haldane Dressmaker.

E	, ·			Burgh of PAISLE	1			Ecclesi	astical	Parish or Quoad Sacra Parish of Martins			
				Burgh Ward of First			Parliamentary Constituency of						
	SES.	HOLD Rooms.		NAME and SURNAME of each Person,	RELATION- SHIP to Head of Household.		GE.	SEX.	MARRIAGE ORPHANHOOD	BIRTHPLACE.			
3	8	3	8	Walter Davidson Hunt	Wead	5		M	M	Janenh Glazzons			
				Grace ".	Dr	5:	-	P	SC	Renfer Parsley			
				Jeanie Chambers "	Dr	2.		7	50	1			
	_		-	Isabella Crockett - Welk Davidson	Son	19	94	M	5				
	-			Thomas "	Sow	14	4	M	BA				
				Thomas Chambers.	Sto in law	4	11	M	S	hanarh Glasgon			

Vate La 26 Turn 261 5 kor 142 636 159 M M 261

On the 5th day of April, 1923, Jeanie Chambers Hunt was wed to a man named Alexander Christie. Jeanie was a twenty-three-year-old spinster who resided at No. 3 John Street in Paisley. Her occupation was a dressmaker, and her parents were Walter Hunt (who's occupation was a bobbin turner) and Grace Chambers. Alexander was a twenty-six-year-old bachelor who resided at No. 38 Bank Street in Paisley. His occupation was a journeyman ship plater, and his parents were listed as William Christie (who's occupation was a shipwright) and Annie Sommerville. The marriage took place after the banns according to the forms of the Baptist Church, and was performed a No. 111 Moss Street in Paisley.

	192	a.,	MARRIAGES in th	e DISTRICT of		Page 92.) SLEY	in the COUNTY	of RENFRE	
	- 4	Na	When, Where, and How Married.	Names (in fall) of Parties, with Signatures. Rask or Profession, and whather Bachelor, Spinater, Widower, Widow, or Divorced.	Age	Usual Residence,	Name, Sumarne, and Bank to Profession of Father. Name, and Maiden Sername of Mother.	M a Reputer Marriser, Bigunhere and Designa- tion of inflavious and Afgenetices and Address of Rillasters. If as irregular Mariage, Date of Decree of Inclanitor, or of Scherfel Warnest.	When & Where Register and Signature of Register
		1	1923, on the Fifth.	alexander Christic,	26	38 Bauk	William Constie,	(Digned) F. E. Glandoning.	1923,
1		й • • •	day of april,	alexander Christie,		Street; Paister	annie Christie,	Victoria Phere Rapport	april qt
8	e 1	183	" 14 mines atrect, Daisley	Ohipplaton (fourneymon) (Bachelor)		Jansney	h. p. Rommewillo	Councer Paisley (Dignad) George Gitron	AL Faisley,
10	2	10.0	After Samo	Jaine Chambers Shent	24	3 John	Walter Hunt, Soldin Jumes:	3 John At, Pristoy	
3 a.			Forms of the Baplist Church.	Jouric Chambers Minst;		Parsty.	Grace Shant	Jacketta Co Hunt, 3 Jan al, Paisley	WT: Grampbe
14.1	24			Dreamaker, (Apinster)				Witness	
			1823.	Candrew mo forum,	23	20 Baute	Andrew W low, Boiler, Stoper:	(Rigned) George Barts	1923,
-	~		day of afenily, at 19 Glasgow Riad,	andrew hi tomm		Atreet, Paisley.	many we lonum,	Minister, Inidale Parish, Paister	April 9th
3		184	Paistey.	(Flachelor)				(Rigned) James hisrum	A: Paistey
	14	104	after Barmo.	Darah Wilson	24	Colonia	John Wilson,	2 alley Innace	a na sana ang sana ang sana ang sana ang sana sana
			Forms of the	Narah Wilson,	_	Atreet,	Engineeris Machinist; Ugnes Wilson;		W.T. Campbel
	1.1	-1°	Established burch of Acotland	Threadmill Worlder,		Jacotoy	hi A. Russell.	13 Clonesce At. Paioley Withness	Registrar,

Usual Re	Names (in full) of Parties, with Signatures. Rank of Profession, and whather Bachelor, Spinaler, Widower, Widow, of Divorced.	When, Where, and How Married.	Na
38 53a	alexander Constie, 26	1923, on the Fifth	4 6 19
Alina	alexander Christie	day of abril	й. • . •
Pais	Ohipplator (fournoyman)	ar 114 more atrect, Paistey	2
3 Join	Jeanie Chambers Shant 24	After Samo According to the	183
place	Jauric Chambers Musst;	Forms of the	
_yans	Dreasmaker, (apinstes)	Baptist Church.	

Four months after her husband left for the United States, Jeanie boarded the S.S. Baltic at the port of Liverpool. She and her sister-in-law Jessie Christie departed on August 4, 1923 and arrived nine days later in the port of New York in the United States. Jeanie's occupation was listed as domestic, and her closest relative back in Scotland was her father Walter Hunt who lived at 3 John Street in Paisley. Jeanie was bound for Youngstown, Ohio so she could join her husband, Alexander Christie. Upon her arrival, she was in possession of a paid ticket, fifty dollars, and the intention to reside in the U.S. permanently. She was described as having a good health, a pale complexion, black hair, hazel eyes, and a height of 5'4.

T.T	the second se	41.11.	P	Passengers sailing from				si	This (refer) shout is for the listing	
	•		,				1.00			и •	
Na STATUS	NAME IN FULL			Abbe to	Contry of	t Rans er paspi	*Last p	Otre ins.	The same and people's address of parent relation or bland is manty shows also same	Final destination, research two present actions)	
Ardes		werter .		ALOL ISTA	Ton Groups	Brack	Turke		Wife, Asterent Ard Seetles		
1	· / ··· (1.11 - 1	1-755	31.36	Y 01.8.1 144.	Fresch	Bootland Troined		Mile Les Detres, is cher, Hau- Ville Les Detres, is cher, Hau- Filter, E., Just Kleinder 70, Ondgrein Mcharter, Stanger Schler, Hins Manarage 4, Chaig Street, Street	N.Y. Him York	
UNDER 16	m Own minstern	//	hele vy		Yee 09.8 that	1-1-0	Tretand	R-10ws	Anny, Mine Pinen dens	Bunglalada	
WHOER 1	an Just a som	3 /	110 -	mats m	. 90.8 1 Min	7:1:0	Trained		A. Olarry Burnet, Solitan	Bonn,Xelaytics	
7 2 Bronne 8 1 Baarre	m you	19 7		Burley .	Yes, 95.811 Min Yes, 95.811 Min	Rielish	and a	Nortania Une 10	Brude, H. & Hey Tods 2, Parland & Burney, Marburgh, Bruder, H. V. Popular 6, Alderly St. Maccinetted.	Marridiation R.T. Providence R.Y. Barrice	
10 0	Da al Rissagin	50 . H H T	1.	meiste	Tes 25.8 1 1414	Robert	Austant.	5.ugov	Rolling, Miral Bounds 105, Rotin St. Parid &, Stanger Ed. M. Kr. Granburg	Olde Tolodo	
2	P-179355	17 1 2 20	Casto, Yan J		for Richards	Robert .	Pretent	Lordon Lordon	Friand, Rr. Ornenbarg 29, 70:0 Bunne, Lordo Friani, Rr. Ornenbarg 27, Fait Form J. David		
1 110 10 (all 1)	Period a	half and	-15+751-	1 41.425	an 95.8 1 tata	field.	Bostiand .		Pather, Wallow Pars 3, John Steart, Paist y Pather, William Christeper 20, Book Stract, Paisler	Oldo Young tions	
rLayis	William	20 1 . 2	- 17/025	- 11-3-3	7. 91.8 1 Ints	Boetsk	Beell ma		10. adde . State Christian	Mah.Drivels	
7 1 min	· V · · · ·	1 12	/-	A .	na 03,341 min	Barsah Barsah	Resind)		Tathar, Jd., C.o.dorno 20. Clobe St. Dunharion, Soot, Henkfr. His Chalmers 10, Forest PC. Sc. Dunkes, Soot.	Han, Jerren	
DAT DAT	Reston Ballet				en 91.2:1 uda	neis h	0.11		120, Com Street, Aberden, Sont	An Bosley	
	-	, the second	ar a		-	-	Inel	68	/	17	
18	37036 24	3473	t1 .	1701	A.	33	o 30	uni o	(J.a)	24	
NDC 14	107266	3/1/36	t1 o	N	1	٩.	ได้ไลเ	369	nos shaps	24	
					A.1.	100	0	·	and the second	-particip	

The year 1925 saw the birth of a child named William Walter Christie to Alexander and Jeanie. Two years later the family was listed in the directories as having moved from 1013 Marshall Street to 1020 Fairview Avenue in Youngstown. Alexander's brother Thomas was also living with the family. Alexander was working as a boilermaker and Thomas as a plasterer.

One Foot or a Million	HE HELLER BROS. CO	Mill Work Cabinet Work Sash and Doors	
	YOUNGSTOWN 1927-28 DIRECTORY	527	
Christian Marie Christian Marie Christian Marti Christian Nicho Christian Omar Christian Orang Christian Robel Christian Robel Christian Robel Christian Robel Christian Scien- honing Bank Christian West Christiae Cons Christie Alexan Christia Lessia	Maggie (wid Charles) h rear 909 Poland phone opr h 38 Fernwood ave L student h 347 W Evergreen ave n J [Alice] clerk Yo S & T Co h 423 W Ra- las [Celia] craneman Yo S & T Co h 347 W [Dorothy] wks Yo S & T Co h 231 E Ra ge [Mittie] laborer h 2619 W Federal b L student h 347 W Evergreen ave iond student h 318 Foster rt W [Emma J] clerk h 1124 Himrod ave rt W [Emma J] clerk h 1124 Himrod ave rt W [Josephine] car insp Carnegie Co h 15. Ce Reading Room, Mrs Naomi D Jones libra Bldg more [Anna] wks Erie R R h 806 W Feder tantinos S [Mary] tailor h 129 E Marion a der [Jeanie C] boilermaker h 1020 Fairview wks 209 Broadway s plasterer h 1020 Fairview ave	venwood ave Evergreen ave yen ave 15 Kennedy ave arian, 1113 Ma- ral	

1020 Fairview Avenue, Youngstown, Ohio



In the 1930 census, Jeanie is shown living with her family at 413 Hoffman Street in Youngstown when she was thirty years old. The other residents of the house were her husband Alexander (32), her son William (4), her daughter Grace (2), and her brother Walter Hunt (26). The family owned the house which was valued at \$3500, and the family owned a radio set. Both Jeanie and Alexander are listed as born in Scotland, and the family all spoke English. Her husband Alexander worked as a boiler maker for a welding company, and her brother Walter worked as a draftsman at a stamping company.

NAME	RELATION Relationship of this person to the head of the family	HOME DATA				PERSONAL DESC		
of each person whose place of abode on April 1, 1930, was in this family Enter surname first, then the given name and middle initial, if any Include every person living on April 1, 1930. Omit children born since April 1, 1930		Home owned or rented	xalue of home, if owned, or monthly rental, if rented	· Radio set	b Does this family live on a farm?	L Ser	L Color or race	t Age at last birthday
8	6							
Christy alexander	Head	0	\$3500	R	no	m	W	32
Jegnie	Wife-H				V	7	W	30
Beliam	Son				V	in	W	4
- Grace	Naughter		A.		V	Th	Vr	2
Hunk Walter	Brotherilan				V	24	24	26

413 Hoffman St. – Youngstown, Ohio


Jeanie next appears in the 1940 census when she was forty-one years old. She and her husband still owned 413 Hoffman Street in Youngstown, which was now valued at \$3200. The other residents of the house were her husband Alexander (43), her son William (14), and her daughter Grace (12). Her husband's occupation was listed as a Foreman at a Machine Manufacturing Company (presumable YWEC). Here her place of birth was listed as Scotland.

NAME	RELATION			PERSONAL DESCRIPTION					ION	PLACE OF BIRT	
Name of each person whose usual place of residence on April 1, 1940, was in this household. BE SURE TO INCLUDE: 1. Persons temporarily absent from household. Write "Ab" after names of such persons. 2. Children under 1 year of age. Write "Infant" if child has not been given a first name. Enter@after name of person furnishing information.	Relationship of this ; son to the head of househeld, as w daughter, fath mother-in-law, gra son, hodger, lodge wife, servant, hi hand, etc.	the rife, er, ad- er's	Sex-Male (M), Female (F)	Color or race	Ago at last birthday	Martial matus- Single (S), Married (M), Widowed (Wd), Diverced (D)	Attended school or college any time aince March 1, 1940? (Yes or No)	Highest grade of school completed	CODE (Leave blank)	If born in the United States, give State, Terrikery, or possession. If foreign born, give coun- try in which birthplace was situated on January 1, 1987. Distinguish Canada- French from Canada- English and Irish Free State (Bire) from North- ern Ireland.	
7	8	4	_	10	11	12	13	14	B	15	
Christie, alexander	Head	0	m	W	43	m		#4	1.00	Scotland	
- Jeanie &	Wife	1	7	w	41	m	20	#4	30	Scotland	
. William	Son	2	m	w	14	8	40	H	9	ohio	
. Grace	Dought	2	F	W	12	1	4	6	6	ohio	

A World War Two draft for her husband Alexander shows that he was still working for the YWEC, and still living at the same address in 1942. The family owned a telephone, and Jeanie was listed as a person that would always know Alexander's address.

524 All	Jander Ch	Ustic ORDER NUMBER
(Number and drest) [THE PLACE OF RESII JURISDICTION; MAILING ADDRESS	anst <u>Houng stru</u> (Town to the Line of only) ENCE GIVENON THE LINE ABOVE WILL LINE 2 OF REGISTRATION CERTIFICATION	
Mailing	address if other than place indicated on line 2. If same	e insert word same!
TELEPHONE Yes.	5. AGE IN YEARS 45	6. PLACE OF BIRTH auster
1	aug 15-1896	Scotland.
(Eachange) (Number) NAME AND ADDRESSY PERSON	WHO WILL ALWAYS KNOW YOUR ADDRESS	stlfoungstound
8. EMPLOYER'S NAME AND ADDRES	town Wilding >	Engineering to.
PLACE OF FARLOYMENT OF BU		

The 1950 census shows Jeanie (51) still living at 413 Hoffman Street in Youngstown. Residing there with her were her husband Alexander (53) and her daughter Grace (22). Alexander was employed as a layout in the steel finishers industry, while her occupation was described as keeping house.

NAME What is the name of the head of this household? What are the names of all other persons who live here? List in this order: The head I have a source of the source of the source Married sons and daughters (in order of age) Married sons and daughters and their families Other relatives Other relatives Other relatives	RELATIONSHIP Enter relationship of person to head of the household, as Head Wife Daughter Grandson Mother-in-law Lodger Lodger's wife Maid Hired hand Patient, etc.	RACE White (W) Negro(Neg) American Indian (Ind) Japaneso (Cal) Filiphno (Fil) Other raco- spell out	BEX Male (M) Fe- male (F)	How old was he on his last birth- day? (If un- der one year of age, enter month of birth as April, May, Dec., etc.)	Is he now mar- ried, wid- owed, divor- ced, sepa- rated, or never mar- ried? (Mar, Wd, D, Sep, Nev)	What State (or fore country) was he born i If born outside Continental Uni Biatos, enter name of Territo possession, or foreign country Distinguish Canada-Yrench from Canada-other		
(Last name first)	8	A 9	10	11	12	13		
Christin Allander	shard	w	M	53	, 1.	The Settend		
- Gennie C.	Wifs	W	F	51	may	Scotland		
C- Hattain GAACE	Daughter	W	F	22	NEU	OHIO		

A Social Security index show that Jeanie was issued a social security number during her life in the United States. The SSN she was given was 272-62-8642.

Name	Jeanie Chambers Christie [Jeanie Christie] [Jeanie Chambers Hunt]
Gender	Female
Race	White
Birth Date	27 Feb 1899
Birth Place	Paisley Ren, United Kingdom
Death Date	15 Mar 1996
Father	Walter D Hunt
Mother	Grace Chambers
SSN	272628642
Notes	21 Aug 1972: Name listed as JEANIE CHAMBERS CHRISTIE; 20 Apr 1996: Name listed as JEANIE CHRISTIE

Jeanie passed away on March 11, 1996 in Youngstown, Ohio. She was ninety-seven at the time of her death, which occurred at 7:40 in the morning. She was buried alongside her husband in Green Haven Memorial Garden in Canfield, Ohio.

Name	Jeanie C Christie [Jeanie C Hunt]
Gender	Female
Race	White
Age	97
Birth Date	27 Feb 1899
Death Date	11 Mar 1996
Death Hospital	Other/Nursing Home
Death Place	Youngstown, Mahoning, USA
Inquest Hospital	Long-Term Care Facilities
Registrar's Certificate Number	022478
Father	Hunt
Mother	Chambers
Inquest Questions	Time of Death: 07:40 AM
Education	9
Military service	No
Industry	Own Home/At Home
Occupation	Housewife/Homemaker



Roy Evan Williams

Birth: November 3, 1902 in Youngstown, Ohio

First Marriage: June 6, 1924 – To Pauline Reese – Youngstown, Ohio

Death: September 6, 1990 in Clearwater, Florida

Known Children:

Pauline Shirley Williams (1926)
 Louise Williams (1928)
 David Williams (1947)

Roy Evan Williams was born on November 3, 1902 in Youngstown, Ohio. He was the oldest living child of David J. Williams and Margaret Jones.

Name	Ray Or Roy Williams
Gender	Male
Race	White
Birth Date	3 Nov 1902
Birth Place	Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio
Father	David J. Williams
Mother	Margaret Jones
FHL Film Number	906670

Map of Youngstown in 1902:



The 1910 census shows Roy Williams (7) living at 618 Thomas Street in Youngstown, Ohio. The other residents of the house were his parents David (35) and Margaret (29). Roy's father was employed as a boilermaker for a machine shop, while his mother was listed as unemployed but likely took care of the home. The family rented their home which was classified as a house and not a farm. The record also shows that Roy's mother had given birth to two children, but only Roy was still living.

NAME	RELATION.		PERS	SONAL	DES					
of each person whose <u>place of abode</u> on April 15, 1910, was in this family.				birth-	douch.	riage.	Mother of how many children.		Place of birth of each person and give the state of	
Enter surname first, then the given name and middle initial, if any. Include every person living on April 15, 1910. Omit children born slace April 15, 1910.	Relationship of this per- son to the head of the family.		Color or rad	Age at last day.	Whether married, wi	Number of y	Sum- ber born.	Num- ber now liv- log.	Place of birth of this Person.	
3	Jacob Come	8	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	
Willims David	Head .	m	w	35	mI	9	12		Ohis	
- margerett	brike not	A	m	29	371	9	2	1	Opro	
- Ray	Daughter	AI	m	17	X				ohis	

Note: The census taker misspelled Margaret's name as "Margerett" and accidently listed Roy as the couple's daughter instead of their son.

The 1920 census shows Roy E. Williams (17) living at 732 Harlem Street in Youngstown Ohio. The other residents of the house were his parents David J. (47) and Margaret J. (39), as well as two younger sisters Margaret E. (6) and Mary (4 years and 1 month). The record shows that the Williams family owned their home with a mortgage. Roy was employed as a clerk for a steam railroad, while his father worked as a boilermaker for a foundry. Both of Roy's parents list their native tongue as Welsh, and state that all four of Roy's grandparents were born in Wales.

LACE OF ABODE.		DE.	NAME	BELATION.	TEN	URE.	P	ERSONAL	DESCRIPT
House number or farm, etc. (See instruc- tions.)	Num- ber of dwell- ing house in order of vis- tistion.	Num- ker of family in order of vis- itation.	of each person whose place of abode on January 1, 1920, was in this family. Enter surname first, then the given name and middle Initial, if any. Include every person living on January 1, 1920. Omit children born since January 1, 1920.	Relation ship of this person to the head of the family.	Home owned or rented.	If owned, free or mortgaged.	Ser.	Color or race.	Age at last birth- day.
3. 2 M	8	4	5	G	7	8	9	10	11
732	14	84	Williams David &	Head 1	0	201	301	-w	41
		電影	marsenta.	wite			.7-	W	39
	9 9 9 9	a state	- Ron 2.	Son	家	國際	m	2	17
			- marsinel E.	28angeter			7	w	10
			- man	de un arten		1	2	w	46

On the 6th day of June, 1924, Roy Evan Williams was married to Pauline Duerr Reese. Roy was twenty-one years old and was living at 319 Potomac Avenue in Youngstown. His parents were David J. Williams and Margaret J. Jones. Pauline was 19 years old and living at 624 Cohasset Drive. Her parents were William G. Reese and Mary Duerr. Both parties were never married before. The marriage took place at Calvary Baptist Church in Youngstown, and was performed by a minister named Joseph H. Lloyd.

	80 MARRIAGE RECORD
	Roy Const Williallis and No. MARRIAGE LICENSE APPLICATION
l	Intermediation Consent Product Court of said County The undersigned respectfully makes application for a Marriage That said Illicit County License for said parties, and upon early sides That said Illicit County The undersigned respectfully makes application for a Marriage That said Illicit County License for said parties, and upon early sides That said Illicit County This residence is Milling County The undersigned respectfully his place of birth is The feature his place of birth is The feature his place of birth is The undersigned respectfully his place of birth is The feature his place of birth is The undersigned respectfully his place of birth is The undersigned respectfully his father's name is Millicit County his father's name is Millicit County his father's name is Millicit County had that he has no wife living. That neither of said parties is an habitual drunkard, epileptic, imbecile or insane and is not under the influence of any intoxicating liquor or narriage Yes Said parties are not nearer of kin than second cousins, and there is nobes and is no solomnize the marriage of said parties Yes Mulling Probate Fudge <td< td=""></td<>
	ENTRY Probate Court, Mahoning County, Ohio,
	Marriage License was this day granted and Probate Judge
	ByDeputy Cler
	MARRIAGE CERTIFICATE / No
	14
	I do hardby Certify, That on the OTA day of full A. D. 199. T. I solemanized the Marriage

The 1930 census shows Roy E. Williams (27) living at 319 Harlem Street in Youngstown Ohio. The other residents of the house were his parents David J. (57) and Margaret J. (49), as well as two younger sisters Margaret H. (16) and John R. (9). Roy was still married to Pauline at this time, but was living separate from her and their two daughters. Roy was working as a laborer at a scrapyard, while his father was a custodian at a hospital. Roy's family owned their house which was valued at \$5,500.

RAME	tell and and	12	HOME	DAT	funo	P	ERSON	AL DES	CRIPTI	ON	EDUC	NOITA	
of each person whose place of abode on April 1, 1930, was in this family Enter sumane ford, then the clean ande and middle initial, if any Include every person living on April 1, 930. Omit clifform bern shoch April 1, 930.	RELATION Relationship of this person to the head of the family	Home ewned er	Value of home, If occured, or menting rented, If rented	Radio est	Does this family live on a farm?	Ser	Color or race	Age at last birthday	Marital con- dition	Ago at first marriago	Alternded acheeler college ary time sisce Sept.1,1925	Whether able to read and write	Place of birth of each perm the United States, give B which birthplace is now. Franch from Canada-En PERSON
8	6	7	8		10	11	19	18	14	15	16	17	18
William Right	Lad	0	5500	1		W	W	31	IN	105	K	1100	Quio
- Maana	Made K		-	1	1	P	W/	49	M	20	No	4	alus
\star 9	Sm		1.1.4	T		M	W	27	NA	21	Ma	100	Quis
- Madairer H	Qualter				3	F	W	16	S		100	Veo	Olio
- Orlean R	Tota		1.		1.1.2	M	W	19	S		1100		aluo

319 Potomac Avenue – Youngstown, Ohio



Roy Williams and Pauline Reese divorced on January 4, 1932 via the decision of the Mahoning County jurisdiction.

Names of Parties	Names of Minor Children by this Marriage	Jurisdiction	Date	Case No.
Bauline D. Williams Roy Evan Williams	None	Mahoning County, O.	1-4-32	8264,
viva evan mecca.				
		3		

It appears that in 1940 census Roy Williams was living at the Glenn Hotel in Chicago. He was listed as a thirty-seven years old guest, and stated that he had lived in Chicago since 1935. Roy's occupation was listed as a salesman for a retail auto company, and he had worked 42 hours the previous week. The record shows that in the previous year, Roy had worked a total of 52 weeks and had earned \$1324.

NAME	RELATION			PERSONAL DESCRIPTION				UCAT	ION	PLACE OF BIRT	
Name of each person whose usual place of residence on April 1, 1940, was in this household. BE SURE TO INCLUDE: 1. Persons temporarily absent from household. Write "Ab" after names of such persons. 2. Children under 1 year of age. Write "Infant" if child has rid been given a first same. Enter @after name of person furnishing information.	Relationship of this son to the head of household, as to daughter, fail mother-in-law,gro son, lodger, lodg	the vife, ner.	Ser-Mais (R), Female (F)	Color or nos	Age at last birthiny	Marbal status- Single (S), Married (D), Widawed (Wd), Diserced (D)	Attended school or college any time since March 1, 19407 (Tes or No)	Highest greie ef school campleted	CODE (Leave Mank)	If born in the United States, give State, Territory, or possession. If foreign born, give coun- try in which birthplace was situated on January 1, 1987. Disting wish Ganada- Frendi from Ganada- Reglish and Irich Free State (Eire) from North- ern Ireland.	
7	8	A	9	10	11	12	13	14	B	15	
Williams, Long	Buck	4	m	r	37	8	20	1.1	9	Ohio	

On February 16, 1942, Roy E. Williams registered for the World War Two Draft. The record shows that he was now married to a woman named Mary E. (Elizabeth), suggesting that they were married between 1940 and 1942. The couple resided at 8033 St. Lawrence Avenue in Chicago, and they owned a telephone with the number TRI. 8679. Roy was employed at United Standard Products in Chicago by Edwin P. Keim. Roy was described as a white male with brown eyes, brown hair, and a light complexion. His height was recorded at 5'7 and his weight at 169 pounds.

REGISTRATION CARD—(Men born o	n or after February 17, 1897 and on or I	pefore December 31, 1921)
SERIAL NUMBER 1. NAME (Print)		ORDER NUMBER
T 1578 Roy	E. WILLIAMS	T. 12326
2. PLACE OF RESIDENCE (Print)	/ (Millio)	
8033 ST. LAV	VREDCE AVE.	ChicARO. ILL.
(Number and street)	(Town, township, village, or city)	(County) (State)
[THE PLACE OF RESIDENCE JURISDICTION: LINE	GIVEN ON THE LINE ABOVE WILL 2 OF REGISTRATION CERTIFICATE	WILL BE IDENTICAL]
3. MAILING ADDRESS		
(SAME)		
[Mailing address	if other than place indicated on line 2. If same in	
4. TELEPHONE	5. AGE IN YEARS	6. PLACE OF BIRTH
	39	YOUNESIOWN
TR1. 8679	NOV. 3, 1902	Ohio.
(Exchange) (Number) 7. NAME AND ADDRESS OF PERSON WHO V	(Mo.) (Day) (Yr.)	(State or country)
MARY E. WI	LIAMS. 8033 5	T. LAWRENCE.
8. EMPLOYER'S NAME AND ADDRESS Edwin P. Keim:	2520 So. WADA	tsh.
9. PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT OR BUSINESS UNITED STANDER	d Products Ch	CARO ILL.
(Number and street or R. F. D. nu I AFFIRM THAT I HAVE VERIFIED A.	mber) (Town) BOVE ANSWERS AND THAT THEY ARE TRU	(county)
D. S. S. Form 1 & GPO (Revised 1-1-42) (over)	16-21630-2	(Registrant's signature)

EYES HAIR Light Bine Bine/ Bine/ Red Bind// Freedom Oriental Gray Red Dark Dark Dark Dark Indian Brown Binek Light brown Binek Light brown Black Oray Black Dark Binek Light brown	2071-01	1950	DESC	RIPTIO	N OF RE	GISTR	ANT	1		
White 517 " 169 Negro Bite Block Light Oriental Hand Brown Light India Brown Proteched India Block Orary Date Block Light brown India Block Orary Date Block Light brown Block Orary Dark brown Block Cray Construction Correl Board 2/16/14 Orary Date of registration 2/16/14 Chocal Board	RAC	E	HEIO	THE	WEI	OHT				
White EXES HAIR Islator Negro Blue Blonde Reddy Oriental Blue Brown Excelled Jard Brown Brown Excelled Indian Brown Block Dark Indian Brown Block Dark Indian Brown Block Dark Indian Brown Block Light brown Black Oray Dark brown Black Other obvious physical characteristics that will sid in identification Identification Other obvious physical characteristics that will sid in identification Identification Identification Black Oray Dark brown Identification Blad Black Black Identification		1.1				9	COMPLE?	COMPLEXION		
Negro Blue Blue <t< td=""><td>White</td><td>V</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>Sallow</td><td>1242</td></t<>	White	V					Sallow	1242		
Oriental Orang Red Dark Brown Brown Preckdd Indiaa Brown Back Light brown Black Oray Dark brown Pripino Bad Black Dark Other obvious physical characteristics that will aid in identification. Other obvious physical characteristics that will aid in identification. Teartify that my answers are true; that the person registered has read or has hered or hered the his signature or mark and the or his his of the oranget of registration. Action McLenv McLenv McLenv McLenv Mediation Chi	12-21-21	P-242	100 A	ES		IR	Light	-		
Driental Haal Brown Freekled Indian Back Light brown Black Oray Dark bown Pilipino Baid Black Other obvious physical characteristics that will side in identification. Teerlify that my answers are true; that the person registered has read or has he if of his answers of which I have knowledge are true; except as follows: Uter obvious physical characteristics that will side in identification. Identify that my answers are true; that the person registered has read or has he if of his answers of which I have knowledge are true; except as follows: Identify that my answers are true; that the person registered has read or has he if of his answers of which I have knowledge are true; except as follows: Market of registration Light here of registration Q/16/14.2 Indeal Board No. 14 Chic or counts? Other Other	Negro		Blue	1.026	Blonde		Ruddy	·		
Indian Brown End Light brown Back Oray Dark brown Bald Bald Black Other obvious physical characteristics that will sid in identification. Terrify that my answers are true; that the person registered has read or has howen a gaverer, that I have witheread his singulations or mark and the or has howen a convergence of the singulation of the singulatinteresing of the singulation of the singulation of the sin	1150	11 21	Gmy	11/23	Red	1000	Dark	L.a.		
Indian Black Orsy Dark brown Phipino Baid Black Black Other obvious physical characteristics that will aid in identification. Terrify that my asswers are true: that the person registered has read or has hered or has the person registered has read or has hered or has here asswers of which I have knowledge are true, except as follows: Terrify that my asswers are true; that the person registered has read or has hered or has hered or here hered the hered has read or has hered or hered has read or has hered or hered has hered has a new start of the hered has hered or hered has hered her	Oriental	4/14	200218-202	- X -	Contraction of the	V		-		
Pilipino Other obvious physical characteristics that will aid in identification Other obvious physical characteristics that will aid in identification Teerify that my answers are true; that the person registered has read or has had be able of the person registered has read or had be able of the person registered had be able of th	1	人民作	Brown	L	Black			-		
Prilipino Other obvious physical characteristics that will sid in identification. Terrify that my answers are true; that the person registered has send or has h will be him have a supercent that Laws will each his signature of residence Hellen M. Harther and the herman send or has h Hellen M. Harther and the herman send or has h Hellen M. Harther and the herman send or has h Hellen M. Harther and the herman send or herman	Indian	1	Black	-	Gray		Dark brown			
Other obvious physical characteristics that will aid in identification. Tearity that my asswers are true; that the person registered has read or has hered or has hered on the second of his signature or mark and the dot his asswers of which I have knowledge are true, except as follows: Helen M. Harker M. Harker M. Statement of registration of registration of the statement of	Die in	h.	10. CA 2	-	Bald		Black			
Teerify that my answers are true; that the person registered has read or has h and to him his own answers; that I have withersed his signature or mark and the all of his answers of which I have knowledge are true, except as follows:	Filipino		X	Ser.			The shall be also	2.3		
Begistrar for Local Board 14 (Number) (Clever security) (Clever se					····			r has hi and th		
Date of registration <u>2/16/42</u> Local Board No. 14 61 Chicago City 731 014				re true; t that I h ave kno	that the per ave witness wiedge are	rson reg sed his s true, ex	istered has read o ignature or mark copt as follows: Harks	r has hi and th		
Local Board No. 14 61 Chicago City 731 014	I certify t read to him all of his an	hat my his owr swers of	answers a a answers; which I b	re true; t that I h ave kno	that the per ave witness wiedge are	rson reg sed his s true, ex , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	istered has read or innature or mark cept as follows: Harks o of registrar)	r has hi and th		
Chicago City 731 014	I certify t read to him all of his an	hat my his owr swers of	answers a a answers; which I b	re true; t that I b iave kno	that the per ave witness wiedge are clew.	rson reg sed his s true, exo 	stered has read o ignature or mark cept as follows: Harks of registrar)	ni IL		
Chicago City 731 014	I certify t read to him all of his an Registrar fo	hat my his owr swers of r Local)	answers a a answers; which I h Board	re true; t that I b iave kno	that the per ave witness wiedge are clew.	rson reg sed his s true, ex Bignetur C.1 (Chy	istered has read o ignature or mark cept as follows: b of seguitari 1 C A = 0 yr county) C (84	ni IL		
014	I certify t read to him all of his an Registrar fo	hat my his owr swers of r Local] stration	answers an a answers; which I h Board	re true; t that I h ave kno 2/16	that the per are witness wiedge are elew 14 Number 2, 14, 2	rson reg sed his s true, ex Bignetur C.1 (Chy	istered has read o instature or mark cept as follows: Harks of logarkan Jichark or ounty Con	ni IL		
	I certify t read to him all of his an Registrar fo	hat my his owr swers of r Local 1 stration	answers a a answers; which I h Board 	re true; i that I h have kno 2/14 2/14 pard 1	that the per are witness wiedge are elew 14 Number 2, 14, 2	rson reg sed his s true, ex (Bignatur (City o	stored has read on ignature of mark epit as follows: Harks of rearks of carks of arks of carks of cark	ni IL		
921 En (STAMPIOS LOCAL BOARD)	I certify t read to him all of his an Registrar fo	hat my his owr swers of r Local 1 stration	answers a a answers; which I h Board 	re true; i that I h have kno 2/14 2/14 pard 1	that the per are witness wiedge are elew 14 Number 2, 14, 2	rson reg sed his s true, ex (Bignatur (City o	istered has read o isensitive or mark expert as follows: Harks of registrari 1.1 C. A.S. O. v example foll 731	ni IL		
	I certify t read to him all of his an Registrar fo	hat my his owr swers of r Local 1 stration	answers a a answers; which I h Board 	re true; i that I h have kno 2/14 2/14 pard 1	that the per are witness wiedge are elew 14 Number 2, 14, 2	rson reg sed his s true, ex (Bignatur (City o	istered has read o isensitive or mark expert as follows: Harks of registrari 1.1 C. A.S. O. v example foll 731	ni IL		

The 1950 census shows Roy Williams (46) living at 8211 Clyde Street in Chicago. The other residents of the house were his wife Mary (37) and his son David (3). Roy was employed as a stockman in the automobile industry, and had worked 48 hours the previous week.

LD	The Contract of the State	FOR A	LL PERS	BONS			A CARL AND A CARL	T
riculture Questionnaire Number	NAME What is the name of the head of this household? What are the names of all other persons who live hero? List in this order: The head His wise Unmarrid sons and daughters and their families Other relatives Other renous, such as lodgers, roomers, maids or hired hands who live in, and their relatives		RAOE White(W) Negro(Neg) American Indian (Ind) Japanese (Ind) Japanese (Chi) Filipioo (Fili) Other race- spell out	SEX Male (M) Fe- male (F)	How old was he on his birth- day? (If un- der one year of age, enter month of birth as April, May, Dec.	mar- ried?	What State (or forely country) was he born in If born outside Continental Unit States, eater name of 'Verritor possession, or foreign country Distinguish Canada-French from Canada-other	n? bo
L Lica	(Last name first)	and the second	LANK		etc.)	Sep. Nev)	and a state of the second seco	BLANK
- 6	7	8	A 9	10	11	12	13	B
	Die Roy	Head	W	m	46	MAK	Ohio	031
-	Trilliame, bog	linfe	W	F	37	MAR	Illinia	-
1	100 - A	0-1	W	M	3	WEV	Delimin	

8211 S. Clyde – Chicago Illinois



On September 6, 1990, Roy Evan Williams passed away in Clearwater, Florida. He was 87 years old at the time of his death which occurred at East Bay Nursing Center. The obituary states that after his life in Chicago, he came to Florida in 1971. He was a parts department manager with Ferrell Hicks Chevrolet in Chicago before leaving the city. Roy was a member of Grace Lutheran Church in Clearwater, and was also part of several free mason organizations as well. The obituary states that he was survived by his wife Mary Beth, his son David, his brother John, and a grandson. It makes no reference to his first wife and the two daughters they had together.

> WILLIAMS, ROY E., 87, of Clearwater, died Thursday (Sept. 6) at East Bay Nursing Center, Clearwater. He was born in Youngstown, Ohio, and came here in 1971 from Chicago. He was a parts department manager with Ferrell Hicks Chevrolet, Chicago. His memberships included Grace Lutheran Church, Clearwater, Boulevard Masonic Lodge 882, Oak Lawn, Ill., Scottish Rite and Egypt Shrine Temple, Tampa, and Queen Esther Order of the Eastern Star Chapter 4, Clearwater. Survivors include his wife, Mary Beth; a son, David E., Louisiana; a brother, John, Denver, Colo.; and a grandson. Jenney Funeral Home, Clearwater.

Pauline Duerr Reese

Birth: April 8, 1905 in Youngstown, Ohio

First Marriage: June 6, 1924 – To Roy Williams – Youngstown, Ohio

Death: July 24, 2002 in Youngstown, Ohio

Known Children:

Pauline Shirley Williams (1926)
 Louise Williams (1928)

Pauline Duerr Rese was born on the 8th day of April, 1905, in Youngstown, Ohio. At the time of her birth, she was the second daughter of William G. Reese and Mary Elizabeth Duerr. The birth record also states that the family's residence was located at 938 Mercer Street in Youngstown.

26	Record of Births, Pro	bate Court	herty	5ª ghard	Mahoning Cour	ity, Ohio, 190%	
BATT	NA. BANE IN FULL DATE OF SHETH	PLACE BF BI	A716 128	Calda Inclusion	NAME OF PATHER	NAME OF RETURN	RESIDENCE OF PARENTE
	as Hargaret you have a	Red make	Rhunastin A	white Desert	Autor	Pastern	155 Careetta
	n Heach Stauha U. ma mas of	a street.	Sundaw 1	Al.	Edwar	Judd	11 Heat are
	37 Gassing Edith J. no Sun a			1	Edward	Lowney	IN Sachen
	no threes anne me the						
	31 Robinger Bladdie 1915 Aup		2	1		1 1	1
	a stocked margares 18 yes fil	48	Reese	PA	lino	1905 ap	5P. 8
10.55	so thonear lealoure I yer be	48 (ruse	Val	anne	100 00	w
1000	as therein Blodewen 1705 Mrs	and the second second	n	0	l	rh.	-
	32 Mance Maria E. 9.8 Ma				1	N.1.54/4/1/2	
	at Manan Months Mrs Alic 50				milliam	Walters	ore Hillman
	as Murtgeverles Violab ger They of	3			Ye	Jehnson	112 38. Wooland
-	as Morrow Rockel me Jole 90				Brank U.	alifford	n Lorsin hore
N.	11 m Master Ethel T. no Blight			1/- 191557	Robert	The	463 Glenwood
	30 m master Doute m no may a				2amuel	Williami	une MM. Elines
	L'IN Laughlen Plorence Tor July			1.	George	Betweeder	315 Rever
	4. Relacon Belova Hill and			÷ 1	augustus	Ohl	331 Edwards 6
	". Pattingill Former Jane 2-				11/2	Itill	610 mahonen
	Se Parent Bridge the have the			1.0	likaches	Lumbard	19 Broning Cla
Sec. 1	25 querce my h B. yes Rug 7				Encred	Raymond	117 Stogel St.
+ course	this Price the for the part of			2	William	Poster	403 mt. Pleasa
andre	i Fat alice I. me ling 9				John	Rudblem	19 Hoque
10000	So Roy Dans Harriette gos May 7			- 1. Al	acther	nicholas	931 Marces 21
about 1	or Russe Pauline, ger apl 5			r	William S.	Reddington	17 new lesured
1000	so Porne agnes of you that 17			1.	Terris F.	Poly	115 M. Woodlance
0.00101	ve Ratter prephase you they a				martin		607 marshall
001111	" Schwarts Eline a pr ner "				alex		122 Pod ave
	in Achiels Heldegood you the or			10.01	William H.	miglavice	26 Hogue
x	as Dowell Eller 9. 1/15 Jan 12				Edward M.	Liede	711. John
	ed Regne Margant a gos bot i				Thestave		our mont. Pleas
	re Ochroeder Evalue no Popt re				George	macur	ray Hilken
Sec. 1	or Domblin Healt B. no Jan. 1.			the second second		Playa	142 Steph at
1000	1. Deats and day a no the so				scrept 28.	Mr.S.	340 Peter Rt
1000	as magnes plouder le que let so				? Prauk		1503 Mahone
State Prov	" Wards Bernete E. you Her w				Gamuel	Mayor Dyreamer	sig Pitre 21
State of the	is Willing savier sarest 100 Than -				Millien Warin,	· High dreaman	537 Hilker
Contraction of the	in Williams Resome your ply 37.				liher.	Kinnes	voi sato till
Contract of the	in manual manufactory of			a ferrar a ferrar a			
A CONTRACTOR							
A Carl							
Sec. 10							
ALC: NO							
Sec.							
BAR Server					100 - 0 100		

1902 Map of Youngstown:



The 1910 census shows Pauline Reese (4) living at 938 Mercer Street in Youngstown, Ohio. The other residents of the household were her parents William G. Reese (27) and Mary Elizabeth (24), as well as one older sister named Dorothy (6). The record states that Pauline's paternal grandparents were both born in Wales, while her maternal grandfather was from Germany, and her maternal grandmother from West Virginia. Her father was working as an inspector in the steel works industry, and owned their home with a mortgage. Both of Pauline's parents could read and write, and both spoke English.

NAME	RELATION.	10	PERS	ONAL	DES	RIP	TION		
of each person whose <u>place of abode</u> on April 15, 1910, was in this family.				Linh-	doned.	riage.	Mother of bow many children.		Place of birth of each person and give the state of
Enter surname first, then the given name and middle initial, if any. Include every person living on April 15, 1910. Omit children born since April 15, 1910.	Belationship of this per- son to the head of the family.	Sex.	Color or 130	Age at last day.	Whether married, wi	Number of y	Num- ber borp.	now	Place of hirth of this Person.
3	4	5	6	1 7	8	9	10	11	12
Raise William y	dreate.	200	7.	27	m	8			Onio
- mary Glinalett	The way	F	7.	24	m.	8	2	2.	Onio
borothy	Daughter	F	X.	6	0				Olio
- Aduline	Daughter	7	24.	4	0)				Ohio

The 1920 census shows Pauline D. Reese (14) still living at 938 Mercer Street in Youngstown, Ohio. The other residents of the house (all of whom were born in Ohio) were her parents William G. Reese (37) and Mary E. (35), as well as her older sister Dorothy A. (14). The record shows that her father was employed as a salesman at a steel mill, and worked for a wage. The family owned the house with a mortgage, and could all read, write, and speak English. The birthplaces of Pauline's grandparents were the same as in the 1910 census, except for her maternal grandmother who was listed as born in Pennsylvania (not West Virginia).

NAME	RELATION.	TĐ	URE.	1	ERSONAL	DESCRIPT
of each person whose place of abode on January 1, 1920, was in this family. Enter surname first, then the given name and middle initial, if any. Include every person living on January 1, 1920. Omit children born since January 1, 1920.	Belationship of this person to the head of the family.	Home owned or rented.	If owned, free or mortgaged.	Ser.	Color or race.	Age at last birth.
8	6	7	8	0	10	11
Rue William &	Head '	U.	2	m	91	37
- mari &	With	2		4	W	35
- blatha G	Maught	100		7	91	14
- Paul II	Manali	1	771	7	ell	74

The early 1920s were no doubt an exciting and stressful time for Pauline and her family. Her father William George Reese had apparently been active in politics for many years, and was about to become part of Youngstown's turbulent history. On the 9th day of August, 1921, William G, Reese was appointed to the position of President within the city council.

************ mocrats wrote in the name of John .Kuhns, business man, former Safety Service Director, for the Mayornomination. William nominated by Republicans resident of Council, Jesse H. Solicitor and to be Auditor.

Less than a year later, it soon became apparent that he was required to climb the political ladder. Mayor Oles resigned from the office of mayor on June 30, 1922. This move meant that William G. Reese would become the next mayor of Youngstown immediately after the resignation took effect.

OFES TO RESIGN **TOO MANY TROUBLES,** SAYS OLES; RESIGNS Youngstown Mayor Announces He Will Quit. Will Call Special Session of Staff Special. YOUNGSTOWN, O., June 30.-Mayor George L. Oles announced today that he will resign. Council To Consider Resignation He said he would call a special meeting of Council Saturday morn-YOUNGSTOWN, O., June 30.ing, at which time he would ask for Mayor George L. Oles announced tothe acceptance of his resignation, to day that he will resign at once as become effective immediately. Oles says he is so hedged in by mayor of Youngstown. red tape and civil service regula-Oles said that he would call a spetions it is difficult, if not impossible, cial session of council for tomorrow to carry out his plans. Oles became mayor last Jan. morning and tender his resignation and each month has donated his to become effective immediately. salary of \$500 to the city's poor. William G. Reese, republican, pres-William G. Reese, vice mayor and esident of City Council, autopresident of City Council, auto-matically will become mayor. Reese ident of city council, will become mayor automatically upon Oles' tenhas been active in politics for 10 der of resignation. vears.

William G. Reese became the Mayor of Youngstown on July 1, 1922. However, trouble began almost immediately for the new mayor, and stemmed from the man whom he had just replaced. After attending a citizens' meeting, George L. Oles decided that he wished to return to the office of mayor. Unfortunately for him, his resignation had already accepted by the city council and William G. Reese was appointed as mayor.

Oles May Demand Office. Youngstown, O., July 4 .- George L Oles, whose resignation as mayor was declared effective when he tried to withdraw it, may demand the office from William G. Reese, former president of the city council, he announced here. "If the people want me and it is law I shall demand the office, Oles said.

On the 5th of July, Oles approached William G. Reese and stated, "I've come to ask you to give me back my office." In response, William refused stating that "I haven't the giving of it" and that "It's a matter of the law." Thus began the turbulent mayorship of Pauline's father.



A year after William G. Reese became the Mayor of Youngstown, he was suspended from office by non-other than Governor Alvin Victor Donahey of Ohio. This decision came after numerous complaints from citizens and the state prohibition department law enforcement officers. The governor personally filed charges against William Reese amid accusations of his nonfeasance, gross and willful neglect of duty, and failures to enforce laws relating to intoxicating liquors.

The Governor charged that throughout William Reese's "entire term numerous houses of prostitution, gambling houses and gaming devices have operated without any effort on the part of the mayor and his police department to enforce the laws relating thereto;" that "intoxicating liquors have been openly sold in dozens of places with the knowledge of the mayor or he should have had the knowledge in the proper exercise of his duties as mayor;" and that "the mayor has knowingly, willfully and intentionally permitted other laws of the state to be violated without any effort on his part to prosecute, or bring to justice the violators."



Donahey Suspends Youngstown Mayor

COLUMBUS, July 27-enforce the laws relating to Governor Donahey today intoxicating liquors. suspended William G. Reese Similar charges have been as mayor of Youngstown for lodged against Chief of Po-30 days. Robert Backus, lice James Watkins, Youngs president of the city council town, who will be given a of Youngstown was notified hearing before Governor by the governor to act as Donahey Aug. 23. Charges mayor during the 30 day against Mayor Reese were suspension of Mayor Reese, filed by the governor himwho is accused of nonfeas- self. They are based upon ance, gross and wilful ne- complaints of the state proglect of duty and failure to hibition department law enforcement officers and

including a Rev. Dr. Gibson. The governor set Aug. 22 for a public hearing relative to Mayor Reese's suspension, if the Mayor de-sires to present a defense. Governor Donahey charged that, during Mayor Reeses 'entire term numerous houses of prostitution, gambling houses and gaming de-yles have onersted without ave of numerous houses of prostitution, gambling houses and gaming de-vices have operated without any ef-fort on the part of the mayor and his police department to enforce the laws relating thereto;" that "intoxicating liquors have been op-enly sold in dozens of places with he knowledge of the mayor or he should have had the knowledge in the nynone exercise of bis duties as should have had the knowledge in the proper exercise of his duties as mayor;" that "the mayor has, knowingly, wilfully and intention-ally permitted other laws of the state to be violated without any ef-fort on his part to prosecute, or bring to justice the violators." Similar complaints have been made by Governor Donahey again-at Chief of Police Watkins it was announced.

merous Youngstown citizens

In late August of that same year, William Reese testified in court regarding the scandal. He insisted that he attempted to comply with every request for a raid, and to address every complaint made to him. In the end, William Reese shifted much of the blame on police chief James Watkins, saying that he hadn't been as zealous in enforcing the laws of the city.

MAYOR AND CHIEF DIDN'T CARE According to Officers of Dry Enforcement League, Who Got 20 Percent of Fines-Mayor and Chief Get in Some Good Evidence for Themselves

LIQUOR. GAMBLING AND

HAD THINGS THEIR OW

Mayor Will Tell Everything

COLUMBUS, O. Aug. 23.—That the hearing of the charges against Police Chief James Watkins of Youngstown before Governor Donahey may take a sensational turn tomorrow during the conclusion of prosecution testimony was intimated tonight by prosecution counsel in an announcement that Mayor William G. Reese, under suspension by the governor, will be called as a prosecution witness.

Attorney Horace S. Keer stated that Mayor Reese's counsel had intimated to him that Mayor Reese is willing to take the witness stand and make a "clean breast of everything." Attorney Keer intimated that Mayor Reese probably would take all blame upon himself for alleged lax law enforcement conditions in Youngstown.

COLUMBUS, O., Aug. 23.—Special enforcement officers employed by the Mahoning County Dry Enforcement league and officers of that association testified that the city of Youngstown was practically an "open" city so far as liquor, gambling and vice prosecutions were concerned during the seven months prior to the suspension of Mayor William G. Reese and the filing of charges against Police Chief James Watkins by Governor Donahey, at the police chief's hearing before the governor today. They also declared they had refrained from reporting law violations to the chief of police because they considered it useless to do so.

Among witnesses giving this testimony were Rev. L. G. Batman, pastor of the First Christian church and president of the dry league; Dr. W. E. Hammaker, pastor of Trinity Methodist Episcopal church; Attorney Perry Robison, secretary of the dry league and its legal representative; John C. O'Keefe of Pittsburg, and J. N. Corruthers and Paul C. Norris, special investigators for the league.

Rev. Batman declared that it was general knowledge in Youngstown that the city was running "wide open" and that there was no continued aggressive effort on the part of police officers to enforce laws against liquor, gambling and vice. He said he had a conference with Mayor Reese concerning gambling at which time the mayor "tried to pass the buck" by authorizing him to designate officers to clean up the city. "I left the conference with the conviction that nothing would be done," he said.

MATOR REESE TESTIFIES

Fate of Youngstown Officials Rests In Hands of the Governor.

Columbus, Aug. 28.—Governor Donahey has taken under advisement the cases of William G. Reese and James Watkins, respectively mayor and police chief of Youngstown. Failure to enforce laws was the charge against each. It probably will be several days before the governor will announce his decision.

Trial of Mayor Reese closed with his admission that he would not have had Watkins as his chief of police had it not been for civil service laws, which protected Watkins in his job. Watkins had been chief when Reese became mayor. Reese also testified that he believed that if Watkins had been as zealous in enforcing the law as the mayor himself had been, conditions in Youngstown "might have been better."

Reese previously had testified that Chief Watkins had warned him that they "might be framed" if they went after the law violators too strenuously.

Reduction of the police force since he became mayor, necessitated because of the city's financial condition, was stressed in his testimony, as was also his insistence that he attempted to comply with every request for raids and took care of every complaint made to him. The final verdict resulted in the reinstatement of Mayor William G. Reese, and the removal of police chief James Watkins. According to Governor Donahey, "It is apparent to me from the evidence introduced by both sides that William G. Reese made an honest effort to enforce the laws so far as he was able to do so through the chief of police that had been appointed under a preceding administration of the city of Youngstown."



Would Not Follow Orders , Watkins, he said, had not responded properly to the mayor's demands that conditions in Youngstown be cleaned up.

The police chief. Reese told Governor Donahey, was afraid to take part in liquor raids, because he believed some one would make an attempt to "frame" him.

The accused mayor presented voluminous evidence intended to show that he had made an honest effort to enforce the law but at the same time admitted conditions in Youngstown were very bad.

In each case the governor handed down a written opinion setting forth the reasons for his decision.

Written Statement Given

The opinion and order reinstating Mayor Reese, said in part:

"It is apparent to me from the evideince introduced by both sides that William G. Reese made an honest effort to enforce the laws so far as he was able to do so through the chief of police that had been appointed under a preceding administration of the city of Youngstown.

"I have this day removed from office James Watkins as chief of police of Youngstown, thereby giving the mayor opportunity to name a new chief of police.

"This gives him power to enforce properly the laws and makes him directly responsible.

Citizens Want Clean City

"The citizens of Youngstown want their city to be a wholesome place to live in. I am convinced they stand ready to assist the mayor in all efforts to enforce law and order.

"William G. Reese is hereby reinstated in the office of mayor of the city of Youngstown, Ohio, effective this 28th day of August, 1923."

The governor's order removing Watkins said in part:

"In my opinion the said' charges that Watkins (winked at the law) have been proven beyond a reasonable doubt by the evidence submitted. * *

"I hereby remove the said James Watkins from the office of chief of police of the city of Youngstown, Ohio, effective this 28th day of August, 1923." On the 6th day of June, 1924, Pauline Duerr Reese was married to Roy Evan Williams. Pauline was 19 years old and living at 624 Cohasset Drive. Roy was twenty-one years old and was living at 319 Potomac Avenue in Youngstown. Her parents were William G. Reese and Mary Duerr. His parents were David J. Williams and Margaret J. Jones. Both parties were never married before. The marriage took place at Calvary Baptist Church in Youngstown, and was performed by a minister named Joseph H. Lloyd.

	In the Matter of , / ·	Probate Court,	Mahoning County, Ohio
	V Roy Evan Williams and	No. MARRIAGE LICENSE APPLIC	ATION
l	The undersigned respectfully makes application for a Marriage License for said particle, and upon gail signs. That used of the second signs. That used of the second signs. This place of birth is. his occupation is. Marriage States and S	is J very of age on the last day of the her residence is No.6.2. [distant day her place of birth is j the last day her place of birth is j the last day her day is name is a last day her day is name is a last day of the her motion's mailen prane was different of the she was J avoided or discoved u being a widow or discoved u being a wid	Alabanik County, Ohio, Malanik County, Ohio,
	ENTRY Marriage License was this day granted	Probate Court, Mahoning County, Ohio,	
	muringe bicelse bus bus un grunes		
		By	Deputy Clerk
	MARRIAGE CERTIFICATE No	1	io, Mahoning County, ss. solemnized the Marriage

624 Cohasset Drive - Youngstown, Ohio



The 1930 census shows Pauline Williams (25) living on Rout 17 in Youngstown, Ohio. The other residents of the house were her parents William G. Reese (47) and Mary E. (47) as well as her two daughters Shirley (4) and Louise (2). Pauline was still married to Roy Williams at this time, but was living separate from him. She worked as a stenographer for a lawyer, while her father was employed as a salesman for a brick company. The home where they were staying was rented for \$31 a month.

NAME	200		HOME	DATA	4	P	ERSON	AL DES
of each person whose place of abode on April 1, 1930, was in this family Enter surname first, then the given name and middle initial, if any Include every person living on April 1, 1930. Omit children bern since April 1, 1930	RELATION Relationship of this person to the head of the family	Home owned or rented	Value of home, If ourned, or menthly rental, If rented	Radio set	Does this family live on a farm?	Sex	Color or race	Age at last birthday
5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	13
Ruse Hilliam &	Nead	R	31		no	M	st	47
mary E	These H				no	7	A	47
Hilliams Strulin	Inductor				m	Z	Ir	25
- Sherley	ie anothe	-	1.1	1	200	2	m	41.
- Tomiset	les afecto	-		6	no	2	m	2%

Roy Williams and Pauline Reese divorced on January 4, 1932 via the decision of the Mahoning County jurisdiction.

	Names of Minor Children by this Marriage	Jurisdiction	Date	Case No.
Rauline D. Williams	None	Mahoning County, 0.	1-4-32	82641
hoy Evan Williams				
V				
		3		

The 1940 census shows Pauline Williams (35) living at 559 West La Clede Avenue in Youngstown, Ohio. The other residents of the house were her parents William G. Reese (59) and Marie (59) as well as her two daughters Shirley (14) and Louise (12). Her occupation was a stenographer in the automotive industry, and she was the only working member of the household. She had worked a total of forty-two hours the previous week. She had also worked a total of 50 weeks and earned a total of \$800 the previous year.

NAME	RELATION			PERS	IPTIO		EDI	JCAT	ION	PLACE OF BIBT
Name of each person whose usual place of residence on April 1, 1940, was in this household. BE SURE TO INCLUDE: 1. Persons temporarily absent from household. Write "Ab" after names of such persons. 2. Children under 1 year of age. Write "Infant" if child has not been given a first same. Enter @after name of person furnishing information.	Relationship of this ; son to the head of hourshold, as w daughter, fath mother-in-is w gra son, kodger, holg wife, servant, hi hand, etc.	the rife. er. ad-	Sez-Male (M), Female (F)	Calar ar nos	Aco at last birthday	Marial riatus- Sincle (S), Married (M), Widowed (Wd), Diverced (D)	Attended school or college any time since March 1, 19407 ("es or No)	Highest grade of school completed	CODE (Leave blank)	If born in the United States, give State. Territory, or possession. If foreign born, give coun- try in which birthplace was situated on January 1, 1937. Disting uish Canada- french from Canada- french from Canada- frein from North- The Ireland.
7	8		9	10	11	12	13	14	B	15
Williams Pauline E	Head.	0	F	W	35	Do	We	GI	40	Ohio
- Shirber	Amaker	Z	F	W	14	5	K	8	1	Die
- Laure	Saugher	2	F	w	12	5	50	7	7	Ohio
Reaso markes	Father	2	M	W	59	M	No	8	4	Ohio
- maris	mother	1	F	N	59	M	15	8	\$	Okin

559 West La Clede Avenue – Youngstown, Ohio



The 1950 census shows Pauline D. Williams (45) living at 559 West La Clede Avenue in Youngstown, Ohio. The other residents of the house were her parents William G. Reese (66) and Marie (67) as well as her daughter Louise (22). Pauline was employed as a stenographer in the finance industry, and she had worked 40 hours the previous week.

	FOR	LL PER	SON	8	1.000	
NAME What is the name of the head of this household? What are the names of all other persons who live here? List in this order: The head His wife What is done and daughters (in order of age) Married sons and daughters and their families Other relatives Other persons, such as lodgers, roomers, maids or hired hands who live in, and their relatives		RACE White (W) Negro(Neg) American Indian (Ind) Japanese (Jap) Chinese (Jap) (Jap) (Jap) (Jap) (Jap)	SEX Male (M) Fe- male (F)	How old was he on his last birth- day? (If un- der one year of age, enter month of birth as April, May, Dec., etc.)	Is he now mar- ried, wid- owed, sepa- rated, or never mar- ried?	What State (or for country) was he born Ifborn outside Continental Un States, enter name of Terri possession, or foreign countr; Distinguish Canada-Prench from Canada-other
7	8	A 9	10	11	12	13
Williams Pauline D	Head	w	F	45	P	Ohio
- Jourse a	Daughtes	w	F	22	nor	Ohio
Reese William y	Father	60	M	66	nov	chis
- Mary 6	mather	600	F	67	near	Chio

What was this person doing most of last week- ing, work- ing, house, or some- thing else? Wk. II, of, or U	If II or Ot In licen 13- Did this person do any work at all last work at counting work around the houso? (heliota methor houso? (heliota part, hor person person tar, now	If No in lisen 15- Was this per- son look- ing for work? (See Special Cases below)	If No in item 17- Even though he didn't work hast week, does he have a job or busi- ness?	If Wk in item 13 or Yes in litem 10- How many hours did he work last week? (Include tingtad work of last work of last include tingtad stringtad busines)	PERSONS 14 YEARS OF A 1. It employed (Wk in item 15, or You in 2. It folking for work (Yea in ten 17, d 3. For all other persons, leave black What kind of work was he doing? For example: Nails harls on shoes	item 16 or item 18), describe job or builts	Cia For) For (In O' WIT	llast week est of worker "kIVATE coupleyer (P loVERNMENT (G) WN bucheset (S) ROUT FAY on family a or buchasts (NP)
or un- ible to work)	or un paid family work) (Yes or No)	(Vesor No)	(Yes of No)	(Number of hours)	(Occupation)	(Industry)	(P. 0 0, ef NP)	LEAVE BLANK
15	16	17	18	19	20a	266	20e	c
well				40	Stenagraphic	Finance	P	350:716
wh				40	Sanogrophia	Stal Muil	P	330 3361
wh				40	Salinery	Starl mull	P	583 336 1
11					0			

On December 11, 1952, Pauline Williams married a man named R. Emmett Adams. Pauline was forty-seven years old and was living at 559 West La Clede Avenue in Youngstown, Ohio. Her parents were listed as William G. Reese and Mary E. Duerr. Emmett was forty-eight years old and was living at 213 Mansell Drive in Youngstown, Ohio. His parents were William N. Adams and Mary M. Barr. Both parties were married one before, but were now divorced from their previous spouses. The marriage was performed by a minister by the name of Dr. Eugene C. Beach.

285 MARRIAGE RECORD And Johnson Watson Co., Dayton, Opto N. 1758 C. In the Matter of Probate Court, Mahoning County, Ohio. R. EMMETT ADAMS MARRIAGE LICENSE APPLICATION PAULINE WILLIAMS To the Honorable Judge of the Probate Court of said County: The undersigned respectfully make application for a Marriage License for said parties, and upon oath state:
That said R.Emmett Adams is 47 years of is 48 years of age on the 5 day of August 19 52, age on the 8 day of April 19 52, her reside

 is 48
 years of age on the 5
 day of August
 is 52.

 his residence is
 213 Mansell Drive, Yo.C.
 is
 559 W. LaClede Ave., Youngstown Mahoming County, O.,

 his place of birth is
 Pittsburgh, Penn.
 her place of birth is
 Youngstown Mahoming County, O.,

 his occupation is
 Claim Agent
 her occupation is
 Sacretary

 his mother's name is
 William N. Adams, Jr.
 her mother's maiden name was
 Mary M. Barr

 that he was Once
 previously married and Divorced and that he has no wife living.
 Mirs. Roy Williams
 that she has no husband living.

 That the following is a statement of facts concerning his previous marriage _____ and divorce ____ : Names of Minor Children by this Marriage Names of Parties Jurisdiction Date Case No. Robert E. adams None Mahoning County, 0. 3-2-34 87288 Dorothy M. alams That the following is a statement of facts concerning her previous marriage and divorce : Names of Minor Children by this Marriage mes of Parties Jurisdiction Date Case No. Juline D. Welliams None Mahoning County, 0. 1-4-3,2 82641 20. May Evan Williams That neither of the said parties is an habitual drunkard, epileptic, imbecile or insane, and is not under the influence of any intoxicating liquor or narcotic drug; that neither has syphilis which is communicable or likely to become so and they have complied with the Ohio Serological Test. Said parties are not nearer of kin than second cousins and there is no legal impediment to their marriage. This expected that the sexpected that Sworn to before me and signed in my presence this 4 day of <u>December</u>, 1952 CLIFFORD 14 WOODSIDE, Probaty Mage. By MML - Automation Plate December 4, 1952 Paulin Gilliam to solemnize the marriage of said partie December 4, 1952 Probate Court, Mahoning County, Ohio, 195 ENTRY. Being satisfied there is no legal impediment to their marriage, and for good cause shown, time limit is hereby waived and a marriage lic and is this day granted to CLIFFORD M. WOODSIDE, Probate Judge. By Probate Court, Mahoning County, Ohio, Dec. 9 195 2 mas By Chin C. Line Willings, Doputy Clerk ENTRY. Marriage License was this day granted to _____R. Emmett Adams _____ CLIFFORD M. WOODSIDE, Probate Judge.
 Andrew CERTIFICATE.
 In day of
 Deca
 The State of Ohio, Mahoning County, sa:

 B. Emmett Adams
 0
 12
 with NPE. Bauline Willing Willing Willing Willing Willing
 MARRIAGE CERTIFICATE. Adams Dec. 13, 195 2 with NPS. Bauline Williams CODSIDE Probate Judge DI. Eugene C. Beach, Mun Mr. nd Recorded CLIFFORD M. WOODSIDE

Pauline D. Adams died on the 24th day of July, 2002, in Mahoning County, Ohio. She was ninetyseven years old at the time of her passing, and had resided in a nursing home. The exact time of her death was recorded as 3:10 in the morning, and she was buried later buried at Canfield Village Cemetery in Canfield, Ohio.

Name	Pauline D Adams [Pauline D Reese]
Gender	Female
Race	White, Not Hispanic (White)
Age	97
Birth Date	8 Apr 1905
Birth Place	Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio, USA
Residence Place	Mahoning, Ohio, USA
Residence Zip Code	44515
Death Date	24 Jul 2002
Death Hospital	Other/Nursing Home
Death Place	Mahoning, USA
Filing Date	1 Aug 2002
Inquest Hospital	Long-Term Care Facilities
Registrar's Certificate Number	075515
Father	Reese
Mother	Duerr
Inquest Questions	Referred to Coroner?: Not Referred to Coroner; Certifier: Physician; Autopsy Performed?: No Autopsy performed; Method of Disposition: Burial; Time of Death: 03:10 AM



Resources for Tomasz Michael Niedziałek:

- Smogorzewski, Kazimierz Maciej, Dawson, Andrew Hutchinson, Jasiewicz, Krzysztof, Roos, Hans, Wandycz, Piotr S, Davies, Norman and Kondracki, Jerzy A. "Poland". Encyclopedia Britannica, https://www.britannica.com/place/Poland. 26 November 2022. SOURCE
- Theresa Sawicka, 'Poles The first arrivals', Te Ara the Encyclopedia of New Zealand, http://www.TeAra.govt.nz/en/map/1156/the-partition-of-poland, 27 NOV 2022, **RESOURCE 32**
- Bukoski, Chris. "Life in the 'Old' Country (Galicia)." My Meandering Roots, 21 Aug. 2021, mymeanderingroots.wordpress.com/2017/05/16/life-in-the-old-country-galicia/. 1897 Map of Galicia, **RESOURCE 33**
- CMS Green. "Region of Galicia in Modern Europe Map." Wikipedia Commons, 12 Oct 2020,https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Region_of_Galicia_in_modern_Europe_map.png. RESOURCE 34
- Księga urodzeń parafia rzymsko katolicka, dotyczy Zwięczycy [Birth register of the Roman Catholic parish, concerning Zwięczyca], Archiwum Państwowe w Rzeszowie, Sygnatura: 59/1132/0/-/9, Book Dates: 1889 1910, Scan Number: 52, Page Number of Record: 280, Link: https://www.szukajwarchiwach.gov.pl/en/skan/-/skan/3843244eb6fee0a95ab3f9244c22230931b1f64c361e0c287135cc64b93e8bd3?fbclid=IwAR0050odW sN4ftpsOZrL8R-HyRksv0zSxVcIx8q1LrDsNuLYJB0vOYK-ePA. RESOURCE 35
- "Europe in the XIX. Century: Zwięczyca, Arcanum Maps." Europe in the XIX. Century) | Arcanum Maps, https://maps.arcanum.com/en/map/europe-19centurysecondsurvey/?bbox=2436155.145148073%2C6444308.942234898%2C2450789.947284049%2C6449694 .6264969185&layers=158%2C164. RESOURCE 36
- "New York Passenger Arrival Lists (Ellis Island), 1892-1924," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-C9TZ-3QFN-Q?cc=1368704&wc=4X1L-QLJ%3A1600512393 : 26 January 2018), Roll 2083, vol 4711-4713, 21 May 1913 > image 147 of 1148; citing NARA microfilm publication T715 and M237 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, n.d.). RESOURCE 37
- Van Ravels, Jean-Marc. The Ultimate Resource about the Red Star Line: Finland, redstarline.eu/finland.html. SOURCE
- Jacobsen, Antonio. "Finland in New York Harbour 1906." All Oil Paint, https://www.alloilpaint.com/marine/68.jpg. **RESOURCE 38**
- "United States World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:33S7-81V9-427?cc=1968530&wc=9F88-SP8%3A928312701%2C928966801 : 26 August 2019), Pennsylvania > McKeesport County no 1; A-Q > image 5723 of 6466; citing NARA microfilm publication M1509 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, n.d.). RESOURCE 39
- Allegheny County Department of Court Records, Wills/Orphans' Court Division, Marriage Application of Tomasz Niedzialek and Bronisława Grata (1918), Certificate Number: 21781, **RESOURCE 40**
- Allegheny County Department of Court Records, Wills/Orphans' Court Division, Marriage Certificate of Tomasz Niedzialek and Bronisława Grata (1918), Certificate Number: 21781, **RESOURCE 41**
- "St Mary Czestochowa Catholic Church McKeesport, Pennsylvania." Zaubee, zaubee.com/biz/st-maryczestochowa-xukj03sy. **RESOURCE 42**
- Polish American Liturgical Center. "St. Mary's of Czestochowa Parish." St. Mary's of Czestochowa Parish - Liturgical Center, liturgicalcenter.org/pl/parish-448. SOURCE
- Ancestry.com. *1920 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. Year: 1920; Census Place: McKeesport Ward 6, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Roll: T625_1514; Page: 15A; Enumeration District: 210. **RESOURCE 43**
- Google. (2019) [Google Maps 619 White Street, McKeesport, Pennsylvania], https://www.google.com/maps/place/619+White+St,+McKeesport,+PA+15132/@40.3501032,-

79.8526078,3a,75y,355.53h,75.2t/data=!3m7!1e1!3m5!1sMfKa-

WCnwhqpPXQzqByrLQ!2e0!5s20190601T000000!7i13312!8i6656!4m7!3m6!1s0x8834e58aadd4cc8f:0xf 91bc14f909ebf42!8m2!3d40.3501509!4d-79.852417!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11c5p314cd?entry=ttu. **RESOURCE 44**

- Ancestry.com. *Pennsylvania, U.S., Federal Naturalization Records, 1795-1931* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2011. The National Archives in Washington, D.C.; Washington, D.C.; Record Group Title: Records of District Courts of the United States; Record Group Number: 21, RESOURCE 45
- Allegheny County Department of Court Records, Wills/Orphans' Court Division, Divorce Record of Tomasz Niedzialek and Bronisława Grata (1926), Certificate Number: 869, **RESOURCE 46**
- State Archives of Pennsylvania, Records of the Department of Human Services (RG-23), Office of Mental Health, Woodville State Hospital, Admission and Discharge Register 1900-1942, Patient No. 7792, Name: Bertha Niedzialek, Series #23.317. **RESOURCE 47**
- State Archives of Pennsylvania, Records of the Department of Human Services (RG-23), Office of Mental Health, Woodville State Hospital, Patient Case Files circa 1910-1990, Patient No.: 7792, Name: Bertha Niedzialek, Series#: 23.1026. **RESOURCE 48**
- I.H. Gotlib, Information Processing and Psychopathology, Editor(s): Neil J. Smelser, Paul B. Baltes, International Encyclopedia of the Social & Behavioral Sciences, Pergamon, 2001, Pages 7456-7460, ISBN 9780080430768, https://doi.org/10.1016/B0-08-043076-7/01337-1. (https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/B0080430767013371) SOURCE
- Ancestry.com. 1930 United States Federal Census [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2002. District: 0552; Year: 1930; Census Place: Collier, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Page: 21B; Enumeration District: 0552; FHL microfilm: 2341695, RESOURCE 49
- Ancestry.com. *1940 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. Year: 1940; Census Place: Collier, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Roll: m-t0627-03400; Page: 17B; Enumeration District: 2-102, **RESOURCE 50**
- Ancestry.com. 1950 United States Federal Census [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2022. United States of America, Bureau of the Census; Washington, D.C.; Seventeenth Census of the United States, 1950; Record Group: Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790-2007; Record Group Number: 29; Residence Date: 1950; Home in 1950: Collier, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Roll: 776; Sheet Number: 6; Enumeration District: 2-173A. RESOURCE 51
- State Archives of Pennsylvania, Records of the Department of Human Services (RG-23), Office of Mental Health, Woodville State Hospital, Patient Index Card File 1912-1991, Patient No.: 7792, Name: Bertha Niedzialek, Series#: 23.1025. **RESOURCE 52**
- Ancestry.com. U.S., Social Security Death Index, 1935-2014 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2014. Social Security Administration; Washington D.C., USA; Social Security Death Index, Master File, **RESOURCE 53**
- Find A Grave, https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/184626166/bertha-niedzialek, Memorial ID: 184626166, **RESOURCE 54**
- Allegheny County Department of Court Records, Wills/Orphans' Court Division, Marriage Application of Thomas Niedzialek and Sophia Pawloski (1928), Certificate Number: 8073, **RESOURCE 55**
- Allegheny County Department of Court Records, Wills/Orphans' Court Division, Marriage Certificate of Thomas Niedzialek and Sophia Pawloski (1928), Certificate Number: 8073, **RESOURCE 56**
- Baptism of Maria Wiktoria Niedziałek (1929), Holy Family Parish PNCC Baptism Registery, RESOURCE 57
- Ancestry.com. *1930 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2002. Year: 1930; Census Place: McKeesport, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Page: 6A; Enumeration District: 0678; FHL microfilm: 2341700, **RESOURCE 58**
- Ancestry.com. *Pennsylvania, U.S., Death Certificates, 1906-1969* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2014. Pennsylvania Historic and Museum Commission; Harrisburg, Pa; Pennsylvania (State). Death Certificates, 1906-1968; Certificate Number Range: 081501-084500, RESOURCE 59

- Burial Record of Stanisław Niedziałek (1929), Holy Family Parish PNCC Burial Registery, RESOURCE 60
- Find A Grave, https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/43426002/stanley-niedzialek, Memorial ID: 43426002, **RESOURCE 61**
- Find A Grave, https://www.findagrave.com/cemetery/45108/holy-family-cemetery, Cemetery ID: 45108, RESOURCE 62
- Baptism of Kazimiera Wiktoria Niedziałek (1937), Holy Family Parish PNCC Baptism Registery, **RESOURCE 63**
- Baptism of Tomasz Jakub Niedziałek (1939), Holy Family Parish PNCC Baptism Registery, RESOURCE 2
- Ancestry.com. *1940 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. Year: 1940; Census Place: McKeesport, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Roll: m-t0627-03408; Page: 12B; Enumeration District: 2-273, Ancestry.com, **RECOURCE 4**
- Confirmation of Maria Wiktoria Niedziałek (1941), Holy Family Parish PNCC Confirmation Registery, **RESOURCE 64**
- Confirmation of Tomasz and Kazimiera Niedziałek (1948), Holy Family Parish PNCC Confirmation Registery, **RESOURCE 5**
- Ancestry.com. U.S., World War II Draft Registration Cards, 1942 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. The National Archives At St. Louis; St. Louis, Missouri; World War Ii Draft Cards (Fourth Registration) For the State of Pennsylvania; Record Group Title: Records of the Selective Service System; Record Group Number: 147; Series Number: M1951, **RESOURCE 65**
- Ancestry.com. 1950 United States Federal Census [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2022. United States of America, Bureau of the Census; Washington, D.C.; Seventeenth Census of the United States, 1950; Record Group: Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790-2007; Record Group Number: 29; Residence Date: 1950; Home in 1950: McKeesport, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Roll: 4690; Sheet Number: 14; Enumeration District: 76-6, RESOURCE 66
- Ancestry.com. *Pennsylvania, U.S., Death Certificates, 1906-1969* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2014. Pennsylvania Historic and Museum Commission; Harrisburg, Pa; Pennsylvania (State). Death Certificates, 1906-1968; Certificate Number Range: 031501-034200, RESOURCE 67
- Burial Record of Thomas Niedziałek (1958), Holy Family Parish PNCC Burial Registery, **RESOURCE 68**
- Find A Grave, https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/43426003/thomas-m-niedzialek, Memorial ID: 43426003, **RESOURCE 69**

Resources for Zofia Marie Pawłowska:

- Księga urodzeń parafia rzymsko katolicka, dotyczy Zwięczycy [Birth register of the Roman Catholic parish, concerning Zwięczyca], Archiwum Państwowe w Rzeszowie, Sygnatura: 59/1132/0/-/9, Book Dates: 1889 1910, Scan Number: 123, Page Number of Record: 349, Link: https://www.szukajwarchiwach.gov.pl/ru/skan/ /skan/ed590ea958355ae6e8546aa673fdb55dc2a765692c105b8786a4c12c8624b2b2?fbclid=IwAR1-4xBHt5eDlq8n4cpphjeiaCCp-rHtc7cal6DcLTGzsAYhBEB-oS9YJ0A. RESOURCE 70
- "Europe in the XIX. Century: Zwięczyca, Arcanum Maps." Europe in the XIX. Century) | Arcanum Maps, https://maps.arcanum.com/en/map/europe-19century-secondsurvey/?bbox=2436155.145148073%2C6444308.942234898%2C2450789.947284049%2C6449694.6264969185&layers=158%2C164. **RESOURCE 36**
- Ancestry.com. U.S., Atlantic Ports Arriving and Departing Passenger and Crew Lists, 1820-1959 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc., 2010. The National Archives in Washington, DC; Washington, Dc; Passenger Lists of Vessels Arriving At Portland, Maine, Nov. 29, 1893-Mar. 1943; Series Number: T1151; Record Group: Records of the Immigration and Naturalization Service; Record Group Number: 85, RESOURCE 71
- "The Yard Info: Megantic." Harland and Wolff Shipbuilding and Engineering Works, www.theyard.info/ships/ships.asp?entryid=399. SOURCE
- Bain Collection. *Library of Congress: Megantic*, 1 Jan. 1970, loc.gov/pictures/resource/ggbain.18753/.
 RESOURCE 72
- "The Second New Deal and the Supreme Court." Encyclopædia Britannica, www.britannica.com/place/United-States/The-second-New-Deal-and-the-Supreme-Court. SOURCE
- Ancestry.com. U.S., Border Crossings from Canada to U.S., 1895-1960 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. The National Archives at Washington, D.C.; Washington, D.C.; Manifests of Alien Arrivals at Buffalo, Lewiston, Niagara Falls, and Rochester, New York, 1902-1954; Record Group Title: Records of the Immigration and Naturalization Service, 1787 - 2004; Record Group Number: 85; Series Number: M1480; Roll Number: 107. RESOURCE 73
- Allegheny County Department of Court Records, Wills/Orphans' Court Division, Marriage Application of Thomas Niedzialek and Sophia Pawloski (1928), Certificate Number: 8073, **RESOURCE 55**
- Allegheny County Department of Court Records, Wills/Orphans' Court Division, Marriage Certificate of Thomas Niedzialek and Sophia Pawloski (1928), Certificate Number: 8073, **RESOURCE 56**
- Baptism of Maria Wiktoria Niedziałek (1929), Holy Family Parish PNCC Baptism Registery, RESOURCE 57
- Ancestry.com. *1930 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2002. Year: 1930; Census Place: McKeesport, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Page: 6A; Enumeration District: 0678; FHL microfilm: 2341700, **RESOURCE 58**
- Ancestry.com. *Pennsylvania, U.S., Death Certificates, 1906-1969* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2014. Pennsylvania Historic and Museum Commission; Harrisburg, Pa; Pennsylvania (State). Death Certificates, 1906-1968; Certificate Number Range: 081501-084500, RESOURCE 59
- Find A Grave, https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/43426002/stanley-niedzialek, Memorial ID: 43426002, **RESOURCE 61**
- Family Plot Record of the Niedziałek Family, Holy Family Parish PNCC Burial Registery Plot Book, **RESOURCE 74**
- Baptism of Kazimiera Wiktoria Niedziałek (1937), Holy Family Parish PNCC Baptism Registery, **RESOURCE 63**
- Baptism of Tomasz Jakub Niedziałek (1939), Holy Family Parish PNCC Baptism Registery, RESOURCE 2

- Ancestry.com. *1940 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. Year: 1940; Census Place: McKeesport, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Roll: m-t0627-03408; Page: 12B; Enumeration District: 2-273, Ancestry.com, **RECOURCE 4**
- Confirmation of Maria Wiktoria Niedziałek (1941), Holy Family Parish PNCC Confirmation Registery, **RESOURCE 64**
- Confirmation of Tomasz and Kazimiera Niedziałek (1948), Holy Family Parish PNCC Confirmation Registery, **RESOURCE 5**
- Ancestry.com. *Pennsylvania, U.S., Federal Naturalization Records, 1795-1931* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2011. The National Archives at Philadelphia; Philadelphia, PA, Petition Numbers 138176-138425, **RESOURCE 75**
- Ancestry.com. *1950 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2022. United States of America, Bureau of the Census; Washington, D.C.; Seventeenth Census of the United States, 1950; Record Group: Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790-2007; Record Group Number: 29; Residence Date: 1950; Home in 1950: McKeesport, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Roll: 4690; Sheet Number: 14; Enumeration District: 76-6, **RESOURCE 66**
- Ancestry.com. U.S., City Directories, 1822-1995 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2011. Title: Mckeesport, Pennsylvania, City Directory, 1960, RESOURCE 17
- Burial Record of Sophia Niedziałek (1994), Holy Family Parish PNCC Burial Registery, **RESOURCE 76**
- Find A Grave, https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/43426001/sophie-m-niedzialek, Memorial ID: 43426001, **RESOURCE 77**

Resources for William Walter Christie:

- Ancestry.com. *Ohio, U.S., Birth Index, 1908-1998* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. Ohio Department of Health, Index to Annual Births, 1968-1998; Ohio Department of Health, State Vital Statistics Unit; *Columbus, OH, USA,* **RESOURCE 78**
- Pittsburgh & amp; Lake Erie Railroad Company. "Pittsburgh & amp; Lake Erie Railroad 1902-05 City Maps Listing Industries Served." P&LE Maps, 1902, www.railsandtrails.com/Maps/P&LE/index.html. RESOURCE 79
- Ancestry.com. *1930 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2002. Year: 1930; Census Place: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Page: 4B; Enumeration District: 0061; FHL microfilm: 2341579, **RESOURCE 80**
- Google. (2011) [Google Maps 413 Hoffman Street, Youngstown, Ohio], https://www.google.com/maps/place/413+Hoffman+St,+Youngstown,+OH+44502/@41.0967326,-80.6680866,3a,75y,49.51h,86.28t/data=!3m6!1e1!3m4!1se0TCjEs2Ti0Xiuhr22Zqtg!2e0!7i13312!8i6656!4 m7!3m6!1s0x8833e505c6b7d179:0x427111bf4c421f8b!8m2!3d41.0967773!4d-80.6677503!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11c27f48cm?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 81
- Ancestry.com. *UK and Ireland, Incoming Passenger Lists, 1878-1960* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2008. he National Archives of the UK; Kew, Surrey, England; Board of Trade: Commercial and Statistical Department and successors: Inwards Passenger Lists.; Class: BT26; Piece: 1141; Item: 115. RESOURCE 82
- Ancestry.com. UK and Ireland, Outward Passenger Lists, 1890-1960 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. The National Archives; Kew, Surrey, England; BT27 Board of Trade: Commercial and Statistical Department and Successors: Outwards Passenger Lists; Reference Number: Series BT27-148878. RESOURCE 83
- "RMS Scotstoun." Allied Warships, uboat.net/allies/warships/ship/3331.html. RESOURCE 84
- Ancestry.com. *1940 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. Year: 1940; Census Place: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: m-t0627-03270; Page: 12B; Enumeration District: 96-83, **RESOURCE 85**
- Ancestry.com. U.S., Department of Veterans Affairs BIRLS Death File, 1850-2010 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2011. Beneficiary Identification Records Locator Subsystem (BIRLS) Death File. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs. **RESOURCE 86**
- Ancestry.com. U.S., World War II Young American Patriots, 1941-1945 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2007. Publisher: National Publishing Co.; Publishing Place: Richmond, VA, USA; Publisher Date: 1946; Title: Young American Patriots. **RESOURCE 87**
- "Remembering the 'Forgotten War': The Joint Operations Flaws of the Aleutian Campaign." National Defense University Press, 29 Dec. 2021, ndupress.ndu.edu/Media/News/News-Article-View/Article/2884421/remembering-the-forgotten-war-the-joint-operations-flaws-of-the-aleutian-campai/. RESOURCE 88
- Vets Supply Line. "Storekeeper (SK) Navy Rate Patch 1st-3rd Class." MilitaryVetsPX.Com Storekeeper SK for Sale., www.militaryvetspx.com/stra.html. **RESOURCE 89**
- "Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-2016," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-CSX1-63R3-L?cc=1614804 : 28 November 2018), > image 1 of 1; county courthouses, Ohio. RESOURCE 90
- United States of America, Bureau of the Census; Washington, D.C.; Seventeenth Census of the United States, 1950; Record Group: Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790-2007; Record Group Number: 29; Residence Date: 1950; Home in 1950: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: 1124; Sheet Number: 9; Enumeration District: 100-189, Ancestry.com, **RESOURCE 24**
- Google. (2011) [Google Maps 443 Sherwood Avenue, Youngstown], https://www.google.com/maps/place/443+sherwood+ave+youngstown+oh/@41.0742731,-80.6680191,3a,75y,198.99h,90t/data=!3m4!1e1!3m2!1sDdBu8ukobucURnwTQI6P7A!2e0!4m2!3m1!1s0x

8833e52572bc1533:0x19b563eb1bd6bded?sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjM-vyzzqX_AhW0jYkEHUPSDgYQxB16BAgNEAM. **RESOURCE 25**

- Ancestry.com. U.S., Social Security Death Index, 1935-2014 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2014. Social Security Administration; Washington D.C., USA; Social Security Death Index, Master File, **RESOURCE 91**
- Ancestry.com. Ohio, U.S., Divorce Abstracts, 1962-1963, 1967-1971, 1973-2007 [database on-line]. Provo, UT: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc, 2010. Ohio Department of Health; Columbus, Ohio; Ohio Divorce Index, 1962-1963, 1967-1971 and 1973-2007. RESOURCE 92
- "Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-2016," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-CSFG-CDBG?cc=1614804 : 21 July 2022), > image 1 of 1; county courthouses, Ohio. RESOURCE 93
- "Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-2016," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-CSFG-CDY2?cc=1614804 : 21 July 2022), > image 1 of 1; county courthouses, Ohio. RESOURCE 94
- Ancestry.com and Ohio Department of Health. *Ohio, U.S., Death Records, 1908-1932, 1938-2018* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2010. Ohio Department of Health; Columbus, Ohio; Ohio Deaths, 1908-1932, 1938-1944, and 1958-2007. RESOURCE 95
- Mercy Health-St. Elizabeth Youngstown Hospital US News Health, health.usnews.com/besthospitals/area/oh/st-elizabeth-health-center-6412440/doctors. **RESOURCE 96**

Resources for Pauline Shirley Williams:

- "Ohio. (Northern Section)." Ohio. (Northern Section) David Rumsey Historical Map Collection, 1924, www.davidrumsey.com/luna/servlet/detail/RUMSEY~8~1~201635~3000630:Ohio---Northern-Section-;JSESSIONID=3828dc6d-016d-4967-a955-4ddc24e40a5c?title=Search%2BResults%3A%2BList_No%2Bequal%2Bto%2B%275028.071%27&thumbnailViewUrlKey=link.view.search.url&fullTextSearchChecked=&annotSearchChecked=&dateRangeSearchChecked=&showShareIIIFLink=true&helpUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fdocumen tation.lunaimaging.com%2Fdisplay%2FV75D%2FLUNA%2BViewer%23LUNAViewer-LUNAViewer&showTip=false&showTipAdvancedSearch=false&advancedSearchUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fdocumentation.lunaimaging.com%2Fdisplay%2FV75D%2FLONA%2FV75D%2FSearching%23Searching-Searching. RESOURCE 97
- Ancestry.com. *1930 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2002. Year: 1930; Census Place: Canfield, Mahoning, Ohio; Page: 11B; Enumeration District: 0103; FHL microfilm: 2341575. **RESOURCE 98**
- Ancestry.com. *1940 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. Year: 1940; Census Place: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: m-t0627-03271; Page: 5B; Enumeration District: 96-96. **RESOURCE 99**
- Google. (2011) [Google Maps 413 Hoffman Street, Youngstown, Ohio], https://www.google.com/maps/place/559+W+Laclede+Ave,+Youngstown,+OH+44511/@41.0751693,-80.6723352,3a,75y,179.62h,90t/data=!3m6!1e1!3m4!1sdx2QXqb9OO4AWE8bw_Mbg!2e0!7i13312!8i6656!4m7!3m6!1s0x8833e5266fbd1e43:0xc0bd5d39f4170efe!8m2!3d41.0749585!4d-80.6723334!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11c11f37vk?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 100
- Ancestry.com. U.S., School Yearbooks, 1900-2016 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. South High School Yearbook (1944), **RESOURCE 101**
- Ancestry.com. U.S., School Yearbooks, 1900-2016 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. South High School Yearbook (1943), **RESOURCE 102**
- "Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-2016," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-CSX1-63R3-L?cc=1614804 : 28 November 2018), > image 1 of 1; county courthouses, Ohio. RESOURCE 90
- United States of America, Bureau of the Census; Washington, D.C.; Seventeenth Census of the United States, 1950; Record Group: Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790-2007; Record Group Number: 29; Residence Date: 1950; Home in 1950: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: 1124; Sheet Number: 9; Enumeration District: 100-189, Ancestry.com, **RESOURCE 24**
- Google. (2011) [Google Maps 443 Sherwood Avenue, Youngstown], https://www.google.com/maps/place/443+sherwood+ave+youngstown+oh/@41.0742731,-80.6680191,3a,75y,198.99h,90t/data=!3m4!1e1!3m2!1sDdBu8ukobucURnwTQI6P7A!2e0!4m2!3m1!1s0x 8833e52572bc1533:0x19b563eb1bd6bded?sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjMvyzzqX_AhW0jYkEHUPSDgYQxB16BAgNEAM. RESOURCE 25
- Ancestry.com. *Ohio, U.S., Divorce Abstracts, 1962-1963, 1967-1971, 1973-2007* [database on-line]. Provo, UT: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc, 2010. Ohio Department of Health; Columbus, Ohio; *Ohio Divorce Index, 1962-1963, 1967-1971 and 1973-2007*, **RESOURCE 103**
- "Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-2016," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-CSFG-C995-C?cc=1614804 : 21 July 2022), > image 1 of 1; county courthouses, Ohio. RESOURCE 104
- "Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-2016," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-CSFG-C99T-1?cc=1614804 : 21 July 2022), > image 1 of 1; county courthouses, Ohio. RESOURCE 105

- Home, Davis-Becker Funeral. "Obituary for Shirley Larson: Becker Funeral Homes." *Obituary for Shirley Larson | Becker Funeral Homes*, 11 May 2019, www.beckerfuneralhomes.com/obituary/Shirley-Larson.
 RESOURCE 106
- Find A Grave, https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/55020521/william-l-larson, Memorial ID: 55020521, RESOURCE 107
- Find A Grave, https://www.findagrave.com/cemetery/786171/canfield-village-cemetery, Cemetery ID: 786171, **RESOURCE 108**

Resources for Stanisław and Anna:

- Księga urodzeń parafia rzymsko katolicka, dotyczy Zwięczycy [Birth register of the Roman Catholic parish, concerning Zwięczyca], Archiwum Państwowe w Rzeszowie, Sygnatura: 59/1132/0/-/9, Book Dates: 1889 1910, Scan Number: 41, Page Number of Record: 269, Link: https://www.szukajwarchiwach.gov.pl/en/skan/-/skan/dc0c2309d7818db5742c6f567f647e578808b5d130b124e49b092f684d8d8fd0. RESOURCE 109
- O'Neill, Aaron. "Poland: Child Mortality Rate 1885-2020." Statista, 21 June 2022, www.statista.com/statistics/1041883/poland-all-time-child-mortalityrate/#:~:text=Child%20mortality%20in%20Poland%201885%2D2020&text=The%20child%20mortality% 20rate%20in,per%20thousand%20births%20in%201885. SOURCE
- "Europe in the XVIII. Century: Zwięczyca, Arcanum Maps." Europe in the XVIII. Century) | Arcanum Maps, https://maps.arcanum.com/en/map/europe-18century-firstsurvey/?layers=163%2C165&bbox=2427478.1397542036%2C6443535.52679121%2C2461221.36148 11967%2C6455953.210099564. RESOURCE 110
- Bukoski, Chris. "Life in the 'Old' Country (Galicia)." My Meandering Roots, 21 Aug. 2021, mymeanderingroots.wordpress.com/2017/05/16/life-in-the-old-country-galicia/. 1897 Map of Galicia, RESOURCE 33
- CMS Green. "Region of Galicia in Modern Europe Map." Wikipedia Commons, 12 Oct 2020,https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Region_of_Galicia_in_modern_Europe_map.png. RESOURCE 34
- Hrytsak, Yaroslav, and Marta Olynyk. "Austrian Galicia: Movement Without Changes, Changes Without Movement." Ivan Franko and His Community, Academic Studies Press, Boston, MA, 2019. SOURCE
- Pacyga, Dominic A. "Polish Emigration to the United States before World War One and Capitalist Development." Polish American Studies, vol. 46, no. 1, 1989, pp. 10–18. JSTOR, http://www.jstor.org/stable/20148279. SOURCE
- Stauter-Halsted, Keely. The Nation in the Village: The Genesis of Peasant National Identity in Austrian Poland, 1848–1914. Cornell University Press, 2004. JSTOR, http://www.jstor.org/stable/10.7591/j.ctvrf8bhs. SOURCE
- "Poverty in Austrian Galicia." Wikipedia, 11 May 2023, en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Poverty in_Austrian_Galicia. SOURCE
- Areta. "A Look at 1920s Galicia: Photographs of Daily Life in the Countryside." *Panjehouses*, Forgotten Galicia, 11 Dec. 2021, forgottengalicia.com/a-look-at-1920s-galicia-photographs-of-daily-life-in-the-countryside/. **RESOURCE 111**
- Areta. "A Look at 1920s Galicia: Photographs of Daily Life in the Countryside." *Panjehouse in Galicia*, Forgotten Galicia, 11 Dec. 2021, forgottengalicia.com/a-look-at-1920s-galicia-photographs-of-daily-life-in-the-countryside/. **RESOURCE 112**
- Areta. "A Look at 1920s Galicia: Photographs of Daily Life in the Countryside." A Peasant Family Eating Their Midday Bread, Forgotten Galicia, 11 Dec. 2021, forgottengalicia.com/a-look-at-1920s-galiciaphotographs-of-daily-life-in-the-countryside/. **RESOURCE 113**
- Księga urodzeń parafia rzymsko katolicka, dotyczy Zwięczycy [Birth register of the Roman Catholic parish, concerning Zwięczyca], Archiwum Państwowe w Rzeszowie, Sygnatura: 59/1132/0/-/9, Book Dates: 1889 1910, Scan Number: 52, Page Number of Record: 280, Link: https://www.szukajwarchiwach.gov.pl/en/skan/-/skan/3843244eb6fee0a95ab3f9244c22230931b1f64c361e0c287135cc64b93e8bd3?fbclid=IwAR0050odW sN4ftpsOZrL8R-HyRksv0zSxVcIx8q1LrDsNuLYJB0vOYK-ePA. RESOURCE 35
- Department of International Economic and Social Affairs. Patterns of First Marriage Timing and Prevalence. United Nations, 1990.
 https://www.un.org/development/desa/pd/sites/www.un.org.development.desa.pd/files/files/documents/202 0/Jan/un 1990 patterns of first marriage - timing and prevalence.pdf. RESOURCE 114
- Księga urodzeń parafia rzymsko katolicka, dotyczy Zwięczycy [Birth register of the Roman Catholic parish, concerning Zwięczyca], Archiwum Państwowe w Rzeszowie, Sygnatura: 59/1132/0/-/9, Book Dates: 1889 1910, Scan Number: 67, Page Number of Record: 295, Link: https://www.szukajwarchiwach.gov.pl/ru/skan/-/skan/598a52e29a7bbbbc4f7b145f83d75c2c4b0a2ee02d8424246074e17c6c3b5e5f. RESOURCE 115
- "New York Passenger Arrival Lists (Ellis Island), 1892-1924," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-C9TZ-3QFN-Q?cc=1368704&wc=4X1L-QLJ%3A1600512393 : 26 January 2018), Roll 2083, vol 4711-4713, 21 May 1913 > image 147 of 1148; citing NARA microfilm publication T715 and M237 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, n.d.). RESOURCE 37
- Księga małżeństw tom I wieś Niechobrz [Book of marriages, volume I, the village of Niechobrze], Archiwum Państwowe w Rzeszowie, Sygnatura 59/1311/0/-/4, Book Dates: 1890 – 1919, Scan Number: 133, Page Number of Record: 131, Link: https://www.szukajwarchiwach.gov.pl/skan/-/skan/4e9e63bd12172851c4284817979744d26a5310132803a8a8ae3163109c7d4aac. RESOURCE 116
- "Niechobrz." Wikipedia, 2 Dec. 2022, pl.wikipedia.org/wiki/Niechobrz. SOURCE
- "Europe in the XVIII. Century: Niechobrz, Arcanum Maps." Europe in the XVIII. Century) | Arcanum Maps, https://maps.arcanum.com/en/map/europe-18century-firstsurvey/?layers=163%2C165&bbox=2419533.9507673616%2C6439023.0519663375%2C2448560.912
 2586576%2C6449705.126669191. RESOURCE 117
- Allegheny County Department of Court Records, Wills/Orphans' Court Division, Marriage Application of Tomasz Niedzialek and Bronisława Grata (1918), Certificate Number: 21781, **RESOURCE 40**
- Alexander, Bryan. "Fall of the Double Eagle: The Battle for Galicia and the Demise of Austria-Hungary, Part 1, Reviewed by Bryan Alexander." Roads to the Great War, 7 Mar. 2017, roadstothegreatwarww1.blogspot.com/2017/03/fall-of-double-eagle-battle-for-galicia_7.html. SOURCE
- Department of Military Art and Engineering, at the U.S. Military Academy (West Point). "File:EasternFront1915b.Jpg - Wikimedia Commons." Gorlice-Tarnów Breakthrough, commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:EasternFront1915b.jpg. **RESOURCE 118**
- Admin. "The Polish State during the Second Republic (1919 1938)." Europe Centenary, 7 Mar. 2022, europecentenary.eu/the-polish-state-during-the-second-republic-1919-1938/. **RESOURCE 119**
- Allegheny County Department of Court Records, Wills/Orphans' Court Division, Marriage Application of Thomas Niedzialek and Sophia Pawloski (1928), Certificate Number: 8073, **RESOURCE 55**

Resources for Andrzej Pawłowski:

- Areta. "Historical Maps of Galicia (1775-1918)." Mapa Galicyi (1900), 1 Feb. 2023, forgottengalicia.com/historical-maps-of-galicia-1775-1918/. **RESOURCE 120**
- Ancestry.com. New York, U.S., Arriving Passenger and Crew Lists (including Castle Garden and Ellis Island), 1820-1957 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. Passenger Lists of Vessels Arriving at New York, New York, 1820-1897. Microfilm Publication M237, 675 rolls. NAI: 6256867. Records of the U.S. Customs Service, Record Group 36. National Archives at Washington, D.C. RESOURCE 121
- Fowler, T. M. "Historic Map Pittsburgh, PA 1902." World Maps Online, 1902, https://www.worldmapsonline.com/historic-map-pittsburgh-pa-1902/#mz-expanded-view-582016716914.
 RESOURCE 122
- "Pennsylvania, County Marriages, 1885-1950," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:33SQ-GPXZ-94NZ?cc=1589502 : 24 June 2016), > image 1 of 1; county courthouses, Pennsylvania. RESOURCE 123
- Diocese of Pittsburgh Archives and Records Center, St. Ignatius de Loyola, Carnegie Marriage Register, Marriage Record of Andrzej and Balbina (1903) **RESOURCE 124**
- "75th Jubilee, St. Ignatius de Loyola Parish." Historic Pittsburgh, historicpittsburgh.org/islandora/object/pitt%3A31735051651838/viewer#page/1/mode/2up. RESOURCE 125
- Google. (2012) [Google Maps 125 Finley Avenue, Carnegie, PA], https://www.google.com/maps/place/125+Finley+Ave,+Carnegie,+PA+15106/@40.3960783,-80.0888869,3a,78.5y,98.33h,108.12t/data=!3m7!1e1!3m5!1sy8dPE66ptqrDfzgsfl-GAA!2e0!5s20120401T000000!7i13312!8i6656!4m7!3m6!1s0x8834f7dc911d39cd:0x48b3efdb12cddbee! 8m2!3d40.3956829!4d-80.088892!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11c13pnjgr?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 126
- Ancestry.com. U.S., Atlantic Ports Arriving and Departing Passenger and Crew Lists, 1820-1959 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc., 2010. The National Archives in Washington, DC; Washington, Dc; Passenger Lists of Vessels Arriving At Portland, Maine, Nov. 29, 1893-Mar. 1943; Series Number: T1151; Record Group: Records of the Immigration and Naturalization Service; Record Group Number: 85, RESOURCE 71
- Księga urodzeń parafia rzymsko katolicka, dotyczy Zwięczycy [Birth register of the Roman Catholic parish, concerning Zwięczyca], Archiwum Państwowe w Rzeszowie, Sygnatura: 59/1132/0/-/9, Book Dates: 1889 1910, Scan Number: 123, Page Number of Record: 349, Link: https://www.szukajwarchiwach.gov.pl/ru/skan/-/skan/ed590ea958355ae6e8546aa673fdb55dc2a765692c105b8786a4c12c8624b2b2?fbclid=IwAR1-4xBHt5eDlq8n4cpphjeiaCCp-rHtc7cal6DcLTGzsAYhBEB-oS9YJ0A. RESOURCE 70
- Księga urodzeń parafia rzymsko katolicka, dotyczy Zwięczycy [Birth register of the Roman Catholic parish, concerning Zwięczyca], Archiwum Państwowe w Rzeszowie, Sygnatura: 59/1132/0/-/9, Book Dates: 1889 1910, Scan Number: 139, Page Number of Record: 363, Link: https://www.szukajwarchiwach.gov.pl/ru/skan/-/skan/ed590ea958355ae6e8546aa673fdb55dc2a765692c105b8786a4c12c8624b2b2?fbclid=IwAR1-4xBHt5eDlq8n4cpphjeiaCCp-rHtc7cal6DcLTGzsAYhBEB-oS9YJ0A. RESOURCE 127
- Ancestry.com. New York, U.S., Arriving Passenger and Crew Lists (including Castle Garden and Ellis Island), 1820-1957 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. Passenger Lists of Vessels Arriving at New York, New York, 1820-1897. Microfilm Publication M237, 675 rolls. NAI: 6256867. Records of the U.S. Customs Service, Record Group 36. National Archives at Washington, D.C. RESOURCE 121
- "USS Prinz Friedrich Wilhelm." Naval History and Heritage Command, www.history.navy.mil/ourcollections/photography/numerical-list-of-images.html. **RESOURCE 128**

- "Pittsburgh Poles: The Poles of Pittsburgh and Western Pennsylvania." Polish Roots: Polish Genealogy Records, www.polishroots.org/Research/History/pittsburgh_poles?PageId=251#:~:text=Small%20groups%20of%20
- Poles%20began,Mass%20was%20held%20at%20St. SOURCE
 Carnegie Library Pittsburgh 1895, Coal Company Advertisement, Class: QR622.3305, Book: C6282V.3, https://ingest-digitalarchives.powerlibrary.org/papd/islandora/object/papd%3Apcalo-imtj 5336/datastream/OBJ/download. RESOURCE 129
- T. M. Fowler & James B. Moyer. "Historic Map Carnegie, PA 1897." World Maps Online, 1897, https://www.worldmapsonline.com/historic-map-carnegie-pa-1897/#mz-expanded-view-735540829017. **RESOURCE 130**
- Lehigh Environmental Initiative at Lehigh University. "Abandoned Coal Mine Drainage Projects in Pennsylvania." AMD: PA Projects, ei.lehigh.edu/envirosci/enviroissue/amd/links/Pa_projects.html. **RESOURCE 131**
- Pennsylvania. Dept. of Mines and Mineral Industries. Report of the Department of Mines of Pennsylvania, Part II Bituminous, 1909. C. E. Aughinbaugh, 1910. SOURCE
- "Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago, St. Louis Railroad Bond, 1920." Wikipedia Commons, 13 Oct. 2012, commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Pittsburgh,_Cincinnati,_Chicago,_St._Louis_Railroad_bond,_1920,_det ail.png. **RESOURCE 132**
- "1877 PC&STL.Jpg Wikimedia Commons." Wikipedia Commons, 5 Sept. 2005, commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:1877_PC&StL.jpg. **RESOURCE 133**
- Survey, Kentucky Geological. "Kgs Fact Sheets, Kentucky Geological Survey, University of Kentucky." Coal Fact Sheet, www.uky.edu/KGS/education/factsheet.php. **RESOURCE 134**
- Pennsylvania. Dept. of Mines and Mineral Industries. Report of the Department of Mines of Pennsylvania, Part II Bituminous, 1909. C. E. Aughinbaugh, 1910. **RESOURCE 135**
- "Carnegie-05-Pitt." Penn State University Libraries Digital Collection, https://digital.libraries.psu.edu/digital/collection/wpamaps/id/2683/rec/1. RESOURCE 136
- "West Virginia Coal Mine Disasters." Legends of America, Coal Mine Canary, www.legendsofamerica.com/wv-coal-disasters/. **RESOURCE 137**
- Wynn, Jake. "Slated to Go' The End of the Mine Mule in the Coal Region." Wynning History, 7 Feb. 2019, wynninghistory.com/2019/02/12/slated-to-go/. **RESOURCE 138**
- Registers Of Mine Accidents For The Bituminous Districts (Roll 3594). Seventh Bituminous District, 1909. Pennsylvania. Department of Mines and Mineral Industries, 1913. **RESOURCE 139**
- Pennsylvania. Dept. of Mines and Mineral Industries. Report of the Department of Mines of Pennsylvania, Part II Bituminous, 1909. C. E. Aughinbaugh, 1910. **RESOURCE 135**
- Hine, Lewis Wickes. "Bank Boss, Turkey Knob Mine, Macdonald, W. Va., and a Great Fall of Slate That Blocked Entry. Witness E. N. Clopper. Location: MacDonald, West Virginia. - Picryl - Public Domain Media Search Engine Public Domain Search." PICRYL, 1 Jan. 1908, picryl.com/media/bank-boss-turkeyknob-mine-macdonald-w-va-and-a-great-fall-of-slate-that-blocked. **RESOURCE 140**
- Ancestry.com. *Pennsylvania, U.S., Death Certificates, 1906-1969* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2014. Pennsylvania Historic and Museum Commission; Harrisburg, Pa; Pennsylvania (State). Death Certificates, 1906-1968; Certificate Number Range: 060001-063800. RESOURCE 141

Resources for Balbina Niedziałek:

- U/aroteer. "States and Constituencies of the Austro-Hungarian Empire." Reddit r/Kaiserreich, 2018, https://www.reddit.com/r/Kaiserreich/comments/994iqk/map_of_the_austrohungarian_empire/. **RESOURCE 142**
- "Maryland, Baltimore Passenger Lists, 1820-1948," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2CSJ-C3D : 19 February 2021), Balbina Niedzialek, 1903; citing Immigration, Baltimore, Baltimore, Maryland, United States, NARA microfilm publications M255, M596, and T844 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, n.d.); FHL film 1,454,821.
 RESOURCE 143
- Milford, Joshua Allen. "Timeline Article: First to Respond- SS Frankfurt." Timeline Article: First to Respond- SS Frankfurt, www.jmilford-titanic.com/2014/10/april-15-1912-first-to-respond-ss.html. **RESOURCE 144**
- "Pennsylvania, County Marriages, 1885-1950," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:33SQ-GPXZ-94NZ?cc=1589502 : 24 June 2016), > image 1 of 1; county courthouses, Pennsylvania. RESOURCE 123
- Diocese of Pittsburgh Archives and Records Center, St. Ignatius de Loyola, Carnegie Marriage Register, Marriage Record of Andrzej and Balbina (1903) **RESOURCE 124**
- "75th Jubilee, St. Ignatius de Loyola Parish." Historic Pittsburgh, historicpittsburgh.org/islandora/object/pitt%3A31735051651838/viewer#page/1/mode/2up. RESOURCE 125
- Google. (2012) [Google Maps 125 Finley Avenue, Carnegie, PA], https://www.google.com/maps/place/125+Finley+Ave,+Carnegie,+PA+15106/@40.3960783,-80.0888869,3a,78.5y,98.33h,108.12t/data=!3m7!1e1!3m5!1sy8dPE66ptqrDfzgsfl-GAA!2e0!5s20120401T000000!7i13312!8i6656!4m7!3m6!1s0x8834f7dc911d39cd:0x48b3efdb12cddbee! 8m2!3d40.3956829!4d-80.088892!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11c13pnjgr?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 126
- Ancestry.com. U.S., Atlantic Ports Arriving and Departing Passenger and Crew Lists, 1820-1959 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc., 2010. The National Archives in Washington, DC; Washington, Dc; Passenger Lists of Vessels Arriving At Portland, Maine, Nov. 29, 1893-Mar. 1943; Series Number: T1151; Record Group: Records of the Immigration and Naturalization Service; Record Group Number: 85, RESOURCE 71
- Księga urodzeń parafia rzymsko katolicka, dotyczy Zwięczycy [Birth register of the Roman Catholic parish, concerning Zwięczyca], Archiwum Państwowe w Rzeszowie, Sygnatura: 59/1132/0/-/9, Book Dates: 1889 1910, Scan Number: 123, Page Number of Record: 349, Link: https://www.szukajwarchiwach.gov.pl/ru/skan/-/skan/ed590ea958355ae6e8546aa673fdb55dc2a765692c105b8786a4c12c8624b2b2?fbclid=IwAR1-4xBHt5eDlq8n4cpphjeiaCCp-rHtc7cal6DcLTGzsAYhBEB-oS9YJ0A. RESOURCE 70
- Księga urodzeń parafia rzymsko katolicka, dotyczy Zwięczycy [Birth register of the Roman Catholic parish, concerning Zwięczyca], Archiwum Państwowe w Rzeszowie, Sygnatura: 59/1132/0/-/9, Book Dates: 1889 1910, Scan Number: 139, Page Number of Record: 363, Link: https://www.szukajwarchiwach.gov.pl/ru/skan/-/skan/ed590ea958355ae6e8546aa673fdb55dc2a765692c105b8786a4c12c8624b2b2?fbclid=IwAR1-4xBHt5eDlq8n4cpphjeiaCCp-rHtc7cal6DcLTGzsAYhBEB-oS9YJ0A. RESOURCE 127
- Księga urodzeń parafia rzymsko katolicka, dotyczy Zwięczycy [Birth register of the Roman Catholic parish, concerning Zwięczyca], Archiwum Państwowe w Rzeszowie, Sygnatura: 59/1132/0/-/9, Book Dates: 1889 1910, Scan Number: 156, Page Number of Record: 380, Link: https://www.szukajwarchiwach.gov.pl/skan/-/skan/9c3465ce8769717261875c1152c054bab89039c8a0c266d186458b2b22ea59d9. RESOURCE 145
- Ancestry.com. New York, U.S., Arriving Passenger and Crew Lists (including Castle Garden and Ellis Island), 1820-1957 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. Year: 1913;

Arrival: New York, New York, USA; Microfilm Serial: T715, 1897-1957; Line: 27; Page Number: 154. **RESOURCE 146**

- Ancestry.com. U.S., World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2005. Registration State: Pennsylvania; Registration County: Allegheny. RESOURCE 147
- Google. (2011) [Google Maps 1111 Freyburg Street, Pittsburgh, PA], https://www.google.com/maps/place/1111+Freyburg+St,+Pittsburgh,+PA+15203/@40.4266258,-79.9870166,3a,90y,22.67h,88.46t/data=!3m7!1e1!3m5!1snjxiJUXVQVdEtMTLZJqbcA!2e0!5s20110801T 000000!7i13312!8i6656!4m17!1m9!3m8!1s0x8834f141dd6ea357:0xca739f788e7badc6!2s1111+Freyburg +St,+Pittsburgh,+PA+15203!3b1!8m2!3d40.4267316!4d-79.986997!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11sttj5crw!3m6!1s0x8834f141dd6ea357:0xca739f788e7badc6!8m2!3d40.4
- 267316!4d-79.986997!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11sttj5crw?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 148
 Photograph of the Jakubiec Family, Posted to Ancestry.com by Bernadette Costello on 08 Sep 2021. RESOURCE 149
- Liturgical Center. "History of St. Adalbert Parish Liturgical Center." History of St. Adalbert Parish. The First Hundred Years 1883-1983 St. Adalbert Church, Pittsburgh, PA, liturgicalcenter.org/media/parish pdf/PIT/pit-1.1.pdf. SOURCE
- Photograph of Nellie Jakubiec Receiving Her First Communion, Posted to Ancestry.com by Bernadette Costello on 26 March 2021. **RESOURCE 150**
- Google. (2022) [Google Maps 160 S. 15th St, Pittsburgh, PA], Photograph by Khalid Henriques, https://www.google.com/maps/place/St.+Adalbert+Church+ +Mary,+Queen+of+Peace+Parish/@40.4263708, 79.9836805,3a,75y,90t/data=!3m8!1e2!3m6!1sAF1QipMFQzTpiozaTBU3trpYosPTXUKhy6a_AWL04bF u!2e10!3e12!6shttps:%2F%2Flh5.googleusercontent.com%2Fp%2FAF1QipMFQzTpiozaTBU3trpYosPTX UKhy6a_AWL04bFu%3Dw203-h434-k no!7i1868!8i4000!4m16!1m8!3m7!1s0x8834f16bb5150347:0xa2a520d70f752759!2sSt.+Adalbert+Church
 +-+Mary,+Queen+of+Peace+Parish!8m2!3d40.4263832!4d-

79.983827!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11g6t_0k30!3m6!1s0x8834f16bb5150347:0xa2a520d70f752759!8m2!3d40. 4263832!4d-79.983827!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11g6t_0k30?entry=ttu. **RESOURCE 151**

- Ancestry.com. *1930 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2002. Year: 1930; Census Place: Pittsburgh, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Page: 1A; Enumeration District: 0286; FHL microfilm: 2341714. **RESOURCE 152**
- Google. (2008) [Google Maps 1014 Freyburg Street, Pittsburgh, PA], https://www.google.com/maps/place/1014+Freyburg+St,+Pittsburgh,+PA+15203/@40.4266073,-79.9878809,3a,89.8y,177.63h,86.21t/data=!3m7!1e1!3m5!1sF2IOw4h_4W-4p1Bphw_fw!2e0!5s20080401T000000!7i13312!8i6656!4m7!3m6!1s0x8834f141b8f9fa75:0x48d6940125386c0a! 8m2!3d40.4264926!4d-79.9878379!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11csjx3mnb?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 153
- Ancestry.com. *1940 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. Year: 1940; Census Place: Pittsburgh, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Roll: m-t0627-03666; Page: 3B; Enumeration District: 69-494. **RESOURCE 154**
- Google. (2015) [Google Maps 54 8th Street, Pittsburgh, PA], https://www.google.com/maps/place/54+S+8th+St,+Pittsburgh,+PA+15203/@40.4289109,-79.9910332,3a,90y,269.68h,93.85t/data=!3m7!1e1!3m5!1sOac4wF3pDjOtvCmaoToKpw!2e0!5s20150801 T000000!7i13312!8i6656!4m7!3m6!1s0x8834f143e50847cd:0x70472a060536d943!8m2!3d40.4289143!4 d-79.9911569!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11c17_sxsj?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 155
- Ancestry.com. U.S., World War II Draft Registration Cards, 1942 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. The National Archives At St. Louis; St. Louis, Missouri; World War Ii Draft Cards (Fourth Registration) For the State of Pennsylvania; Record Group Title: Records of the Selective Service System; Record Group Number: 147; Series Number: M1951. **RESOURCE 156**
- I. Robbins & Son, Pittsburgh PA A.M. Byers Company Plant Antique Postcard, Photo by Trinity Court Studio, https://www.ebay.com/itm/363263398507. **RESOURCE 157**

- Ancestry.com. *1950 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2022. United States of America, Bureau of the Census; Washington, D.C.; Seventeenth Census of the United States, 1950; Record Group: Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790-2007; Record Group Number: 29; Residence Date: 1950; Home in 1950: Pittsburgh, Allegheny, Pennsylvania; Roll: 956; Sheet Number: 6; Enumeration District: 77-611. **RESOURCE 158**
- Ancestry.com. *Pennsylvania, U.S., Death Certificates, 1906-1969* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2014. Pennsylvania Historic and Museum Commission; Harrisburg, Pa; Pennsylvania (State). Death Certificates, 1906-1968; Certificate Number Range: 080001-082850.
 RESOURCE 159
- Ancestry.com. *Pennsylvania, U.S., Death Certificates, 1906-1969* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2014. Pennsylvania Historic and Museum Commission; Harrisburg, Pa; Pennsylvania (State). Death Certificates, 1906-1968; Certificate Number Range: 083401-086100. RESOURCE 160
- "Obituary for B I EC Nledrlalek" Newspapers.com, The Pittsburgh Press (Page 54), October 8, 1953, https://www.newspapers.com/article/the-pittsburgh-press-obituary-for-b-i-ec/122982888/. RESOURCE 161

Resources for Alexander Christie:

- "Statutory Registers—Births," database and images, ScotlandsPeople (http://www.scotlandspeople.gov.uk : downloaded 30 April 2023), image, birth registration, Alexander Christie, born 15 August 1896, registered 17 August 1896, District of Paisley, County of Renfrew; citing Statutory Birth Registers no. 573/1539.
 RESOURCE 162
- "Ordnance Survey of Scotland, ca. 1890 [B VI a 32]: Paisley, Arcanum Maps." Europe in the XIX. Century) | Arcanum Maps, https://maps.arcanum.com/en/map/scotland/?bbox=-498827.61283015384%2C7524428.839104069%2C-484314.13208450604%2C7529769.876455497&maplist=1&layers=31. RESOURCE 163
- "Census Returns—1901 Census," database and images, ScotlandsPeople (http://www.scotlandspeople.gov.uk : downloaded 29 May 2023), image, census return, Alexander Christie, page 34, District of Paisley, 7th Parish Ward; citing Census Return no. 573/174/34. RESOURCE 164
- Google. (2020) [Google Maps 36 McKerrel Street, Paisley, Scotland], https://www.google.com/maps/place/36+Mckerrell+St,+Paisley+PA1+1NN,+UK/@55.8450457,-4.4116633,3a,75y,231.27h,107.08t/data=!3m7!1e1!3m5!1s9jk5J0Q-rGBCmi3Kp-RZVA!2e0!5s20201001T000000!7i16384!8i8192!4m7!3m6!1s0x488849254db05c59:0xe3fe7ad6e0da59fb !8m2!3d55.8449832!4d-4.4117524!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11c2d32c51?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 165
- "Census Returns—1911 Census," database and images, ScotlandsPeople (http://www.scotlandspeople.gov.uk : downloaded 29 May 2023), image, census return, Alexander Christie, page 2 of 34, District of Paisley, 7th Parish Ward; citing Census Return no. 573/180/2. RESOURCE 166
- "British Army Service Records; Military and Conflict (1915)" Find My Past | https://www.findmypast.com, File of Alexander Christie (no. 1226), #41 GBM_WO363-4_007291911_00741. **RESOURCE 167**
- Jackson, Andrew. "The Accrington Pals Percy Allsup's Diary Part 1." Percy Allsup's Diary, 19th December 1915 to 30th April 1916, 2000, www.pals.org.uk/allsup_diary01.htm. SOURCE
- "File:Ionic.Jpg Wikimedia Commons." SS Ionic (1902), commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Ionic.jpg. **RESOURCE 168**
- "Unit Diaries: WO 95/1470/1." 406 Field Company Royal Engineers (Formerly 1/1 Renfrew) | The National Archives, 12 Aug. 2009, discovery.nationalarchives.gov.uk/details/r/C7352136. SOURCE
- Falls, Cyril, and George MacMunn. "Turkish Attack on Suez Canal." Wikimedia Commons, 1930, commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Map3CanalAttacks.tif. **RESOURCE 169**
- "British Army Service Records; Military and Conflict (1915)" Find My Past | https://www.findmypast.com, File of Alexander Christie (no. 1226), #39 GBM_WO363-4_007291911_00739. **RESOURCE 170**
- "British Army Service Records; Military and Conflict (1915)" Find My Past | https://www.findmypast.com, File of Alexander Christie (no. 1226), #30 GBM_WO363-4_007291911_00730. **RESOURCE 171**
- Klein, Christopher. "10 Things You May Not Know About the Battle of the Somme." History.Com, 27 Mar. 2023, www.history.com/news/10-things-you-may-not-know-about-the-battle-of-the-somme. SOURCE
- Williams, Christopher. "The Welsh at Mametz Wood: Art Collections Online." Museum Wales, museum.wales/art/online/?action=show_item&item=1955. **RESOURCE 172**
- Brooke, John Warwick. "THE BATTLE OF ARRAS, APRIL-MAY 1917." Imperial War Museums, https://www.iwm.org.uk/collections/item/object/205215549. RESOURCE 173
- "Photograph of a British Tank in the Mud, Third Battle of Ypres: Battle of Passchendaele." British Library, www.bl.uk/collection-items/photograph-of-a-british-tank-in-the-mud-third-battle-of-ypres. SOURCE
- Admin@WW1. "The Battle of Polygon Wood." Centenary of WW1 in Orange, 4 Apr. 2023, www.centenaryww1orange.com.au/events/the-battle-of-polygon-wood/. **RESOURCE 174**
- Unknown Australian Official Photographer. "The View over No Man's Land from the Front Line in the 24th Battalion's Sector, near Flinte Farm, ..." Australian War Memorial, www.awm.gov.au/collection/E00820. **RESOURCE 175**

- National Defence. "Poelcappelle." WWI Poelcappelle Canada.Ca, 22 July 2019, www.canada.ca/en/department-national-defence/services/military-history/history-heritage/battle-honourshonorary-distinctions/poelcappelle.html. **RESOURCE 176**
- "Morning a Passchendaele. Frank Hurley Wikimedia Commons." Wikipedia Commons, 27 Sept. 2017, commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Morning_a_Passchendaele._Frank_Hurley.jpg. **RESOURCE 177**
- "British Army Service Records; Military and Conflict (1915)" Find My Past | https://www.findmypast.com, File of Alexander Christie (no. 1226), #36 GBM_WO363-4_007291911_00736. **RESOURCE 178**
- "British Army Service Records; Military and Conflict (1915)" Find My Past | https://www.findmypast.com, File of Alexander Christie (no. 1226), #35 GBM_WO363-4_007291911_00735. **RESOURCE 179**
- "Renfrewshire Fortress Royal Engineers." Wikipedia, 9 May 2022, en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Renfrewshire_Fortress_Royal_Engineers. SOURCE
- McLellan, David. "THE GERMAN SPRING OFFENSIVE, MARCH-JULY 1918." Imperial War Museums, 12 Apr. 1918, https://www.iwm.org.uk/collections/item/object/205196050. RESOURCE 180
- Aitken, Tom. "Picturesque View of the Ruined Town of Bethune." National Library of Scotland, https://digital.nls.uk/74549190. **RESOURCE 181**
- Baird, Craig. "The 1918 Battle of Scarpe." Canadian History Ehx, 26 Aug. 2020, canadaehx.com/2020/08/26/the-1918-battle-of-scarpe/. **RESOURCE 182**
- Military History Library. "The Drocourt-Quéant Line." VALOUR CANADA, valourcanada.ca/militaryhistory-library/the-drocourt-queant-line/. **RESOURCE 183**
- Canada, Library and Archives. "Canadians Constructing a Bridge across Canal Du Nord. Advance East of Arras. September, 1918." Library and Archives Canada, 1 June 2023, recherche-collection-search.bac-lac.gc.ca/eng/home/record?app=fonandcol&IdNumber=3194494. **RESOURCE 184**
- Baird, Craig. "The Battle of Valenciennes." Canadian History Ehx, 4 Nov. 2020, canadaehx.com/2020/11/04/the-battle-of-valenciennes/. **RESOURCE 185**
- "The Final Advance in Picardy." The Long, Long Trail, 6 Nov. 2016, www.longlongtrail.co.uk/battles/battles-of-the-western-front-in-france-and-flanders/the-final-advance-inpicardy/. **RESOURCE 186**
- "British Army Service Records; Military and Conflict (1915)" Find My Past | https://www.findmypast.com, File of Alexander Christie (no. 1226), #31 GBM_WO363-4_007291911_00731. **RESOURCE 187**
- Ancestry.com. *UK, British Army World War I Medal Rolls Index Cards, 1914-1920* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2008. Army Medal Office (In the Care of the Western Front Association Website); London, England; Wwi Medal Index Cards. **RESOURCE 188**
- Nugent, Thomas. "Paisley War Memorial." Paisley War Memorial © Thomas Nugent : Geograph Britain and Ireland, www.geograph.org.uk/photo/4665151. **RESOURCE 189**
- Nugent, Tam. "406th Renfrewshire Field Company, Royal Engineers." Imperial War Museums, www.iwm.org.uk/memorials/item/memorial/90299. **RESOURCE 190**
- "Census Returns—1921 Census," database and images, ScotlandsPeople (http://www.scotlandspeople.gov.uk : downloaded 29 May 2023), image, census return, Alexander Christie, page 25 of 34, District of Paisley, 6th Parish Ward; citing Census Return no. 573/168/25. RESOURCE 191
- "Statutory Registers—Marriages," database and images, ScotlandsPeople (http://www.scotlandspeople.gov.uk : downloaded 30 April 2023), image, marriage registration, Alexander Christie, married 5 April 1923, registered 9 April 1923, District of Paisley, County of Renfrew; citing Statutory Marriage Registers no. 573/1183. RESOURCE 192
- Ancestry.com. New York, U.S., Arriving Passenger and Crew Lists (including Castle Garden and Ellis Island), 1820-1957 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. Year: 1923; Arrival: New York, New York, USA; Microfilm Serial: T715, 1897-1957; Line: 21; Page Number: 42. RESOURCE 193
- Ancestry.com. U.S., City Directories, 1822-1995 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2011. Title: Youngstown, Ohio, City Directory, 1924. **RESOURCE 194**
- rtrube54. "Growing up in Working Class Youngstown Brier Hill." Bob on Books, 13 Oct. 2018, bobonbooks.com/2018/10/13/growing-up-in-working-class-youngstown-brier-hill/. **RESOURCE 195**

- Ancestry.com. U.S., City Directories, 1822-1995 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2011. Title: Youngstown, Ohio, City Directory, 1927. **RESOURCE 196**
- Google. (2020) [Google Maps 1020 Fairview Avenue, Youngstown, Ohio], https://www.google.com/maps/place/1020+Fairview+Ave,+Youngstown,+OH+44502/@41.0962515,-80.6686972,3a,75y,356.33h,90t/data=!3m6!1e1!3m4!1sMJUiSqOK233uis240kHPXA!2e0!7i13312!8i6656 !4m7!3m6!1s0x8833e505b5511f73:0x4a1a025ca61e9280!8m2!3d41.0965836!4d-80.6687255!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11dfjwr6hh?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 197
- Ancestry.com. *1930 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2002. Year: 1930; Census Place: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Page: 4B; Enumeration District: 0061; FHL microfilm: 2341579, **RESOURCE 80**
- Google. (2011) [Google Maps 413 Hoffman Street, Youngstown, Ohio], https://www.google.com/maps/place/413+Hoffman+St,+Youngstown,+OH+44502/@41.0967326,-80.6680866,3a,75y,49.51h,86.28t/data=!3m6!1e1!3m4!1se0TCjEs2Ti0Xiuhr22Zqtg!2e0!7i13312!8i6656!4 m7!3m6!1s0x8833e505c6b7d179:0x427111bf4c421f8b!8m2!3d41.0967773!4d-80.6677503!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11c27f48cm?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 81
- Ancestry.com. U.S., City Directories, 1822-1995 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2011. Title: Youngstown, Ohio, City Directory, 1935. **RESOURCE 198**
- Ancestry.com. *1940 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. Year: 1940; Census Place: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: m-t0627-03270; Page: 12B; Enumeration District: 96-83, **RESOURCE 85**
- Ancestry.com. U.S., World War II Draft Registration Cards, 1942 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. The National Archives At St. Louis; St. Louis, Missouri; Record Group Title: Records of the Selective Service System; Record Group Number: 147. **RESOURCE 199**
- Ancestry.com. *1950 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2022. United States of America, Bureau of the Census; Washington, D.C.; Seventeenth Census of the United States, 1950; Record Group: Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790-2007; Record Group Number: 29; Residence Date: 1950; Home in 1950: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: 1123; Sheet Number: Seventy One 71; Enumeration District: 100-164. **RESOURCE 200**
- Ancestry.com. U.S., Social Security Death Index, 1935-2014 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2014. Social Security Administration; Washington D.C., USA; Social Security Death Index, Master File. **RESOURCE 201**
- Ancestry.com and Ohio Department of Health. *Ohio, U.S., Death Records, 1908-1932, 1938-2018* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2010. Ohio Department of Health; Columbus, Ohio; Ohio Deaths, 1908-1932, 1938-1944, and 1958-2007. **RESOURCE 202**
- Find A Grave, https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/170177747/alexander-christie, Memorial ID: 170177747, **RESOURCE 203**

Resources for Jeanie Chambers Hunt:

- "Statutory Registers—Births," database and images, ScotlandsPeople (http://www.scotlandspeople.gov.uk : downloaded 30 April 2023), image, birth registration, Jeanie Chambers Hunt, born 27 February 1899, registered 16 March 1899, District of Paisley, County of Renfrew; citing Statutory Birth Registers no. 573/1526. **RESOURCE 204**
- "Ordnance Survey of Scotland, ca. 1890 [B VI a 32]: Paisley, Arcanum Maps." Europe in the XIX. Century) | Arcanum Maps, https://maps.arcanum.com/en/map/scotland/?bbox=-552765.54931496%2C7504503.313320091%2C-436657.7033497773%2C7547231.612131504&maplist=1&layers=31. RESOURCE 205
- "Census Returns—1901 Census," database and images, ScotlandsPeople (http://www.scotlandspeople.gov.uk : downloaded 29 May 2023), image, census return, Jeanie Hunt, page 2 of 26, Civil Parish of Paisley, 1st Parish Ward; citing Census Return no. 573/168/25. RESOURCE 206
- "Census Returns—1921 Census," database and images, ScotlandsPeople (http://www.scotlandspeople.gov.uk : downloaded 29 May 2023), image, census return, Jeanie Hunt, page 20 of 29, Civil Parish of Paisley, 1st Parish Ward; citing Census Return no. 573/11/20. RESOURCE 207
- "Statutory Registers—Marriages," database and images, ScotlandsPeople (http://www.scotlandspeople.gov.uk : downloaded 30 April 2023), image, marriage registration, Alexander Christie, married 5 April 1923, registered 9 April 1923, District of Paisley, County of Renfrew; citing Statutory Marriage Registers no. 573/1183. RESOURCE 192
- Ancestry.com. New York, U.S., Arriving Passenger and Crew Lists (including Castle Garden and Ellis Island), 1820-1957 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. Year: 1923; Arrival: New York, New York, USA; Microfilm Serial: T715, 1897-1957; Line: 13; Page Number: 98.
 RESOURCE 208
- Ancestry.com. U.S., City Directories, 1822-1995 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2011. Title: Youngstown, Ohio, City Directory, 1927. **RESOURCE 196**
- Google. (2020) [Google Maps 1020 Fairview Avenue, Youngstown, Ohio], https://www.google.com/maps/place/1020+Fairview+Ave,+Youngstown,+OH+44502/@41.0962515,-80.6686972,3a,75y,356.33h,90t/data=!3m6!1e1!3m4!1sMJUiSqOK233uis240kHPXA!2e0!7i13312!8i6656 !4m7!3m6!1s0x8833e505b5511f73:0x4a1a025ca61e9280!8m2!3d41.0965836!4d-80.6687255!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11dfjwr6hh?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 197
- Ancestry.com. *1930 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2002. Year: 1930; Census Place: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Page: 4B; Enumeration District: 0061; FHL microfilm: 2341579, **RESOURCE 80**
- Google. (2011) [Google Maps 413 Hoffman Street, Youngstown, Ohio], https://www.google.com/maps/place/413+Hoffman+St,+Youngstown,+OH+44502/@41.0967326,-80.6680866,3a,75y,49.51h,86.28t/data=!3m6!1e1!3m4!1se0TCjEs2Ti0Xiuhr22Zqtg!2e0!7i13312!8i6656!4 m7!3m6!1s0x8833e505c6b7d179:0x427111bf4c421f8b!8m2!3d41.0967773!4d-80.6677503!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11c27f48cm?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 81
- Ancestry.com. *1940 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. Year: 1940; Census Place: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: m-t0627-03270; Page: 12B; Enumeration District: 96-83, **RESOURCE 85**
- Ancestry.com. U.S., World War II Draft Registration Cards, 1942 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. The National Archives At St. Louis; St. Louis, Missouri; Record Group Title: Records of the Selective Service System; Record Group Number: 147. **RESOURCE 199**
- Ancestry.com. 1950 United States Federal Census [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2022. United States of America, Bureau of the Census; Washington, D.C.; Seventeenth Census of the United States, 1950; Record Group: Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790-2007; Record Group Number: 29; Residence Date: 1950; Home in 1950: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: 1123; Sheet Number: Seventy One 71; Enumeration District: 100-164. RESOURCE 200

- Ancestry.com. U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2015. **RESOURCE 209**
- Ancestry.com and Ohio Department of Health. *Ohio, U.S., Death Records, 1908-1932, 1938-2018* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2010. Ohio Department of Health; Columbus, Ohio; Ohio Deaths, 1908-1932, 1938-1944, and 1958-2007. **RESOURCE 210**
- Find A Grave, https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/17017772/jeanie-c.-christie, Memorial ID: 17017772, **RESOURCE 211**

Resources for Roy Evan Williams:

- Ancestry.com. *Ohio, U.S., Births and Christenings Index, 1774-1973* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2011. "Ohio Births and Christenings, 1821-1962." Index. FamilySearch, Salt Lake City, Utah, 2009, 2011. Index entries derived from digital copies of original and compiled records. **RESOUCE 212**
- Pittsburgh & amp; Lake Erie Railroad Company. "Pittsburgh & amp; Lake Erie Railroad 1902-05 City Maps Listing Industries Served." P& amp; LE Maps, 1902, www.railsandtrails.com/Maps/P& amp; LE/index.html. **RESOURCE 79**
- Ancestry.com. *1910 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2006. Year: 1910; Census Place: Youngstown Ward 6, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: T624_1211; Page: 8a; Enumeration District: 0145; FHL microfilm: 1375224. **RESOURCE 213**
- Ancestry.com. *1920 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. Images reproduced by FamilySearch. Year: 1920; Census Place: Youngstown Ward 7, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: T625_1414; Page: 4B; Enumeration District: 221. **RESOURCE 214**
- "Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-2016", database with images, FamilySearch (https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QPQR-X1TP : 21 July 2022), Roy Evan Williams and Pauline Duerr Reese, 1924. RESOURCE 215
- Ancestry.com. *1930 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2002. Year: 1930; Census Place: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Page: 59B; Enumeration District: 0086; FHL microfilm: 2341579. **RESOURCE 216**
- Zillow, Inc. "319 Potomac Ave, Youngstown, OH 44507." Zillow, www.zillow.com/homedetails/319-Potomac-Ave-Youngstown-OH-44507/34854647_zpid/. RESOURCE 217
- "Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-2016," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-CSFH-QSV6-G?cc=1614804 : 21 July 2022), > image 1 of 1; county courthouses, Ohio. RESOURCE 218
- Ancestry.com. *1940 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. Year: 1940; Census Place: Chicago, Cook, Illinois; Roll: m-t0627-01017; Page: 81B; Enumeration District: 103-3069. **RESOURCE 219**
- Ancestry.com. U.S., World War II Draft Cards Young Men, 1940-1947 [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2011. National Archives at St. Louis; St. Louis, Missouri; Wwii Draft Registration Cards For Illinois, 10/16/1940-03/31/1947; Record Group: Records of the Selective Service System, 147; Box: 1966. **RESOURCE 220**
- Ancestry.com. *1950 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2022. United States of America, Bureau of the Census; Washington, D.C.; Seventeenth Census of the United States, 1950; Record Group: Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790-2007; Record Group Number: 29; Residence Date: 1950; Home in 1950: Chicago, Cook, Illinois; Roll: 5780; Sheet Number: 7; Enumeration District: 103-890. **RESOURCE 221**
- Google. (2018) [Google Maps 8211 S. Clyde, Chicago, Illinois], https://www.google.com/maps/place/8211+S+Clyde+Ave,+Chicago,+IL+60617/@41.7458037,-87.5734417,3a,75y,95.75h,89.28t/data=!3m7!1e1!3m5!1sX_ZPDauSNF_pVYg9KR3_TA!2e0!5s20181001 T000000!7i16384!8i8192!4m7!3m6!1s0x880e2864b9bb0023:0x9a6c119008347b13!8m2!3d41.7457899!4 d-87.5731557!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11c4zn_0ph?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 222
- "Obituary for ROY E. WILLIAMS" Newspapers.com, Tampa Bay Times, September 8, 1990, https://www.newspapers.com/article/tampa-bay-times-obituary-for-roy-e-will/119628598/. RESOURCE 223

Resources for Pauline Duerr Reese:

- "Ohio, County Births, 1841-2003," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:33S7-9RYW-SMTW?cc=1932106&wc=Q633-9X1%3A227589701%2C227692701 : 22 December 2016), Mahoning > Birth registers 1905-1908 vol 9 > image 32 of 225; county courthouses, Ohio. RESOURCE 224
- Pittsburgh & amp; Lake Erie Railroad Company. "Pittsburgh & amp; Lake Erie Railroad 1902-05 City Maps Listing Industries Served." P&LE Maps, 1902, www.railsandtrails.com/Maps/P&LE/index.html. **RESOURCE 79**
- Ancestry.com. *1910 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2006. Year: 1910; Census Place: Youngstown Ward 5, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: T624_1213; Page: 12b; Enumeration District: 0135; FHL microfilm: 1375226. **RESOURCE 225**
- Ancestry.com. *1920 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2010. Images reproduced by FamilySearch. Year: 1920; Census Place: Youngstown Ward 5, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: T625_1415; Page: 8A; Enumeration District: 197. **RESOURCE 226**
- Newspapers.com, The Cincinnati Enquirer (Page 3), August 10, 1921, https://www.newspapers.com/article/the-cincinnati-enquirer/125463628/. **RESOURCE 227**
- Newspapers.com, The Akron Beacon Journal, June 30, 1922 (Page 1), https://www.newspapers.com/article/the-akron-beacon-journal/125462033/. RESOURCE 228
- Newspapers.com, The Cincinnati Post (Page 22), June 30, 1922, https://www.newspapers.com/article/thecincinnati-post/125462298/. **RESOURCE 229**
- Newspapers.com, The Marion Star (Page 2), July 4, 1922, https://www.newspapers.com/article/the-marionstar/125462405/. **RESOURCE 230**
- Newspapers.com, The Cincinnati Post (Page 1), July 5, 1922, https://www.newspapers.com/article/thecincinnati-post/125462150/. **RESOURCE 231**
- Newspapers.com, The Daily Sentinel-Tribune (Page 5), July 5, 1922, https://www.newspapers.com/article/the-daily-sentinel-tribune/125461353/. **RESOURCE 232**
- Newspapers.com, The Lima Gazette and The Lima Republican (Page 2), July 27, 1923, https://www.newspapers.com/article/the-lima-gazette-and-the-lima-republican/125460840/. RESOURCE 233
- Newspapers.com, The Times Recorder (Page 1), August 24, 1923, https://www.newspapers.com/article/thetimes-recorder/125458232/. **RESOURCE 234**
- Newspapers.com, The Cincinnati Post (Page 1), July 27, 1923, https://www.newspapers.com/article/thecincinnati-post/125459260/. **RESOURCE 235**
- Newspapers.com, News-Journal (Page 1), July 27, 1923, https://www.newspapers.com/article/news-journal/125458422/. RESOURCE 236
- Newspapers.com, Sidney Daily News (Page 1), August 28, 1923, https://www.newspapers.com/article/sidney-daily-news/125458651/. RESOURCE 237
- Newspapers.com, Troy Daily News (Page 1), August 28, 1923, https://www.newspapers.com/article/troydaily-news/125459466/. **RESOURCE 238**
- "Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-2016", database with images, FamilySearch (https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QPQR-X1TP : 21 July 2022), Roy Evan Williams and Pauline Duerr Reese, 1924. RESOURCE 215
- Google. (2019) [Google Maps 624 Cohasset Drive, Youngstown, Ohio], https://www.google.com/maps/place/624+Cohasset+Dr,+Youngstown,+OH+44511/@41.0824687,-80.673774,3a,90y,4.25h,87.2t/data=!3m6!1e1!3m4!1sMrYepAUS11nMS8E9VNSGgg!2e0!7i16384!8i8192 !4m7!3m6!1s0x8833e521ce2bfe77:0xd1f275a451c4d1b2!8m2!3d41.0826448!4d-80.6738142!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11c5jb3w8y?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 239

- Ancestry.com. *1930 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2002. Year: 1930; Census Place: Canfield, Mahoning, Ohio; Page: 11B; Enumeration District: 0103; FHL microfilm: 2341575. **RESOURCE 98**
- Ancestry.com. *1940 United States Federal Census* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2012. Year: 1940; Census Place: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: m-t0627-03271; Page: 5B; Enumeration District: 96-96. **RESOURCE 99**
- Google. (2011) [Google Maps 413 Hoffman Street, Youngstown, Ohio], https://www.google.com/maps/place/559+W+Laclede+Ave,+Youngstown,+OH+44511/@41.0751693,-80.6723352,3a,75y,179.62h,90t/data=!3m6!1e1!3m4!1sdx2QXqb9OO4AWE8bw_Mbg!2e0!7i13312!8i6656!4m7!3m6!1s0x8833e5266fbd1e43:0xc0bd5d39f4170efe!8m2!3d41.0749585!4d-80.6723334!10e5!16s%2Fg%2F11c11f37vk?entry=ttu. RESOURCE 100
- Ancestry.com. 1950 United States Federal Census [database on-line]. Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2022. United States of America, Bureau of the Census; Washington, D.C.; Seventeenth Census of the United States, 1950; Record Group: Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790-2007; Record Group Number: 29; Residence Date: 1950; Home in 1950: Youngstown, Mahoning, Ohio; Roll: 1124; Sheet Number: 72; Enumeration District: 100-188. RESOURCE 240
- "Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-2016," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-CSFH-QSV6-G?cc=1614804 : 21 July 2022), > image 1 of 1; county courthouses, Ohio. RESOURCE 218
- Ancestry.com and Ohio Department of Health. *Ohio, U.S., Death Records, 1908-1932, 1938-2018* [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2010. Ohio Department of Health; Columbus, Ohio; Ohio Deaths, 1908-1932, 1938-1944, and 1958-2007. **RESOURCE 241**
- Find A Grave, https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/55017760/pauline-d-adams, Memorial ID: 55017760, RESOURCE 242